

2018 FINANCIAL REPORT

Homes.People.Partnerships.Good.

Ч

Financial Statements and Supplementary Information for the year ended September 30, 2018 and Report of Independent Auditors and Single Audit Reports INTRODUCTORY SECTION

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Page

Introductory Section

List of Principal Officials	i
Financial Section	
REPORT OF INDEPENDENT AUDITORS	1-3
MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS	5-17

BASIC FINANCIAL STATEMENTS:

Statement of Net Position	18-20
Statement of Revenues, Expenses and Changes in Net Position	21
Statement of Cash Flows	22-23
Notes to Financial Statements	24-62

Required Supplementary Information

	Schedule of Changes in Total OPEB Liability and Related Ratios		64
Sι	upplementary Information		
	Financial Data Schedule - Combining Schedule of Net Position	6	56-75
	Financial Data Schedule - Combining Schedule of Revenues, Expenses and Changes in Net Position	7	76-90
	Financial Data Schedule - Combining Schedule of Net Position – Low Rent Public Housing Detail	9	91-92
	Financial Data Schedule - Combining Schedule of Revenues, Expense and Changes in Net Position – Low Rent Public Housing Detail	. 93	3-106
	Financial Data Schedule – Detail for Interest Payments Program	.107	7-109
	Financial Data Schedule – Detail for Rural Rental Assistance Payments Program	110)-111
	Financial Data Schedule – Detail for Business Activities	. 112	2-123
	Financial Data Schedule – Detail for Blended Component Units	124	-127
	Financial Data Schedule – Detail for Central Office Cost Center	128	-139
	Schedule of Capital Fund Program	140	-141

Disclosures and Comments Required by State Minimum Standards

Report of Independent Auditors on Compliance and Internal Control Over Financial Reporting Based on an Audit of Financial Statements Performed in Accordance with <i>Oregon Municipal Auditing Standards</i>
Federal Grant Programs:
Report of Independent Auditors on Internal Control Over Financial Reporting and on Compliance and Other Matters Based on an Audit of Financial Statements Performed in Accordance with <i>Government Auditing Standards</i>
Report of Independent Auditors on Compliance for Each Major Federal Program and Report on Internal Control over Compliance Required by the Uniform Guidance 147-148
Schedule of Expenditures of Federal Awards149-150
Notes to the Schedule of Expenditures of Federal Awards
Schedule of Findings and Questioned Costs

HOMES FOR GOOD HOUSING AGENCY LIST OF PRINCIPAL OFFICIALS

SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

Pat Farr	125 E. 8 th Avenue Eugene, OR 97401
Jay Bozievich	125 E. 8 th Avenue Eugene, OR 97401
Joe Berney	125 E. 8 th Avenue Eugene, OR 97401
Heather Buch	125 E. 8 th Avenue Eugene, OR 97401
Pete Sorenson	125 E. 8 th Avenue Eugene, OR 97401
Charene Reavis	177 Day Island Rd Eugene, OR 97401
Michelle Thurston	177 Day Island Rd Eugene, OR 97401

ADMINISTRATION

Jacob Fox	Executive Director
Jeffery Bridgens	Finance Director
Ela Kubok	Communications Director
Wakan Alferes	Resident Services Director
Bailey McEuen	Human Resources Director
Steve Ochs	Real Estate Development Director
Beth Ochs	Rent Assistance Division Director
Steve Jole	Energy Services Director

FINANCIAL SECTION

MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS

INTRODUCTORY SECTION

HOMES FOR GOOD HOUSING AGENCY LIST OF PRINCIPAL OFFICIALS

SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

Pat Farr	125 E. 8 th Avenue Eugene, OR 97401
Jay Bozievich	125 E. 8 th Avenue Eugene, OR 97401
Joe Berney	125 E. 8 th Avenue Eugene, OR 97401
Heather Buch	125 E. 8 th Avenue Eugene, OR 97401
Pete Sorenson	125 E. 8 th Avenue Eugene, OR 97401
Charene Reavis	177 Day Island Rd Eugene, OR 97401
Michelle Thurston	177 Day Island Rd Eugene, OR 97401

ADMINISTRATION

Jacob Fox	Executive Director
Jeffery Bridgens	Finance Director
Ela Kubok	Communications Director
Wakan Alferes	Resident Services Director
Bailey McEuen	Human Resources Director
Steve Ochs	Real Estate Development Director
Beth Ochs	Rent Assistance Division Director
Steve Jole	Energy Services Director

FINANCIAL SECTION

(\underline{M}) moss<u>a</u>dams

Report of Independent Auditors

Board of Commissioners of Homes for Good Housing Agency Eugene, Oregon

Report on the Financial Statements

We have audited the accompanying financial statements of Homes for Good Housing Agency (the Agency), a component unit of Lane County, Oregon, as of and for the year ended September 30, 2018, and the financial statements of Hawthorn-At-29th LLC, New Winds Apartments Limited Partnership, Roosevelt Crossing Limited Partnership, Oaks-At 14th LLC, Munsel Park Limited Partnership, Turtle Creek Apartments Limited Partnership, Bascom Village II LLC and Richardson Bridge LLC (the aggregate discretely presented component units), as of and for the year ended December 31, 2017, and the related notes to the financial statements, which collectively comprise the Agency's basic financial statements as listed in the table of contents.

Management's Responsibility for the Financial Statements

Management is responsible for the preparation and fair presentation of these financial statements in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America; this includes the design, implementation, and maintenance of internal control relevant to the preparation and fair presentation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error.

Auditor's Responsibility

Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on our audit. We did not audit the financial statements of the aggregate discretely presented component units, which represent 100 percent of the assets, net position, and revenues of the aggregate discretely presented component units. Those statements were audited by other auditors whose report has been furnished to us, and our opinion, insofar as it relates to the amounts included for the aggregate discretely presented component units, are based solely on the report of other auditors. We conducted our audit in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America and the standards applicable to financial audits contained in *Government Auditing Standards*, issued by the Comptroller General of the United States. Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free from material misstatement. The financial statements of New Winds Apartments Limited Partnerships, Oaks-At 14th LLC, Turtle Creek Apartments Limited Partnership, Bascom Village II LLC and Richardson Bridge LLC were not audited in accordance with *Government Auditing Standards*. An audit involves performing procedures to obtain audit evidence about the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. The procedures selected depend on the auditor's judgment, including the assessment of the risks of material misstatement of the financial statements, whether due to fraud or error. In making those risk assessments, the auditor considers internal control relevant to the Agency's preparation and fair presentation of the financial statements in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Agency's internal control. Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit also includes evaluating the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of significant accounting estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall presentation of the financial statements.

We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our audit opinion.

Opinion

In our opinion, based on our audit and the report of other auditors, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the respective financial position of the Agency and the aggregate discretely presented component units as of September 30, 2018, and the respective changes in financial position and cash flows thereof for the year then ended in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

Other Matters

Required Supplementary Information

Accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America require that the management's discussion and analysis on pages 5 through 17 and the schedule of changes in total OPEB liability and related ratios on page 64 be presented to supplement the basic financial statements. Such information, although not a part of the basic financial statements, is required by the Governmental Accounting Standards Board who considers it to be an essential part of financial reporting for placing the basic financial statements in an appropriate operational, economic, or historical context. We have applied certain limited procedures to the required supplementary information in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America, which consisted of inquiries of management about the methods of preparing the information and comparing the information for consistency with management's responses to our inquiries, the basic financial statements, and other knowledge we obtained during our audit of the basic financial statements. We do not express an opinion or provide any assurance on the information because the limited procedures do not provide us with sufficient evidence to express an opinion or provide any assurance.

Supplementary Information

Our audit was conducted for the purpose of forming opinions on the financial statements that collectively comprise the Agency's basic financial statements. The supplementary information on pages 66 through 141, and the schedule of expenditures of federal awards, as required by Title 2 U.S. *Code of Federal Regulations* (CFR) Part 200, *Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles, and Audit Requirements for Federal Awards* on pages 149 through 151 are presented for purposes of additional analysis and are not a required part of the basic financial statements.

The supplementary information and schedule of expenditures of federal awards is the responsibility of management and was derived from and relates directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the basic financial statements. Such information has been subjected to the auditing procedures applied in the audit of the basic financial statements and certain additional procedures, including comparing and reconciling such information directly to the underlying accounting and other records used to prepare the basic financial statements or to the basic financial statements themselves, and other additional procedures in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America. In our opinion, the accompanying supplementary information and schedule of expenditures of federal awards is fairly stated, in all material respects, in relation to the basic financial statements as a whole.

Other Information

Our audit was conducted for the purpose of forming an opinion on the financial statements that collectively comprise the Agency's basic financial statements. The introductory section is presented for purposes of additional analysis and is not a required part of the basic financial statements.

The introductory section has not been subjected to the auditing procedures applied in the audit of the basic financial statements, and accordingly, we do not express an opinion or provide any assurance on it.

Reports of Other Legal and Regulatory Requirements

Other Reporting Required by Government Auditing Standards

In accordance with *Government Auditing Standards*, we have also issued our report dated June 21, 2019 our consideration of the Agency's internal control over financial reporting and on our tests of its compliance with certain provisions of laws, regulations, contracts, and grant agreements and other matters. The purpose of that report is solely to describe the scope of our testing of internal control over financial reporting and not to provide an opinion on the effectiveness of internal control over financial reporting or on compliance. That report is an integral part of an audit performed in accordance with *Government Auditing Standards* in considering the Agency's internal control over financial reporting and compliance.

Other Reporting Required by Minimum Standards for Audits of Oregon Municipal Corporations

In accordance with the *Minimum Standards for Audits of Oregon Municipal Corporations*, we have issued our report dated June 21, 2019 on our consideration of the Agency's compliance with certain provisions of laws and regulations, including the provisions of Oregon Revised Statutes as specified in Oregon Administrative Rules. The purpose of that report is to describe the scope of our testing of compliance and the results of that testing and not to provide an opinion on compliance.

James C. Layanotta

For Moss Adams LLP Eugene, Oregon June 21, 2019

MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS

HOMES FOR GOOD HOUSING AGENCY MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS

Homes for Good Housing Agency ("Homes for Good" or the "Agency") is the public housing authority of Lane County, Oregon. The Agency was created by resolution of the County Board of Commissioners, pursuant to Oregon Revised Statues, Housing, Public Health and Safety section 456.075, with a mission to provide affordable, decent, safe and sanitary housing to low- and moderate-income families and households. The Agency's Board of Commissioners includes the Lane County Board of Commissioners and two appointed commissioners who are public housing residents. Homes for Good is a component unit of Lane County, Oregon and these financial statements are included in Lane County's financial statements.

Management's Discussion and Analysis (MD&A) provides an overview of the Agency's financial activities for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2018. Please read it in combination with the Agency's financial statements.

Financial Highlights

The composition and financial position of Homes for Good fluctuates from year to year due to the Agency's development efforts to provide low income housing for residents of Lane County. During the pre-development phase, projects are reported as part of the Agency. After syndication, projects are reported as discretely presented component units. After the 15-year tax credit is completed, the projects normally return to the Agency as blended component units. This ongoing change in ownership and reporting entity is responsible for significant fluctuations in Homes for Good's net position, total assets, total liabilities and total capital assets.

- Homes for Good reported net position of approximately \$55,450,000, as of September 30, 2018. This represents an increase of 3,286,000 (6.3%) from the prior year's reported net position.
- Total assets and deferred outflows of resources were approximately \$71,630,000 which represents an increase of approximately \$7,319,000 or 11% from September 30, 2017. The increase in assets is attributable to increases in cash and investments which includes the sales proceeds from the Day Island administrative building and the 12 units of public housing that were sold as part of the Rental Assistance Demonstration (RAD) project and an increase of \$2,900,000 in non-depreciable capital assets which includes \$1,700,000 in improvements to the public housing stock as part of an energy performance contracting project and just under \$700,000 in pre development costs on new affordable housing projects.
- Total liabilities were approximately \$16,175,000 which was an increase of approximately \$4,028,000 or 33% from September 30, 2017. This increase is due to the new note payable of \$4,300,000 for the Agency's energy performance contracting project.
- Approximately \$16,322,000 of the Agency's combined net position was unrestricted. It is an increase of \$517,000 over the prior year although as a percent of total net position, this represents 29%, which is consistent with the prior year.

- Total operating revenue for the year ended September 30, 2018 was approximately \$32,636,000, an increase of \$3,056,000 or 10% over the prior year. All categories of operating revenue, dwelling rent, housing assistance grants (the Housing Choice Voucher program), other government grants and other income, showed increases of between 10% and 21% except for the HUD operating subsidies which declined by less than 1%.
- The operating loss for the year ended September 30, 2018 was approximately \$(1,182,000). For the year ended September 30, 2017, the operating loss was approximately \$(2,914,000). The change of approximately \$1,604,000 is due to the 10% increase in operating revenue net of an increase to operating expenses of 3%.

Using This Report

This report consists of a series of financial statements which are listed in the Table of Contents. The basic financial statements reflect the financial position, results of operations and cash flows of Homes for Good, as a whole, as of and for the year ended September 30, 2018.

The basic financial statements for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2018, are presented in two columns: primary government and discretely presented component units. The primary government includes all the Agency's programs, including the Housing Choice Voucher program, housing projects, community services programs and the Agency's blended component units: HACSA Partner LLC, HousingPlus, Walnut Park Limited Partnership, The Orchards Limited Partnership, Laurel Gardens Limited Partnership, Jacob's Lane Limited Partnership, Sheldon Village I Limited Partnership, Sheldon Village II Limited Partnership, Sheldon Village II Limited Partnership and Sheldon Village Apartments LLC.

The discretely presented component unit column includes eight low-income housing tax credit limited partnerships/limited liability corporations. For a more detailed discussion of the reporting entity, please see Notes to the Financial Statements, Note 1- Summary of Significant Accounting Policies.

One of the important uses of the MD&A is to compare the current year financial position and changes in net position to the previous year. The Statement of Net Position, the Statement of Revenue, Expenses and Changes in Net Position and the Statement of Cash Flows report information about Homes for Good as a whole in a way that supports this comparison. The tables, charts, and comments pertain to the primary government and exclude the discretely presented component units.

The supplemental information (including required supplementary information) reflects the combining financial statements of all the Agency's separate programs. The Financial Data Schedule (FDS) is required by the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). HUD has established Uniform Financial Reporting Standards that require the Agency to submit financial information electronically using the FDS format. The numbers in the left-hand column of the supplemental schedules reflect HUD's chart of accounts.

Overview of the Financial Statements and Financial Analysis

Homes for Good transactions are recorded as an enterprise fund. Enterprise funds use the accrual basis of accounting; revenue is recorded when earned and expenses are recorded when incurred, regardless of when the cash is received or disbursed.

The Statement of Net Position presents Homes for Good's financial position as of September 30, 2018. It is a snapshot of the Agency's accounts on that specific date. Assets are defined as what the Agency owns, and liabilities are what it owes. Therefore, net position, simply stated, is the difference between what Homes for Good owns less amounts Homes for Good owes to others. Changes in net position over time is a useful indicator of whether the Agency's financial condition is improving or declining.

While the Statement of Net Position presents the financial position as of a specific date, the Statement of Revenues, Expenses and Changes in Net Position measures the Agency's results and change in net position for a period of time; in this case the year ended September 30, 2018.

The Statement of Cash Flows is an analysis of the increase or decrease in the Agency's cash balances during the year.

HOMES FOR GOOD HOUSING AGENCY MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS

Net Position

As previously described, net position may serve over time as an indicator of a government's financial position. In the case of Homes for Good, assets exceed its liabilities by approximately \$55,450,000 at the close of the fiscal year and the Agency's net position increased by approximately \$3,286,000 over the prior year. The increase in the Agency's total assets reflects gains realized by selling long-term capital assets. Homes for Good sold several of its properties during 2018, including one of its administrative buildings in Eugene, Oregon.

	September 30,	
Assets and Deferred Outflows of Resources:	2018	2017
Current assets	\$ 16,345,709	\$ 11,251,943
Capital assets	48,620,774	46,486,942
Other assets	6,652,251	6,572,439
Deferred outflows of resources	11,247	
Total assets and deferred outflows of resources	71,629,981	64,311,324
Liabilities and Deferred Inflows of Resources:		
Current liabilities	6,530,603	2,382,006
Non-current Liabilities	9,644,229	9,765,171
Deferred inflows of resources	5,035	
Total liabilities and deferred inflows of resources	16,179,867	12,147,177
Net position		
Net investment in capital assets	36,097,636	34,087,040
Restricted net position	3,029,910	2,271,973
Unrestricted net position	16,322,568	15,805,134
Net postion	55,450,114	52,164,147
Total liabilities and net position	\$ 71,629,981	\$ 64,311,324

MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS

Changes in Net Position

	Year Ended September 30, 2018 2017	
Dwelling rent	\$ 5,966,226	\$ 5,325,515
Housing assistance grants	18,798,681	17,027,431
HUD operating subsidies	3,642,325	3,657,569
Other government grants	2,443,171	1,992,707
Other income	1,826,260	1,576,440
Total operating revenues	32,676,663	29,579,662
Housing assistance payments	17,399,437	16,082,258
Administration	7,074,871	6,546,592
Tenant services	267,651	188,505
Utilities	994,299	959,422
Maintenance	5,019,302	5,151,360
Protective services	21,182	21,111
Insurance	242,651	242,198
Other	875,713	1,473,083
Non-routine maintenance	11,012	5,534
Depreciation	1,911,147	1,823,680
Total operating expenses	33,817,265	32,493,743
Operating loss	(1,140,602)	(2,914,081)
Non-operating income (expenses)		
Interest income	169,334	144,532
Special items	4,301,252	770,618
HUD capital grants	294,382	745,542
Interest expense	(338,399)	(106,445)
Increase (decrease) in net position	\$ 3,285,967	\$ (1,359,834)

Dwelling rent increased by over \$600,000 from the previous reporting period. The \$400,000 of this increase is attributable to commercial tenant rents from leasing of portions of the Agency's new administrative building located in downtown Eugene, Oregon.

Homes for Good received more assistance from HUD during 2018 in the form of housing assistance funding. The Housing Choice Voucher program received \$1,771,000 more in 2018 and consequently the Agency provided more in the form of housing assistance payments.

Home for Good's net position increased predominantly because of converting long-term assets to cash through the sale and disposition of capital assets. The agency realized over \$4,000,000 of gain on the sale of real estate. These gains are reported as special items on the statement of revenues, expenses and changes in net position for the year ended September 30, 2018.

Capital Assets and Debt Administration

The Agency's investment in capital assets is comprised of land, buildings, equipment and construction in progress, with buildings representing the largest component. The figures in the following table represent the historical cost of the Agency's capital assets. Note 7-Capital Assets contained in the Notes to Financial Statements of this report provides more detailed information about capital asset activities of Homes for Good. During fiscal year 2018, there was an increase of approximately \$2,158,000 to capital assets for all categories combined, net of accumulated depreciation. Significant amounts by category include:

Land - Land increased by a net amount of \$519,619. This represents the purchase of land in Glenwood, Oregon for \$750,670 and the sale of certain public housing properties under HUD's Rental Assistance Demonstration ("RAD") program.

Buildings and improvements – Buildings and improvements decreased by approximately \$932,000 during 2018. The Agency sold its administrative building located in Eugene, Oregon. New building improvements include roofing and exterior stairs at 14Pines totaling \$119,000, ductless heat pumps at Firwood totaling \$115,000 and improvements to public housing units from the spending of HUD capital grants totaling approximately \$660,000 including roofing at McKenzie Village located in Springfield, Oregon and patio improvements at Cresview located in Creswell, Oregon.

Construction in progress – The Agency's construction in progress increased substantially by a net amount of \$2,276,000. Growth in Homes for Good's construction in progress is attributable to the Agency's investments in energy performance measures and investment in predevelopment costs for several new affordable housing projects. During 2018 the Agency spent and capitalized approximately \$1,757,000 related to Energy Performance Contracting (EPC).

The Agency's pre-development costs for affordable housing projects include costs related to Market District Commons, The Commons on MLK, Taney Place Apartments and Hayden Bridge Meadows. These four new affordable housing projects will provide approximately 220 units of new affordable housing units over the next two years. The Agency's pre-predevelopment costs for these affordable housing projects totaled approximately \$1,375,000 for the period ended September 30, 2018.

The Agency transferred approximately \$840,000 from construction in progress buildings and improvements placed in service.

Accumulated depreciation - Accumulated depreciation increased by depreciation expense \$1,911,000 less removal of accumulated depreciation due to the disposal of buildings during 2018.

MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS

	September 30,	
Capital Assets	2018	2017
Land	\$ 11,593,321	\$ 10,973,703
Buildings and improvements	78,572,238	78,554,913
Furniture and equipment	3,262,656	2,958,558
Construction in progress	4,177,443	1,901,417
Total capital assets	97,605,658	94,388,591
Less: accumulated depreciation	(48,984,884)	(47,901,649)
Capital assets, net of accumulated depreciation	\$ 48,620,774	\$ 46,486,942

Long-Term Debt

The Agency's long-term debt includes notes payable which were incurred to purchase or rehabilitate low income housing. The debt is payable from the net cash flow of operations and is secured by the real property. Note 8-Long-Term Liabilities contained in the Notes to Financial Statements of this report provides more detailed information about borrowing activities of Homes for Good.

	September 30,	
	2018	2017
Bonds, net of accretion of bond discount Notes payable	\$- 13,079,741	\$ 270,000 9,383,530
Total	\$ 13,079,741	\$ 9,653,530

Budgets, Significant Changes and Economic Factors

The Agency's budget for the year ended September 30, 2018 was approved by the Homes for Good Board of Commissioners in September 2017. The Agency's budget is primarily supported by federal funds (71%), with the majority coming from the Department of Housing and Urban Development. The Agency is affected by Federal budget appropriations.

Although Homes for Good is not subject to Oregon Budget Law, the Agency prepares annual budgets for all significant operations. Monthly budget to actual reports are prepared and reviewed by management. When a manager expects to exceed budgeted expenses, the item is discussed but no formal budget amendment is prepared. The following paragraphs include information about budget surpluses and shortfalls for the Agency's significant operations.

2019 Homes for Good Budgeted Revenues

Section 8 Division	\$ 19,690,180
Housing Programs	9,548,897
Community Services Division	10,318,523
COCC	2,523,558
Total	\$ 42,081,158

2019 Homes for Good Budgeted Expenses

Section 8 Division	\$ 19,790,380
Housing Programs	7,763,690
Community Services Division	4,977,571
COCC	2,966,010
Total	\$ 35,497,651

HUD Programs and Funding

The Agency's three largest services include rent assistance, affordable housing and community services. The Housing Choice Voucher and public housing are reliant on HUD funding. HUD did not implement any new methodologies about funding for fiscal year 2018. Management of Homes for Good expects the proration factors for Housing Choice Vouchers program and public housing programs over the coming year to be consistent with 2018.

Rent Assistance

The Housing Choice Voucher program is funded by HUD on a calendar year and the funding is made up of housing assistance payments and administrative fees. Both are partially based on voucher usage, which makes this metric important to management of the Agency.

Funding for the voucher program itself is dependent on voucher usage in the prior calendar year. The Housing Choice Vouchers Program is based on voucher usage by qualified participants. Vouchers are available in the regular voucher program and in the program for veterans. Attrition from the program can be unpredictable and the leaseup rate for new voucher-holders also can be unpredictable and made difficult by tight rental market conditions or by high rents.

The Agency began calendar 2018 with a voucher usage rate of 95% and continued a downward usage rate to 93% by year-end. The Agency's goal is to manage attrition and new voucher issuance so that the combined average at year-end ranges from between 95% to 100%. Staffing numbers for the Section 8 program remained stable during the year and in 2018 Homes for Good again made a significant investment in staff training to improve compliance with program regulations and administration of the program.

Housing assistance revenue totaled approximately \$16,640,000 and is approximately \$583,000 less than budgeted for 2018.

The Agency made over \$16,600,000 in rent assistance payments to landlords for the period ending September 30, 2018 and exceeds the rent assistance payments for 2017 by over \$1,100,000.

Administrative funding for the Housing Choice Voucher program is based on a dollar value per voucher utilized, times the proration percentage. Administrative fee revenue for 2018 was \$2,159,000 down slightly from the previous year and below the budgeted administrative fee for 2018 by approximately \$150,000.

Administrative expenses, budgeted for 2018 of \$2,300,000, were \$2,500,000; the cost over-run of \$132,336 represents 8% of the budgeted amount and is attributable to personnel costs.

Affordable Housing

The Agency's Housing consists of 695 units of public housing as well as an additional 247 units of affordable housing managed by Homes for Good. The Housing program budget also reflects another 239 units of affordable housing managed by third party property management companies. The capital fund under public housing is also budgeted under the Housing Program group. The principal revenues for the Agency's Housing program are tenant rents and HUD operating subsidy grants.

Public housing operating subsidies are calculated annually using a methodology that takes into consideration multiple factors about the public housing portfolio including occupancy rates, utility consumption and inflation. After operating subsidies are calculated the federal government applies a proration factor based on the availability of funds. A proration factor of 86.76% was used for budgeting for fiscal year 2018. The proration factor for 2018 ranged from 92.4% to 92.89%. Homes for Good received operating subsidies of \$1,833,000 during 2018, a \$67,000 increase from the previous year and \$124,000 more than the operating subsidy budgeted for the year.

One of the important metrics the Agency manages to maximize housing revenues is occupancy. While it is not possible to control tenants leaving housing, it is possible and desirable to decrease vacancy loss with the regular inspections of units so that damage upon vacancy is limited, putting units back in lease-up condition promptly after vacancy and intake staff effectively utilizing wait list members who are screened and ready to move into vacated units.

For the 695 units of public housing, tenant rental revenue was budgeted to be \$2,108,000; actual rent revenue reported for 2018 was \$2,300,000. The increase of \$192,000 is attributable to occupancy.

The Agency has 239 units of housing that is managed by third-party property management companies. The Agency has an asset manager who is responsible for monitoring third party property managers. Tenant rental revenue associated with these properties totaled approximately \$1,319,000 and was 73,000 higher than 2017. The combined excess of operating revenue over operating expenses for these properties totaled \$38,000 for the period ended September 30, 2018. The combined excess of operating revenue over operating revenue over operating revenue over operating expenses improved by \$101,000 from the previous year.

HUD's Capital Fund Program activities are an integral part of Homes for Good's Housing operations. The Agency's staff maintains various properties through capital improvements, funded either with the HUD capital grant program or from replacement reserves. The following chart illustrates the Agency's capital grants and funding over the previous 7 years.

Year	Capital Grant	Per Unit
2012	961,540	1,360
2013	927,276	1,312
2014	965,384	1,365
2015	951,318	1,346
2016	894,675	1,265
2017	965,595	1,366
2018	1,392,007	2,003
2019	1,422,851	2,047

Energy performance contracting is a HUD-approved financing technique that uses cost savings from reduced energy consumption to repay the cost of financing energy conservation measures. In May 2018, the Agency's Board authorized the use of an energy performance contract. As of September 30, 2018, approximately half of the anticipated energy performance saving measures has been installed, representing approximately \$2,500,000 of new energy efficient upgrades.

Community Services

Community services activities of Homes for Good include Real Estate Development, Energy Services, and Resident Services such as the Resident Opportunity and Family Self Sufficiency Programs

Real estate development activities - Development of low-income housing results in development fees being earned by Homes for Good. Development fees represent significant discretionary revenues used to support the operating costs for real estate development staff and the Agency as a whole.

During 2018 real estate development staff guided the Agency's rental assistance demonstration activities to move housing subsidies from the public housing program to the Section 8 program. The agency sold 12 properties from its public housing scattered sites portfolio, raising sale proceeds of over \$2,000,000 for tenant relocation and investment in Richardson Bridge LLC (with establishment of new Section 8 project-based vouchers). The Agency anticipates selling an addition 97 scattered sites from its public housing portfolio in the coming years. The proceeds from these sales will be reinvested in Taney Place and Hayden Bridge Meadows resulting in new affordable housing located in Eugene, Oregon and Springfield, Oregon. The sale of additional properties for RAD conversions is expected to have a significant effect on the Agency's programs and financial position over the next several years.

Energy services - Cost effective measures are installed by private contractors and are paid for with public and private funds from federal grants and participating electric and natural gas utilities. Weatherization related funding totaled \$1,700,000 during the fiscal year ended September 30, 2018, consistent with the previous fiscal year.

Resident services - The Agency administers supportive services programs for tenants of affordable housing.

The Agency provides resident services under HUD's Family Self-Sufficiency and Resident Opportunities and Self Sufficiency grant programs. Funding under these programs is made to hire a program coordinator who links residents with training opportunities, job placement organizations, and local employers. Residents enter into a contract of participation which outlines their responsibilities towards completion of training and employment objectives over a five-year period or less. During the period of participation, residents may earn an escrow credit, based on increased earned income, which they may use in a variety of ways upon successful graduation from the program. These programs received federal funding totaling approximately \$377,000 for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2018 and are comparable to the prior year.

The Shelter Plus Care program is designed to link rental assistance to supportive services for hard-to-serve homeless persons with disabilities, primarily those who have a serious mental illness. This program received approximately \$475,000 for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2018 comparable to 2017.

Continuum of Care is designed to promote community-wide commitment to the goal of ending homelessness by providing funding to quickly re-house homeless individuals and families while minimizing the trauma and dislocation caused to homeless individuals, families, and communities by homelessness and promote access to and effective utilization of mainstream programs by individuals and families experiencing homelessness. The Agency received approximately \$500,000 of federal assistance to provide these services.

Homes for Good Administration

Central office cost center (COCC) – The Agency's administration is comprised of executive, human resources, finance, information technology, communications, general/maintenance, capital fund administration, building, fleet, EPC and Board departments. Collectively, these departments form a central office cost center of the Agency. Administrative operations are funded through fees based on HUD's Asset Management Model. Total COCC revenue for 2018 was budgeted to be \$2,153,000 and was \$2,404,000, exceeding budgeted revenue by over \$250,000 (11.6%). Operating expenses of the COCC, which consist of the cost of overhead shared services, were budgeted at \$2,321,000 and were \$2,655,000. The operating deficit was funded by an operating transfer from the Agency's real estate development activities of \$331,000. During 2018, the Agency sold its administrative building located in Eugene, Oregon for approximately \$2,100,000. The sale of this property resulted in the Agency recognizing a significant gain reported for the COCC for 2018.

HUD Scoring

HUD evaluates and scores public housing authorities on an annual basis. Using the Public Housing Assessment System (PHAS), PHAs are rated for the physical status of their properties, financial condition, management proficiency, and capital fund compliance. The following chart presents the Agency's scores from HUD over the past 4 years.

MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS

Public Housing Assessment System

PHAS Indicators	Maximum Score	2015	2016	2017	2018
Pysical	40	37	38	38	38
Financial	25	0*	16	24	25
Management	25	22	23	24	24
Capital Fund	10	10	10	10	10
PHAS Total Score	100	69	87	96	97

*Due to late submission of completed financial statements to HUD.

Currently Known Facts and Conditions

During calendar year 2019, the Agency anticipates HUD to approve the second phase of RAD, in which 97 more units of public housing will be sold. The eventual sale of these homes represents a significant source of development funding. Management estimates the sale of scattered site homes under the RAD program will generate more than \$20,000,000 to be used for development of new housing in Lane County, Oregon.

Concurrently, the Development staff is working to build the required replacement housing. The following projects are in progress:

- *Taney Property* This project will add between 40 and 50 units of low-income housing. Funding will come from proceeds of the Phase II RAD units. Construction is planned to begin in October 2019.
- Hayden Bridge Meadows The plan for this project is to add between 50 and 60 units of housing; funding to be provided by a 4% tax credit application in 2019 plus proceeds of the Phase II RAD units. Construction is planned to begin in October 2019.
- *Market District Commons* This project will add 50 units of workforce housing in downtown Eugene, with 15 units set aside for veterans and persons with disabilities. It is a public/private partnership with a local developer. Construction is expected to begin in June 2019.
- Commons at MLK (formerly Housing First) This project will add 50 units of housing for chronically homeless persons and include space for supportive service providers. Partnering on this project is the city of Eugene, Lane County Health and Human Services, Saint Vincent de Paul and potentially others. Pending successful attainment of funding, construction is expected to begin early in April 2020.
- *Glenwood* The property for this project was purchased during 2018. The concept for this development includes a mix of market rate and affordable units. Pending successful attainment of funding, construction could begin in late calendar 2020.

The Agency renamed itself as Homes for Good Housing Agency in January 2018. The rename was part of an intentional rebranding project intended to enhance the Agency's reputation in the community through education, networking and social media. As part of the rebranding efforts the Agency also launched a new website. Work is underway on a new home for the Agency. We currently serve our customers from two locations - one in Springfield and one in Eugene. In September 2016 we purchased a new administrative building. Our new home is at the corner of 13th and Olive, in the building many known as the former City of Eugene public library. The building offers ample parking, bus access, ADA accessibility and is intended to offer one-stop services. The building is currently occupied by commercial tenants. Homes for Good staff will move into this space in early calendar-year 2020. Permanent financing is anticipated to be used to retire the interim financing and pay for substantial remodeling of the space.

Contacting Homes for Good

This financial report is intended to provide citizens, tenants, clients, taxpayers, creditors and stakeholders with a general overview of the Agency's finances and to show accountability for the money it receives. If you have questions about this report or wish to request additional information, contact Jeffery Bridgens, Finance Director, Homes for Good, 177 Day Island Road, Eugene, OR, 97401; email: jbridgens@homesforgood.org; telephone: (541) 682-2525.

BASIC FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

STATEMENT OF NET POSITION SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Assets	Primary Government	Discretely Presented Component Units
Current assets		
Cash and cash equivalents Restricted cash and cash equivalents Short-term investments Accounts receivable:	\$ 5,776,922 6,306,603 2,414,807	\$ 483,423 1,559,481 -
HUD Tenants Other Notes receivable Inventories Prepaid expenses and other assets	77,124 76,747 1,349,309 10,361 112,305 221,531	- 38,225 58,780 - - 26,444
Total current assets	16,345,709	2,166,353
Non-current assets		
Notes receivable from component units and related parties Investments in limited partnerships Other	5,325,207 903,925 423,119	
Total noncurrent assets Capital assets: Nondepreciable Depreciable, net of accumulated depreciation	6,652,251 15,770,764 32,850,010	186,681 3,426,918 30,095,083
Total capital assets	48,620,774	33,522,001
Total noncurrent and capital assets	55,273,025	33,708,682
Deferred outflows of resources	11,247	
Total assets and deferred outflows of resources	\$71,629,981	\$35,875,035

STATEMENT OF NET POSITION, (continued) SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Liabilities Current liabilities	Primary Government	Discretely Presented Component Units
Accounts payable	\$ 1,051,555	\$ 114,702
Accrued payroll expenses	³ 1,031,333 109,273	چ 11 4 ,702
Other accrued liabilities	276,458	370,089
Accrued interest	125,626	5,061
Refundable security deposits	442,385	109,399
Prepaid rent	33,444	-
Current portion of compensated absences	395,075	-
Current portion of notes payable	4,096,787	82,493
Total current liabilities	6,530,603	681,744
Non-Current liabilities		
Compensated absences, net of current portion	77,383	-
Notes payable, net of current portion	8,982,954	19,301,734
Other non-current liabilities	583,892	
Total non-current liabilities	9,644,229	19,301,734
Total liabilities	16,174,832	19,983,478
Deferred inflows of resources	5,035	
Net position		
Net investment in capital assets	36,097,636	14,137,774
Restricted	3,029,910	1,450,082
Unrestricted (deficit)	16,322,568	303,701
Net position	55,450,114	15,891,557
Total liabilities, deferred inflows of		
resources and net position	\$71,629,981	\$35,875,035

STATEMENT OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Operating revenues	Primary Government	Discretely Presented Component Units
Dwelling rent Housing assistance grants HUD operating subsidies Other government grants Other income	\$ 5,966,226 18,798,681 3,642,325 2,402,086 1,826,260	\$ 1,486,468 - - 63,567 54,312
Total operating revenues	32,635,578	1,604,347
<pre>Operating expenses Housing assistance payments Administration Tenant services Utilities Ordinary maintenance Protection services Insurance premiums Other general Non-routine maintenance Depreciation Total operating expenses Operating loss</pre>	17,399,437 7,074,871 267,651 994,299 5,019,303 21,182 242,651 875,712 11,012 1,911,147 33,817,265 (1,181,687)	- 548,777 - 186,393 317,172 - - 79,986 - 1,086,106 2,218,434 (614,087)
Non-operating revnues (expenes) Interest income Interest expense Other nonoperating expenses Total nonoperating expenses Loss before capital contributions and special items	210,419 (338,399) - (127,980) (1,309,667)	1,259 (420,759) (147,213) (566,713) (1,180,800)
Capital contributions and special items HUD capital grants Capital contributions Special items Total capital contributions and special items	294,382 - 4,301,252 4,595,634	
Increase in net position	3,285,967	6,983,866
Net position - Beginning of the year	52,164,147	8,907,691
Net position - End of the year	\$55,450,114	\$15,891,557

STATEMENT OF CASH FLOWS FOR YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	Primary Government
Cash Hows from Operating Activities	
Receipts from HUD grants	\$22,701,685
Receipts from state, local and other grants	2,402,002
Receipts from tenants and landlords	5,578,599
Receipts from others	2,298,504
Housing assistant payments	(17,399,437)
Payments to and on behalf of employees	(6,937,423)
Payments to vendors, contractors and others	(5,673,206)
Payments to utilities	(994,299)
Payments - in - lieu of taxes	(191,412)
Net cash provided by operating activities	1,785,013
Cash Hows from NonCapital Financing Activities	
Proceeds from line of credit	61,304
Cash Hows from Capital and Related Financing Activities	
Proceeds from notes payable	4,441,288
Principal payments on bonds and notes payable	(1,015,077)
Interest paid on bonds and notes payable	(228,187)
Proceeds from sale of capital assets	4,555,044
Acquisition and construction of capital assets	(4,309,795)
Net cash provided by capital and related financing activities	3,443,273
Cashflows from Investing Activities	
Net change in unrestricted investments	87,918
Changes in other noncurrent assets, related party	(51,663)
Advances to component units	14,356
Investment and interest income received	190,545
Net cash provided by investing activities	241,156
Net Change in Cash and Cash Equivalents	5,530,746
Cash and Cash Equivalents at Beginning of Year	6,552,779
Cash and Cash Equivalents at End of Year	\$12,083,525
Cash and Cash Equivalents	
Unrestricted cash	\$ 5,776,922
Restricted cash	6,306,603
	\$12,083,525
	(Continued)

STATEMENT OF CASH FLOWS (continued) FOR YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	Primary Government
Reconcilation of Operating Income to Net	
Cash provided by Operating Activities Operating loss	\$ (1,181,687)
Adjustments to reconcile operating loss to	\$ (1,101,007)
net cash provided by operating activities:	
Depreciation	1,911,147
Allowance for related party receivables	189,092
(Increase) decrease in:	100/001
Receivables	268,981
Prepaid expenses	129,196
Inventories	(49,115)
Accounts payable and other accrued liabilities	573,602
Refundable deposits	29,868
Other current and non-current liabilities	(86,071)
Net cash provided by operating activities	\$ 1,785,013
Supplemental Disclosure of Non-Cash Transactions	
Transfers of construction in progress to buildings and equipment	\$ 840,619
Gain on sale of capital assets	\$ 4,290,228
Depreciation	\$ 1,911,147
Allowance for related party interest receivables	\$ 189,092
	(Concluded)

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 1-SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES

Primary Government – Homes for Good Housing Agency ("Homes for Good" of the "Agency") is the public housing authority of Lane County, Oregon. The Agency was created by resolution of the County Board of Commissioners, pursuant to Oregon Revised Statues, Housing, Public Health and Safety section 456.075, with a mission to provide affordable, decent, safe and sanitary housing to low- and moderate-income families and households. Homes for Good formally changed its name from Housing Authority and Community Services Agency of Lane County ("HACSA") in January 2018.

Homes for Good is governed by the County Board of Commissioners and two appointed resident commissioners. The Agency's governing body is substantially the same as Lane County's, there is no financial benefit or burden relationship between Lane County and Homes for Good. Lane County management does not exercise operational responsibility over Homes for Good. The Agency is a discrete component unit of Lane County, Oregon.

Component Units - The governmental reporting entity consists of Homes for Good (the Primary Government) and its component units. Component units are legally separate organizations for which the Board is financially accountable, or other organizations whose nature and significant relationship with the agency are such that exclusion would cause Home for Good's financial statements to be misleading or incomplete. Financial accountability is defined as the appointment of a voting majority of the component unit's Board, and either Home for Good's ability to impose its will on the organization or there is potential for the organization to provide a financial benefit to or impose a financial burden on Homes for Good. The basic financial statements include both blended and discretely presented component units. The presentation of these entities as either blended or discretely presented is based upon certain criteria and circumstances.

Blended component units are legally separate entities from Homes for Good that the Agency is financially accountable for and presents either a financial benefit or a financial burden. Management of Homes for Good has operation responsibility for its blended component units and manages the activities the same as it manages its own programs and departments. The financial data of the Agency's blended component units are combined with the financial data of Homes for Good.

Discretely presented component units, on the other hand, are reported in a separate column in the financial statements to emphasize they are legally separate entities and are significant to Homes for Good. Discretely presented component units have separate partnership governing structures that distinguish them as separate entities that are majority owned by outside third-party limited partner's investors. The day-to-day operations of these partnerships are managed by the Agency as a general partner on behalf of each partnership's limited partners. Management of Homes for Good therefore is financially accountable for these entities. Complete financial statements of individual discretely presented component units may be obtained from the Finance Department of Homes for Good. Certain information may be reflected differently in these financial statements to conform to the presentation of the primary government than in those of separately issued discretely presented component unit financial statements because the limited partnerships do not follow governmental accounting standards for reporting purposes.

NOTE 1-SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (Continued)

Blended Component Units - The following entities are reported as blended component units of Homes for Good as of September 30, 2018:

	Number	
	<u>of Units</u>	Location
HousingPlus	n/a	
HACSA Partner LLC	n/a	
 Walnut Park Limited Partnership ("Walnut Park") 	32	Eugene, Oregon
 The Orchards Limited Partnership ("Orchards") 	25	Eugene, Oregon
• Laurel Gardens Limited Partnership ("Laurel Gardens")	41	Eugene, Oregon
 Jacob's Lane Limited Partnership ("Jacob's Lane") 	63	Eugene, Oregon
 Sheldon Village Apartments Limited Partnership 	<u>78</u>	Eugene, Oregon
	<u>239</u>	

HousingPlus is an Oregon nonprofit entity formed to provide support services and scholarships to residents of Homes for Good. After year-end HousingPlus changed its formal organizational name to Homes for Good Foundation.

HACSA Partner LLC is a sole member limited liability company for which the Agency is the sole member. Homes for Good is the general partner and HACSA Partner LLC is the limited partner in each of the limited partnerships listed above which are hereafter referred to as "blended limited partnerships". Each of the blended limited partnerships and the underlying projects were developed pursuant to the low-income housing tax credits program of Section 42 of the Internal Revenue Code ("Section 42"). Section 42 regulates the use of each project as to occupant eligibility and unit gross rents among other requirements for an initial compliance period of fifteen years plus and extended use period for an additional fifteen-year period. Construction of each of the projects was financed in part by the sale of tax credits to limited partner investors. At the end of the initial fifteen-year compliance period, the initial investor limited partnership interests of Walnut Park, Orchards, Laurel Gardens, Jacob's Lane were assigned to the Agency in previous years. The limited partnership interests for Sheldon Village I and Sheldon Village II were also assigned to HACSA Partner LLC in a previous year however during 2018 those entities were combined to form Sheldon Village Apartments Limited Partnership. Condensed financial information for the Agency's blended limited partnerships are included with the notes to these financial statements.

Discretely Presented Component Units - The discretely presented component units includes low-income housing tax credit limited partnerships/limited liability corporations (collectively referred to as "limited partnerships") whose limited partners have limited rights regarding the operations of the partnerships and Homes for Good, as general partner, controls the day-to-day operations of the limited partnerships.

NOTE 1-SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (Continued)

The following entities, which comprise the discretely presented component units, are presented as of December 31, 2017 and for the year then ended:

	Date <u>Formed</u>	Number <u>of Units</u>	Location
 Hawthorn-at-29th LLC Bascom Village II LLC The Oaks at 14th LLC New Winds Apartments LP Roosevelt Crossing LP Munsel Park LP Turtle Creek Apartments LP Richardson Bridge LLC 	07/28/11 03/10/15 04/20/16 12/21/05 06/06/08 11/14/00 02/13/07 08/31/17	35 48 54 18 45 44 27 <u>32</u>	Eugene, Oregon Eugene, Oregon Eugene, Oregon Florence, Oregon Eugene, Oregon Eugene, Oregon Eugene, Oregon
		<u>303</u>	

The Agency has 0.005% to 0.01% ownership interests in the limited partnerships listed above. Homes for Good's investments in these limited partnerships are accounted using the equity method.

Home for Good's Financial Statements – The basic financial statements (i.e. the Statement of Net Position, the Statement of Revenues, Expenses and Changes in Net Position and the Statement of Cash Flows) report information on all activities of Homes for Good and its component units. These basic financial statements are presented in accordance with the Governmental Accounting Standards Board (GASB) standards.

Measurement Focus, Basis of Accounting and Financial Statement Presentation - The financial statements are reported using the economic resources measurement focus and the accrual basis of accounting. Revenues are recorded when earned and expenses are recorded at the time the liabilities are incurred, regardless of when the related cash flow takes place. Nonexchange transactions, in which Homes for Good receives value without directly giving equal value in exchange, include revenues from federal, state and local assistance programs. Revenue from these sources is recognized in the fiscal year in which all eligibility requirements have been met.

Proprietary funds distinguish operating revenues and expenses from nonoperating items. Operating revenues and expenses generally result from providing services in connection with a proprietary fund's principal ongoing operations. The principal operating revenues of Homes for Good are U.S. Housing and Urban Development (HUD) housing assistance payments earned, public housing operating subsidies, HUD administrative fees and rental income from its public and affordable housing units. Other income includes development fees and partnership fees. Operating expenses include employee services, services and supplies, administrative expenses, utilities, depreciation on capital assets and housing assistance payments to landlords. All revenues and expenses not meeting this definition are reported as nonoperating revenues and expenses.

For financial reporting purposes, the Agency considers its HUD grants associated with operations as operating revenues because these funds more closely represent revenues generated from operating activities rather than nonoperating activities.

NOTE 1-SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (Continued)

HUD grants associated with capital acquisition and improvements are considered capital contributions and are presented after nonoperating activity on the accompanying statement of revenues, expenses and changes in net position.

Summary of Significant Programs - The accompanying basic financial statements include the activities of several housing programs subsidized by HUD and other governmental entities. A summary of each significant program is provided below:

Public Housing – Homes for Good owns, operates and maintains 695 units of public housing which were acquired through HUD's Development Project grant program. Revenues consist primarily of rents and other fees collected from tenants, and an operating subsidy from HUD. Funds from the capital grant program provided by HUD are used to improve the Public Housing portfolio. Substantially all additions to land, structures and equipment of public housing are accomplished through these grant funds.

Rent Assistance – Section 8 of the U.S. Housing and Community Development Act of 1974 provides housing assistance payments on behalf of lower-income families to participating housing owners. Under this program, the landlord-tenant relationship is between a rental-housing owner and a family, rather than the Agency, and the family as in the public housing program. For approved housing, HUD contracts with Homes for Good to enter into contracts with landlords to make assistance payments for the difference between the approved contract rent and the actual rent paid by the lower-income families, which equals 30% of adjusted household gross income. Housing assistance payments made to landlords and some participants are funded through annual contributions contracts. At September 30, 2018, Homes for Good administered 3053 vouchers including 236 Veterans Administration Supportive Housings vouchers that provide housing assistance for homeless veterans. The Agency received 12 HUD project-based vouchers that are associated with Richardson Bridge LLC, a discretely presented component unit.

Affordable Housing and Special Needs Housings – In addition to the 695 units of public housing, Homes for Good owns an additional 418 affordable housing units in 10 different multifamily properties. The Agency has 100% control over 4 properties, with a total of 161 units. Homes for Good is either general partner or managing member in another 5 limited partnerships/limited liability corporations, with a total of 303 units.

Heeran Center - Residential mental health treatment facility to provide secure residential treatment services under OAR 309-033-0520(3). On March 2, 2015, the state of Oregon suspended the license of the operator and the residents were removed from the facility. Effective August 1, 2015, the Agency leased the facilities to Columbia Care Services, Inc. to continue operations as a residential mental health treatment facility and former residents were readmitted.

NOTE 1-SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (Continued)

Signpost House and Family Shelter House – These properties provide residential housing for individuals and families with psychiatric disabilities.

Development – Homes for Good pursues development projects that augment the supply of low-cost housing, provide essential services to residents and revitalizes overall communities. These projects include renovation of older/existing housing and new construction. The following projects are in a predevelopment or early development phase at September 30, 2018:

- *Market District Commons* is a 50-60-unit affordable housing development planned for Eugene, Oregon. On December 13, 2013, Homes for Good entered into an option agreement with Lane County to acquire an option to enter a ground lease for the purposes of developing, constructing, and operating a multifamily housing development and related facilities. The option term expires in 48 months from the effective date and requires monthly option payments of \$1,300 beginning June 13, 2014.
- *Glenwood Place* is a 100-150-unit affordable housing complex planned for Glenwood, Oregon. During the month of April 2018 Homes for Good purchased land located in Glenwood, Oregon.
- *Housing First* will add 50 units of housing for chronically homeless persons and include space for supportive service providers. Partnering on this project is the city of Eugene, Lane County Health and Human Services, Saint Vincent de Paul and potentially others. Construction is expected to begin early in April 2020.
- *Taney Place* is 40 and 50 units of low-income housing, planned for Eugene, Oregon. Funding will come from proceeds of the Phase II RAD units.
- *Hayden Bridge Meadows will* add between 50 and 60 units of housing with funding to be provided by a 4% tax credit application in 2019 plus proceeds of the Phase II RAD units.

Weatherization – This program provides weatherization services to low-income home owners including replacement windows, insulation, heating, cooling, etc. Funding is received through federal grants, distributed by the Oregon Housing and Community Services agency (OHCS), from Lane County, Oregon and directly from private utility companies.

Cash and Cash Equivalents - For purposes of the Statement of Cash Flows, the Agency considers all highly liquid investments purchased with a maturity of three months or less to be cash equivalents.

Inventories - Inventories are stated at cost, on a first-in, first-out basis.

Accounts and Notes Receivable - Accounts receivable is shown at net realizable value. HUD, other government, miscellaneous and tenant receivables are considered fully collectable as of September 30, 2018. Management estimates the collectability of the Agency's note and interest receivables based on consideration of maturity dates, property performance and payment history. An allowance equal to the reported balance for accrued interest on related party notes has been established, See Note 6.

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 1-SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (Continued)

Compensated Absences - Employees of Homes for Good are entitled to paid leave of absence from work, depending on job classification, length of service and other factors. All absences from work, including vacation, sick leave, family emergency or bereavement are charged against accrued earned leave. The estimated liability for vested leave benefits is recorded when it is earned as an expense and the cumulative unpaid amount is reported as a liability.

Capital Assets - Capital assets are assets with an initial, individual cost of more than \$5,000 and an estimated useful life more than one year. Purchased or constructed capital assets are recorded at cost or estimated historical cost. The cost of normal maintenance and repairs that do not add to the value of asset or materially extend assets' lives are not capitalized. The Agency recognizes construction period interest as expense. Capital assets are depreciated using the straight-line method over the following estimated useful lives:

Asset Class	Estimated Useful Lives
Buildings and Improvements	7 to 40 Years
Furniture and Equipment	3 to 7 Years
Vehicles	5 Years

Management of Homes for Good reviews its capital assets for impairment whenever events or changes in circumstances indicate that there has been a decline in service utility that is large in magnitude and outside of the normal life cycle of the capital asset being evaluated.

Eliminations - In the normal course of operations, certain programs may pay for common costs or advance funds for operational shortfalls that create inter-program receivables or payables. The inter-program receivables and payables net to zero and are eliminated for presentation of Homes for Good as a whole.

Internal Charges – Homes for Good internally charges its costs of support service, indirect costs allocations and rent provided by one department to other departments on a cost-reimbursement basis except for public housing and Housing Choice Vouchers because they utilize a fee for service model prescribed by HUD.

Use of Estimates - The preparation of financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities at the date of the financial statements and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from these estimates.

Fair Value Measurements – The Agency categorizes fair value measures with the fair value hierarchy established by generally accepted accounting principles. The hierarchy is based on the valuation inputs used to measure the fair value of assets or liabilities when applicable. Level 1 inputs are quoted market prices in active markets for identical assets; Level 2 inputs are significant other observable inputs and Level 3 inputs are significant unobservable inputs. Management of Homes for Good uses Level 2 inputs to measure the fair value of investments on a recurring basis. Investment balances comprise approximately 3% of the Agency's total assets.

NOTE 1-SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (Continued)

Net Position - Net position includes the various net earnings from operating income, non-operating revenues and expenses, and special items. Net position is classified in the following three components.

- Net investment in Capital Assets This component of net position consists of capital assets, net of
 accumulated depreciation and reduced by the outstanding balances of any bonds, mortgages, notes or
 other borrowings that are attributable to the acquisition, construction or improvement of those assets. If
 there are significant unspent related debt proceeds at year-end, the portion of the debt attributable to the
 unspent proceeds are not included in the calculation of invested in capital assets, net of related debt.
- *Restricted* This represents resources for which Homes for Good is legally or contractually obligated to spend resources in accordance with restrictions imposed by third parties.
- Unrestricted This represents resources used for Homes for Good's general operations, which are not restricted by third parties. When an expense is incurred that can be paid using either restricted or unrestricted resources, Homes for Good's policy is to first apply the expense toward restricted resources.

Budgets - A budget is prepared by the administrative and fiscal staff for each of the separate programs within each division and for the total operation of Homes for Good after coordination, consultation, and receipt of approvals of service levels from the various grantors' agencies. A consolidated budget is submitted to the Board of Commissioners for approval, modification and adoption. The Agency is not required to and does not adopt a legally appropriated budget as defined by GASB and therefore budgetary comparisons are not reported in these financial statements.

Income Taxes – Homes for Good is exempt from Federal income taxes under Internal Revenue Code Section 115. The limited partnerships which are shown as discretely presented are taxable entities, however, each of the entities have elected to be treated as a pass-through entity for income tax purposes and, as such, are not subject to income taxes. Rather, all items of taxable income, deductions and tax credits are passed through to and are reported by its partners on their respective income tax returns. Each partnership's federal tax status is based on their legal status as a partnership. Consequently, the partnerships are not required to take any tax positions to qualify as a pass-through entity. Accordingly, the discretely presented financial statements do not reflect a provision for income taxes and the partnerships have no other tax positions which must be considered for disclosure. The partnerships are required to file and do file tax returns with the Internal Revenue Service and other taxing authorities. Income tax returns filed by each of the entities are subject to examination by the Internal Revenue Service for a period of three years.

Other Post-Employment Benefits Obligation – Homes for Good administers a single-employer defined benefit healthcare plan per the requirements of a collective bargaining agreement. Per Oregon State law, the plan provides the opportunity for post-retirement healthcare insurance for eligible retirees and their spouses through the Agency's group health insurance plans which cover both active and retired participants.

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 1-SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (Continued)

Homes for Good does not pay any portion of the retiree's healthcare insurance; however, the retired employee receives an implicit benefit of a lower healthcare premium which is spread among the cost of active employee premiums. The Agency pays none of the premium of health insurance coverage for eligible retirees who are not yet eligible for Medicare. Homes for Good regular health care benefit providers underwrite the retirees' policies and retirees may not convert the benefit into an in-lieu payment to secure coverage under independent plans.

New Accounting Pronouncements - The following new GASB accounting pronouncements are applicable to future reporting periods. Management of Homes for Good is currently evaluating whether these new GASB pronouncements will have a significant impact to the agency's financial statements.

GASB Statement No 83, *Certain Asset Retirement Obligations* - This Statement addresses accounting and financial reporting for certain asset retirement obligations (AROs). An ARO is a legally enforceable liability associated with the retirement of a tangible capital asset. A government that has legal obligations to perform future asset retirement activities related to its tangible capital assets should recognize a liability based on the guidance in this Statement.

This Statement establishes criteria for determining the timing and pattern of recognition of a liability and a corresponding deferred outflow of resources for AROs. This Statement requires that recognition occur when the liability is both incurred and reasonably estimable. The determination of when the liability is incurred is based on the occurrence of external laws, regulations, contracts, or court judgments, together with the occurrence of an internal event that obligates a government to perform asset retirement activities. Other obligations to retire tangible capital assets may arise from contracts or court judgments. Internal obligating events include the occurrence of contamination, placing into operation a tangible capital asset that is required to be retired, abandoning a tangible capital asset before it is placed into operation, or acquiring a tangible capital asset that has an existing ARO.

This Statement requires the current value of a government's AROs to be adjusted for the effects of general inflation or deflation at least annually. In addition, it requires a government to evaluate all relevant factors at least annually to determine whether the effects of one or more of the factors are expected to significantly change the estimated asset retirement outlays.

In some cases, governments are legally required to provide funding or other financial assurance for their performance of asset retirement activities. This Statement requires disclosure of how those funding and assurance requirements are being met by a government, as well as the amount of any assets restricted for payment of the government's AROs, if not separately displayed in the financial statements.

This Statement also requires disclosure of information about the nature of a government's AROs, the methods and assumptions used for the estimates of the liabilities, and the estimated remaining useful life of the associated tangible capital assets. If an ARO (or portions thereof) has been incurred by a government but is not yet recognized because it is not reasonably estimable, the government is required to disclose that fact and the reasons therefor.

NOTE 1-SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (Continued)

This Statement requires similar disclosures for a government's minority shares of AROs. This Statement is effective for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2019.

GASB Statement No. 84, *Fiduciary Activities* - Issued January 2018, this statement establishes criteria for identifying fiduciary activities of all state and local governments. GASB Statement No. 84 will be effective for the Agency for fiscal year ending September 30, 2020.

GASB Statement No. 87, *Leases* - This Statement was issued June 2018 to better meet the information needs of financial statement users by improving accounting and financial reporting for leases by governments and increases the usefulness of governments' financial statements. Under this Statement, a lessee is required to recognize a lease liability and an intangible right-to-use lease asset, and a lessor is required to recognize a lease receivable and a deferred inflow of resources, thereby enhancing the relevance and consistency of information about governments' leasing activities. GASB Statement No. 87 will be effective for the Agency for fiscal year ending September 30, 2021.

GASB Statement No. 88, *Certain Disclosures Related to Debt, Including Direct Borrowings and Direct Placements* -The primary objective of this Statement is to improve the information that is disclosed in notes to government financial statements related to debt, including direct borrowings and direct placements. It clarifies which liabilities governments should include when disclosing information related to debt. This Statement defines debt for purposes of disclosure in notes to financial statements as a liability that arises from a contractual obligation to pay cash (or other assets that may be used in lieu of cash) in one or more payments to settle an amount that is fixed at the date the contractual obligation is established.

This Statement requires that additional essential information related to debt be disclosed in notes to financial statements, including unused lines of credit; assets pledged as collateral for the debt; and terms specified in debt agreements related to significant events of default with finance-related consequences, significant termination events with finance-related consequences, and significant subjective acceleration clauses. GASB Statement No. 88 will be effective for the Agency for fiscal year ending September 30, 2019.

GASB Statement No. 90, Majority Equity Interests – An Amendment of GASB Statements No. 14 and No. 61. The primary objectives of this Statement are to improve the consistency and comparability of reporting a government's majority equity interest in a legally separate organization and to improve the relevance of financial statement information for certain component units. It defines a majority equity interest and specifies that a majority equity interest in a legally separate organization should be reported as an investment if a government's holding of the equity interest meets the definition of an investment. A majority equity interest that meets the definition of an investment should be measured using the equity method, unless it is held by a special-purpose government engaged only in fiduciary activities, a fiduciary fund, or an endowment (including permanent and term endowments) or permanent fund. Those governments and funds should measure the majority equity interest at fair value.

NOTE 1-SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (Continued)

For all other holdings of a majority equity interest in a legally separate organization, a government should report the legally separate organization as a component unit, and the government or fund that holds the equity interest should report an asset related to the majority equity interest using the equity method. This Statement establishes that ownership of a majority equity interest in a legally separate organization results in the government being financially accountable for the legally separate organization and, therefore, the government should report that organization as a component unit.

This Statement also requires that a component unit in which a government has a 100 percent equity interest account for its assets, deferred outflows of resources, liabilities, and deferred inflows of resources at acquisition value at the date the government acquired a 100 percent equity interest in the component unit. Transactions presented in flows statements of the component unit in that circumstance should include only transactions that occurred after the acquisition. The requirements of this Statement are effective for reporting periods beginning after December 15, 2018.

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 2-CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS

Total cash and cash equivalents at September 30, 2018 were \$11,491,946 of which \$6,213,645 was restricted. Restricted cash and cash equivalents at September 30, 2018 include the following deposits and reserves:

Energy performance contracting reserves	\$2,502,765
Rental assistance demonstration proceeds	1,428,183
Replacement reserves	1,417,528
Tenant security deposits	442,929
Family self-sufficiency program	331543
Operating reserves	150,955
Insurance reserves	17,309
Residual receipts reserves	10,366
Resident participation funds	5007
Mortgage escrow reserves	18
Total restricted cash and cash equivalent	<u>\$6,306,603</u>

Energy performance contracting reserves – Reserves consist of funds held for public housing properties owned and operated by Homes for Good to be used for the purchase and installation of energy saving capital assets and upgrades associated with an energy performance contract.

Rental assistance demonstration proceeds – Homes for Good Housing Agency is utilizing HUD's RAD program to convert public housing projects to voucher based rent assistance housing. The amount reported above consists of sales proceeds from property sales and are restricted for replacement housing purposes.

Replacement reserves – Reserves consist of funds held in trust for properties owned and operated by the Agency and to be used for the replacement or repair of capital assets.

Tenant security deposits – Deposits represent the refundable deposits received from tenants and held in trust to secure the performance of a rental agreement. Tenant security deposits in excess of any outstanding damage or rent charges must be returned to the departing tenants within 30 days after the termination of the tenancy. The funds are typically held in segregated bank accounts since these funds may not be used for operations. The funds are, however, allowed to earn interest that may be retained for operations.

Family self-sufficiency reserves – Reserves consist of amounts deposited under the Family Self-Sufficiency ("FSS") program. Under the FSS program, if the income of a tenant enrolled in the program increases, instead of decreasing the subsidy amount, the original subsidy continues to be paid and the difference between the original and new subsidy amount is deposited into an escrow account. If the tenant enrolled in the program attains certain target goals related to self-sufficiency, the tenant is awarded money from the escrow account to use for various purposes stated in the tenant's self-sufficiency plan such as college tuition or a down payment for the purchase of a home.

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 2-CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS (Continued)

Residual receipts reserves – Reserves are excess funds remaining after payment of authorized disbursements of HUD regulated properties owned and operated by Homes for Good. The funds can be used for property purposes in the event that operating receipts are not sufficient to pay for operating expenses.

Mortgage escrow deposits – Deposits are required by certain loan and regulatory agreements of properties owned and operated by Homes for Good. The funds are used to pay annual property taxes and insurance when due.

Resident Participation funds- Deposits are for funding of tenant participation activities.

Custodial Credit Risk for Deposits - Federal regulations require that public funds on deposit with financial institutions be secured at a rate of 100% of amounts more than deposit insurance coverage. The Agency and its discretely presented component units maintain cash balances at several financial institutions, some more than the federally insured amount of \$250,000 per type of account. As required by Oregon Revised Statutes, (ORS Chapter 295), deposits more than federal depository insurance were held at financial institutions that participate in the Oregon State Treasurer's Public Fund Collateralization Program ("PFCP") and therefore \$-0- funds are exposed to custodial credit risk.

Operating reserves – Reserves were established for certain entities to pay operating costs and expenses to the extent collected gross receipts are insufficient for such purpose.

Management of Homes for Good has designated approximately \$1,950,000 of unrestricted cash for the Agency's new administrative building.

NOTE 3–INVESTMENTS

Homes for Good's investment policy for federal funds conforms to HUD Noticed 96-33 (extended indefinitely by HUD Notice PIH 2002-13) that allows HUD funds to be invested in U.S. treasury bills, notes and bonds, obligations issued by agencies and instrumentalities of the U.S. government, state or municipal depository funds, and any other investment security authorized under the provisions of HUD Notice 96-33, as extended by HUD Notice PIH 2002-13. In addition, the Agency's investment policy for non-federal funds follows Oregon state law, specifically ORS Chapter 294, that authorizes all local funds to be invested in U.S. treasury obligations, U.S. agency obligations, Oregon Short Term Fund, commercial paper, corporate bonds, repurchase agreements, municipal debt, bankers' acceptances, and qualified time deposits/savings accounts/certificates of deposit. Investments at September 30, 2018 consist the following:

Oregon Treasurer's Local Government Investment Pool (LGIP)	\$563,545
Cash and Government Bonds (RBC)	1,851,262
Total investments – short-term	\$ <u>2,414,807</u>

NOTE 3-INVESTMENTS (Continued)

The investment in the LGIP is stated at the fair value amount provided by LGIP, which is essentially the same as the value of its pool shares. The Oregon State Treasurer administers the LGIP. The LGIP is an open-ended no-load diversified portfolio offered to any agency, political subdivision or public corporation of the State who by law is made the custodian of, or has control of, any fund. The LGIP is commingled with the State's short-term funds. The Oregon Legislature established the Oregon Short-Term Fund Board, which is not registered with U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission as an investment company. The purpose of the Board is to advise the Oregon State Treasurer in the management and investment of the LGIP. The LGIP is not currently rated by an independent rating agency.

Interest rate risk - is the risk that changes in market interest rates will adversely affect the fair value of an investment. In general, the longer the maturity of an investment, the greater the sensitivity of its fair value to changes in market interest rates. The Agency limits investment maturities to three years as a means of managing its exposure to fair value losses arising from increasing interest rates.

Credit risk – Credit risk is the risk that an issuer or other counter party to an investment will not fulfill its obligations. The Agency minimizes credit risk by: limiting exposure to poor credits and concentrating the investments in the safest types of securities; prequalifying the financial institutions, broker/dealers/intermediaries, and advisors with which Homes for Good will do business with; diversifying the investment portfolio so that potential losses on individual securities will be minimized; and actively monitoring the investment portfolio holdings for ratings changes, changing economic/market conditions, etc.

Concentration of credit risks – Concentration of credit risk is risk of loss attributed to the magnitude of Homes for Good's investment in a single issuer (not including investments issued or guaranteed by the United States government, investments in mutual funds, or external investments pools). As of September 30, 2018, none of the Agency's investments are exposed to concentration of credit risk.

Custodial credit risk – Custodial credit risk is the risk that, in the event of failure of the counterparty, Homes for Good will not be able to recover the value of its investments that are in the possession of an outside party. As of September 30, 2018, none of The Agency's investments are exposed to custodial credit risk.

The Agency does not have a formal policy addressing these risks.

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 4–ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLES

Accounts receivables are reported in the following major categories:

HUD – This represents annual settlement with HUD for amounts expended by Homes for Good more than funds received from HUD, subject to grant limits.

Tenant accounts receivables – These amounts represent charges to tenants for damages, rent and other miscellaneous items.

Other accounts receivables –Other accounts receivables are comprised of amounts due from other government agencies and utility companies for amounts expended in the Weatherization and various other grant programs. Other accounts receivables also include accounts receivable from tenants for retroactive rent billings due to the failure of tenants to properly report income or other demographic information. Other accounts receivable at September 30, 2018 include other government grants of \$638,357 and other receivables of \$698,974.

NOTE 5–INVESTMENTS IN LIMITED PARTNERSHIPS

Investments in affiliated limited partnerships as of September 30, 2018 include the following:

	 2018
Roosevelt Crossing Limited Partnership	\$ 803,069
Richardson Bridge LLC	111,348
Munsel Park Limited Partnership	(10,508)
Hawthorne at 29th LLC	89
New Winds Apartments Limited Partnership	(19)
Bascom Village II	(44)
The Oaks-At-14th	68
Turtle Creek Apartments Limited Partnership	 (78)
	\$ 903,925

NOTE 6–RELATED PARTIES

Related parties of Homes for Good consist of its discretely presented component units and Lane County, Oregon

Accounts receivable miscellaneous – A developer fee receivable that is due from the Oaks-at-14th of \$14,800 is included in miscellaneous account receivables as of September 30, 2018.

Predevelopment advances – Predevelopment and relocation advances related to Richardson Bridge LLC of approximately \$16,900 is included prepaid assets.

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 6-RELATED PARTIES (Continued)

Guarantees – Homes for Good, as general partner, has guaranteed certain obligations of the affordable housing entities that comprise the discretely presented component units. These obligations include operating deficit guarantees and delivery of low-income housing tax credit guarantees. These guarantees are further described in Note 10.

Developer fee revenue – Development fees of \$773,971 from the Oaks-at-14th is included in other income.

Interest income – Interest income of \$248,872 is included in mortgage interest income for the year ended September 30, 2018.

Notes receivable – Notes receivable with related parties are non-current assets because the maturity dates of the notes extend beyond one-year. Notes and interest receivable as of September 30, 2018 and interest income for the year then ended from related parties and others are as follows:

	Maturity	Interest Rate	Outstanding Balance		Accrued Interest		 Interest Income
Turtle Creek New Winds Hawthorn-at-29th Munsel Park Bascom Village II Richardson Bridge LLC The Oaks-at-14th Total limited partnerships Allowance for doubtful accounts	11/01/47 08/01/47 03/31/62 12/31/39 08/30/45 08/30/45 08/30/46	5.01% 3% - 5% 6.00% 1.50% 1-2.82% 2.58% 3.00%	\$	867,000 876,611 616,648 770,727 883,848 832,965 477,408 5,325,207 -	\$	635,944 397,982 80,008 94,283 50,344 26,453 37,817 1,322,831 (1,322,831)	\$ 68,187 42,414 44,312 12,783 16,816 26,543 37,817 248,872
Total			\$	5,325,207	\$	-	

Turtle Creek note receivable – A promissory note payable to the Agency by Turtle Creek Apartments Limited Partnership dated October 30, 2007. The note was issued in the original amount of \$867,000 and carries a 5.01% interest rate, compounded annually. The note is secured by a trust deed. The loan agreement calls for the note to be repaid upon sale or transfer of Turtle Creek Apartments Limited Partnership.

New Winds notes receivables – Three promissory notes in the original amounts of \$701,611, \$75,000 and \$100,000 with interest rates of \$3.25%, 5.15% and 3.25% respectively. The notes are secured by the assets of the partnership.

Munsel Park note receivable – A promissory note payable to the Agency, dated June 27, 2003 in the original amount of \$770,727. The note carries a 1.50% interest rate. Interest payments of one half of one percent is payable to the Agency annually, the remainder of the interest accrues and is due at maturity along with the principal balance.

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 6-RELATED PARTIES (Continued)

Bascom Village II notes receivables – Three promissory notes due from Bascom Village II LLC due on August 30, 2045. The notes require annual principal and interest payments on or before April 15 of each year beginning on April 15, 2018. Payments are based on available cash flow and are payable in the order of priority as set forth in the LLC's operating agreement. Interest on the each of the loans is compounded annually and the notes are secured by the project.

The Oaks-at-14th notes receivables - Two notes payable to the Agency by The Oaks at 14th LLC. The Notes are payable in annual principal and interest installments beginning April 15, 2018, based on available Cash Flow, as defined in the LLC's operating agreement. Interest on each of the notes is compounded annually. Substantially all assets of the project are pledged as collateral for the borrowings subject to prior liens.

Richardson Bridge LLC notes receivables – Two promissory notes for \$580,000 and \$252,965. The notes are secured by trust deed however the agreement limits the Agency's ability to use collateral as a remedy until December 31, 2033. Interest on the notes is stated at 2.58% and 3.00% respectively. The notes have a maturity date of August 30, 2047 and August 30, 2057 respectively.

Other assets – The following receivable (payable) balances due from (to) affiliated limited partnerships are included within the reported balance of other non-current assets as of September 30, 2018.

	Partnershi Managemen Development Fee Borrowing Receivable		iagement Fee	Total eceivable Payable)
Hawthorn-at-29th	\$ (22,626)	\$	-	\$ (22,626)
New Winds	-		90,237	90,237
Roosevelt Crossing	-		5,346	5,346
Munsel Park	-		318,611	318,611
Turtle Creek	-		22,003	22,003
Bascom Village II	 -		9,548	 9,548
	 (22,626)		445,745	 423,119

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 7–CAPITAL ASSETS

Land, buildings and equipment are accounted for in the individual programs in which the assets were purchased. The following is a summary of fixed asset activity for the year ended September 30, 2018:

	Se	Balance ptember 30, 2017	Increases	Decreases	Transfers	Se	Balance ptember 30, 2018
Capital assets not being depreciated:							
Land Construction in progress	\$	10,973,703 1,901,417	\$ 785,470 3,135,940	\$ (165,952) (19,195)	\$ 100 (840,719)	\$	11,593,321 4,177,443
Total capital assets not being depreciated		12,875,120	3,921,410	(185,147)	(840,619)		15,770,764
Capital assets being depreciated:							
Building and improvements Furniture and equipment		78,554,913 2,958,558	264,382 124,003	(907,581) -	660,524 180,095		78,572,238 3,262,656
Total capital assets being depreciated		81,513,471	388,385	(907,581)	840,619		81,834,894
Less accumulated depreciation: Buildings and improvements Furniture and equipment		(45,309,937) (2,591,712)	(1,802,255) (108,892)	827,912	-		(46,284,280) (2,700,604)
Total accumulated depreciation		(47,901,649)	(1,911,147)	827,912	-		(48,984,884)
Total capital assets being depreciated, net		33,611,822	(1,522,762)	(79,669)	840,619		32,850,010
Total capital assets, net	\$	46,486,942	\$ 2,398,648	\$ (264,816)	\$ -	\$	48,620,774

Depreciation expense was charged to functions as follows:

	 2018
Public housing	\$ 664,624
Affordable housing and special needs housing	300,557
Agency business activities	215,302
Blended component units	663,076
COCC	67,588
Total depreciation expense	 1,911,147

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 8–LONG-TERM LIABILITIES

The Agency's long-term debt is comprised of the following as of September 30, 2018:

	Interest	c	Balance September 30			Balance September 30,	Current
	Rates	Maturity	2017	, Additions	Repayments	2018	Portion
Bonds Payable							
Firwood Series A	6.7%	11/01/20	\$ 270,000	\$ -	\$ (270,000)	\$ -	\$ -
Notes Payable							
State of Oregon:							
Heeran Center	3.7%	09/15/28	672,435	-	(50,503)	621,932	48,000
City of Eugene:							
Abbie Lane	2.0%	04/01/34	299,384	-	(16,413)	282,971	17,100
Firwood	3.3%	08/01/21	73,678	-	(9,839)	63,839	10,100
Firwood	2.0%	01/01/29	188,136	-	(11,557)	176,579	11,800
Signpost House	5.0%	02/01/32	11,029	-	(10,809)	220	220
Orchards	0.0%	02/01/32	111,530	-	-	111,530	-
USDA							
Camas	6.9%	09/01/35	270,358	-	(7,201)	263,157	8,500
Camas	6.9%	11/01/32	139,936	-	(5,263)	134,673	5,500
Norsemen	4.0%	05/11/44	164,456	-	(841)	163,615	17,700
Norsemen	4.0%	05/11/44	326,388	-	(2,261)	324,127	7,500
Norsemen	4.0%	05/11/44	258,497	-	(1,790)	256,707	-
Norsemen	4.0%	05/11/44	1,032,715	-	(15,853)	1,016,862	-
CRT							
Firwood	5.0%	03/01/25	156,372	-	(20,199)	136,173	19,000
PNC Bank							
Energy Performance	3.5%	11/15/35	-	4,300,000	-	4,300,000	87,200
JPMorgan Chase:							
Laurel Gardens	4.9%	02/01/28	243,103	-	(18,384)	224,719	17,700
Orchards	6.0%	10/01/26	373,703	-	(7,764)	365,939	9,000
Banner Bank:			,			,	,
Sheldon I	3.9%	07/01/32	261,555	-	(261,555)	-	-
Sheldon II	3.8%	12/01/33	251,883	-	(251,883)	-	-
Walnut Park		09/01/27	350,000	-	(27,696)	322,304	26,700
Shedldon Village -		•••,•=,=;	,		()		_0,, 00
Construction	4.3%	03/31/37	-	141,288	-	141,288	-
Bank of America:							
Jacob's Lane	3.8%	11/01/29	272,553	-	(17,933)	254,620	18,600
Jacob's Lane	7.6%	11/01/29	140,852	-	(7,333)	133,519	7,200
Branch Banking & Trust	t		,			,	
100 W 13th Ave	3.2%	12/01/20	3,784,967		-	3,784,967	3,784,967
Total notes payable			9,653,530	4,441,288	(1,015,077)	13,079,741	4,096,787
			1 11-1-1	, ,	<u> </u>	, -, -	1 1 -

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 8-LONG-TERM LIABILITIES (Continued)

The notes payable are collateralized by capital assets owned by the entities listed for each individual obligation except for the note payable to a Charitable Remainder Unitrust which is unsecured.

State of Oregon – The note payable by the Heeran Center is payable to the Housing and Community Services Department – State of Oregon ("OHCS"). In May 2015, OHCS agreed to temporarily defer payments on this note and on March 14, 2016 the note agreement as modified to reflect the deferred payments. Interest accrued from May 2015 to March 14, 2016 was added to the principal balance; monthly principal and interest payments were increased from \$6,199 to \$6,206 and the maturity date was extended to September 15, 2028. The forgivable note payable by the Heeran Center was originated by the Department of Human Resources - State of Oregon. The note is non-interest bearing that is forgivable on a pro-rata basis over a thirty-year period provided that the Agency operates Heeran Center in conformance with the terms of the trust deed and related promissory note agreements.

City of Eugene – The notes payable collateralized by Firwood Apartments were modified during 2013 to make interest only payments beginning on April 1, 2013 and ending on March 1, 2016. The maturity dates were not extended which will result in balloon payments at maturity. The note payable collateralized by Orchards is non-interest bearing and has no required payments or maturity date provided that the Agency does not sell the property and complies with the terms of the note and related agreements.

USDA Rural Development (RD) – The mortgage notes payable to RD have stated interest rates however each property has entered Interest Credit and Rental Assistance Agreements. These agreements provide subsidies that reduce the amount of monthly loan payments made by the Agency monthly. In addition, when the properties charge rent more than the basic rent approved by RD, such excess rent ("overages") is remitted to RD as additional interest.

Line-of-credit instrument – Homes for Good has a \$1,400,000 unsecured revolving line of credit with a bank. The line is used for short-term financing needs for development activities. The line-of-credit matures on September 1, 2019. Interest on the line-of-credit a variable interest rate is the prime rate plus .50 basis points (4.75%) as of September 30, 2018. The Agency repaid \$61,304 and did not advance any funds during 2018. There was no outstanding balance on the line-of-credit as of September 30, 2018. The line-of-credit agreement also contains certain financial covenants for which the Agency was following as of September 30, 2018.

PNC Equipment Finance, LLC – On December 28, 2018 Homes for Good Housing Agency entered in to a Master Equipment Lease-Purchase financing agreement with PNC Equipment Finance, LLC totaling \$4,300,000 for its energy performance contract initiative with Johnson Controls, Inc. (JCI), a third-party provider of energy performance services. The EPC project will install energy saving measures including low flow toilets, showerhead/faucet aerators, irrigation controls, ductless heat pumps, window replacements, solar panels and irrigation wells for certain Homes for Good Housing Agency owned properties. The financing agreement calls for semi - annual payments escalating from \$134,088 to \$225,806 over the life of the agreement. The financing agreement matures December 28, 2035. Purchased equipment serves as collateral for the agreement.

Charitable Remainder Trust – A \$388,760 unsecured promissory note issued on March 23, 1995. The note carries a fixed interest rate of 5.00% and is payable in monthly installments of \$2,087. The note has a maturity date of March 1, 2025.

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 8-LONG-TERM LIABILITIES (Continued)

Jacob's Lane Bank of America – A \$210,000 promissory note issued October 18, 1999. The note has a fixed interest rate of 7.58% and monthly payments of \$1,480. The note is secured by real property and has a maturity date of November 1, 2029. There are reserve account requirements with the loan agreement to maintain a certain reserves Bank of America in relation to the project.

Jacob's Lane Bank of America – A \$500,000 promissory note issued October 18, 1999. The note has a fixed interest rate of 3.83% and monthly payments of \$2,338. The note is secured by real property and has a maturity date of November 1, 2029. There are reserve account requirements with the loan agreement to maintain a certain reserves Bank of America in relation to the project.

Branch Banking & Trust - \$3,784,967 Promissory note dated September 21, 2018 for the purchase of a new administrative building. The note caries a fixed interest rate of 3.15% and has a maturity date of December 1, 2020. The agreement calls for interest only debt service on June 1 and December 1 annually with a final payment of the balance at maturity. The note is secured by real property.

Other – Walnut Park, Laurel Gardens and Orchards have outstanding loans for which the interest rate has been reduced during the 20-year period that Oregon Affordable Housing Tax Credits ("OAHTC") are available with respect to the loan. The expiration of the OAHTC with respect to these loans are as follows; Walnut Park, June 1, 2016 interest rate will increase from 6.15% to 10.15%; Laurel Gardens, December 31, 2018 interest rate will increase from 4.93% to 8.93% and Orchards, November 1, 2016 interest rate will increase from 6.04% to 8.62%.

Sheldon Village Apartments Construction Note – A \$3,841,000 promissory note with Banner Bank dated September 11, 2018. The note calls for payments of interest only monthly beginning on the first advance. A final payment of principal and interest is due March 31, 2037. The note also contains a six-month maturity date extension provision. Provided all the conditions of the agreement are satisfied the note is convertible into a term loan, payable in monthly installments of principal and interest having a term loan maturity date of March 1, 2037. The note has a fixed interest rate of 4.25% and converts to a 4.75% interest rate upon conversion to a term loan. The agreement contains a prepayment fee equal to the present value of the difference between the remaining scheduled interest payments and the interest payments due in connection with a lender debt obligation as of the date of the prepayment. The prepayment fee provision is applicable only after conversion to a term loan. The loan is secured by the assets and revenues of Sheldon Village Apartments, LLC and is guaranteed by the Agency.

NOTE 8-LONG-TERM LIABILITIES (Continued)

Future maturities of total long-term debt at September 30, 2018 are as follows:

Year	Principal	Interest
2019	\$ 4,096,787	\$ 737,000
2020	371,000	442,500
2021	429,600	368,800
2022	412,300	290,800
2023	432,600	274,100
2024-2028	2,722,200	1,061,100
2029-2033	2,169,500	585,900
2034-2038	1,519,900	211,600
2039-2043	329,900	99,300
2044-2048	595,954	35,500
Total	13,079,741	\$ 4,106,600

Changes in long-term liabilities are as follows:

	September 30, 2017	Additions	Additions Reductions		Due Within One Year
Family self-sufficiency deposits	\$ 329,026	\$ 87,789	\$ -	\$ 416,815	\$ -
Compensated absences	393,963	478,375	(399,880)	472,458	395,075
Notes payable	9,653,530	4,441,288	(1,015,077)	13,079,741	4,096,787
Other post-employment benefits		167,077	-	167,077	-
	\$10,376,519	\$5,174,529	\$(1,414,957)	\$14,136,091	\$4,491,862

NOTE 9-RISK MANAGEMENT

Homes for Good Housing Agency is exposed to various risks of loss related to errors and omissions, automobiles, damage to and destruction of assets, bodily injury, and workers' compensation. Homes for Good Housing Agency obtain insurance from the Housing Authorities Risk Retention Pool to cover substantially all known risks except for workers' compensation and flood coverage. Workers compensation and flood coverage are covered by commercial insurance. There has been no significant reduction to coverage from the prior year and settled claims have not exceeded the level of coverage in the past three years.

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 10-COMMITMENTS AND CONTINGENCIES

Lease commitment - In 2005, Homes for Good entered into a ground lease and concurrently purchased the improvements situated on the site which was a 90-unit multi-family apartment complex known as Firwood Apartments. The initial term of the ground lease is from March 23, 1995 through January 31, 2014 with options to extend for three additional five-year periods. In addition to the scheduled rents the Agency is required to pay all taxes, insurance, maintenance and utility costs. The lease agreement provides for increase in scheduled rents every five years which were \$39,638 per year for the period February 1, 2009 to January 31, 2014; \$47,565 per year for the first option period from February 1, 2014 to January 31, 2019; \$57,078 per year for the second option period from February 1, 2019 to January 31, 2024; and \$68,494 per year for the third option period from February 1, 2024 to January 31, 2029. The lease agreement provides that at the termination of the lease, the Agency shall surrender and deliver up the premises and all improvements situated on the site to the Lessor. The lease agreement also grants Homes for Good the right of first refusal to purchase the site and improvements.

Grant and property use restrictions - Certain of the properties operated by the Agency and affiliated limited partnerships were developed using funds provided by grants and low interest rate loans. The terms of these grants and loans restrict the use of the property and generally require the property to be rented to low-income qualified tenants for the period of the grant or related loan term. Failure to comply with the terms of the grants or the loans may result in a requirement to repay a portion or all of the proceeds received.

Lawsuit and claims – Homes for Good is subject to lawsuits and claims which arise out the normal course of its activities. In the opinion of the management of the Agency and based upon the opinions of legal counsel, the disposition of any and all such actions, of which it is aware, will not have a material effect on the financial position of Homes for Good.

Sheldon Village Apartments, LLC – Homes for Good guarantees the indebtedness of Sheldon Village Apartments LLC totaling \$3,841,000 and is the maximum liability guaranteed. The Agency subordinated all its debt instruments owed to the Agency by Sheldon Village Apartments LLC. The Guarantee requires the Agency to furnish audited financial statements of the Agency to Banner Bank annually. The Agency also has agreed to guarantee that construction project is completed within the time limits and general specifications of the project's plans.

Operating deficit guarantees – Homes for Good has entered into agreements with Bascom Village II LLC, The Oaks at 14th LLC and Richardson Bridge LLC, discretely presented components of the agency, to provide guarantees of operating deficits. The agreements call for the Agency to advance funds as loans to the companies in amounts equal to the amount of the operating deficit for a period of approximately three-years from the end of each company's lease-up period. The agreements additionally call for an extension of one year for each period that a required operating expense coverage ratio is less than 115%. The Agency's maximum exposure to funding operating deficits for Bascom Village II LL, The Oaks at 14th LLC and Richardson Bridge LLC is \$120,000, \$110,000 and \$84,496 respectively.

NOTE 10-COMMITMENTS AND CONTINGENCIES (Continued)

Community Housing Development promissory note agreement – In November 2010 Homes for Good was provided \$992,822 of funding from the State of Oregon, Department of Human Services under a Community Housing Development promissory note agreement to upgrade the Heeran Center's interior building improvements. Amounts are due under the agreement only for under circumstances the property is determined as not being operated in conformity with the terms of the agreement by the State of Oregon. Furthermore, amounts due under the agreement should it be determined the property is not being operated as agreed to are being reduced annually over a thirty-year straight-line period. As of September 30, 2018, the potential exposure to Homes for Good under this agreement for failure to operate the facility as agreed was \$700,000. The agreement expires on November 17, 2040.

Purchase Options and Right of First Refusal – The general partners of Turtle Creek, Munsel Park Limited Partnership and New Winds Limited Partnership hold the right of first refusal to purchase the limited partner's interest at the end of the low-income housing tax compliance period at the great of the fair market value or an amount determined under the provisions of the partnership agreements.

The managing member of Hawthone-at-29th have the right of the right of first refusal to purchase the limited partner's interest at the end of the low-income housing tax compliance period at the great of the fair market value or an amount determined under the provisions of the operating agreement.

Provided that the managing member of The Oaks at 14th LLC and Richardson Bridge LLC is not in default under the terms of their operating agreement, for a period of twelve months following the end of the initial fifteen year compliance period, the managing member has the option to purchase either the investor member's entire interest in the project based on the buyout price determined in accordance with the terms set forth in the project's operating agreement.

Construction agreement – The Agency entered into a pre-construction agreement with a general contractor for facility upgrades for Homes for Good's new administration building. The pre-construction agreement totals \$39,000.

NOTE 11–LEASES

Heeran Center lease – On August 1, 2015, Homes for Good entered into the lease agreement with ColumbiaCare Services Inc. for the residential areas of the premise in Heeran Center. The lease agreement provides monthly rent of approximately \$8,400 and is operated on a month-to-month basis. The Agency also leases the office reception area of Heeran Center to Lane County under the terms of an operating lease that is renewably annually. On July 1, 2018, the lease was renewed for a one-year period at an annual rental rate of approximately \$59,500.

Office lease – On August 1, 2018 the Agency entered an operating lease agreement with the buyer of its Day Island offices. Rent is \$10,000 per month beginning in October 2019. The lease expires on December 31, 2019.

NOTE 12-DEFINED CONTRIBUTION EMPLOYEE BENEFIT PLAN

Homes for Good has a defined contribution plan established under Section 401(k) of the Internal Revenue Code, covering all eligible employees working 20 hours or more a week and who elect to be in the Plan after six months of service. The Agency contributes of twelve percent of employee's gross monthly salary, of which six percent employer contributions are vested over 4 years and six percent pick-up contributions are 100% vested when made. Employees have the option of making voluntary salary deferral contributions up to twenty-five percent of their monthly gross salary, subject to the dollar limits specified in the Internal Revenue Code. The employer contributions for the year ended September 30, 2018 were \$486,947.

NOTE 13-OTHER POST-EMPLOYMENT BENEFITS (OPEB)

Homes for Good does not make any contributions towards retiree medical insurance, however the Agency allows retirees to continue medical coverage from their retirement date until eligible for Medicare. Retirees must pay the "full" premium charged by the insurance carrier. In this situation an implicit subsidy arises from the fact that health care premiums do not increase with age, whereas health care costs do increase with age. Accounting standards applicable for state and local governments requires the measurement and recognition of a liability on the balance sheets of participating employers for other post-employment retiree benefits. This liability is known as the total OPEB liability. The financial position of Homes for Good was not restated at the beginning of the year as required by generally accepted accounting principles because the liability is not significant. The total OPEB liability is reported with other non-current liabilities. The following table presents Homes for Good's total OPEB liability as of September 30, 2017 and 2018 respectively.

	 2017	2018		
Total OPEB liability	\$ 163,685	\$	167,077	
Covered payroll	4,371,600		4,432,600	
Total OPEB liability as a % of covered payroll	3.74%		3.77%	

With any valuation of future benefits, assumption of anticipated future events is required. These assumptions are generally based upon those used for valuing pension benefits.

Discount rate	3.06%	3.64%
Valuation date	July 1, 2016	July 1, 2016
Measurement date	September 30, 2016	September 30, 2017
Inflation	2.05%	2.50%
Salary increases	3.50%	3.50%
Actuarial cost method	Entry Age Normal	Entry Age Normal

For the healthy mortality assumption for both measurement dates, RP-2000 healthy white-collar male and female tables, set back one year for males. Mortality is projected on a generational basis using scale BB for males and females.

NOTE 14-OTHER POST-EMPLOYMENT BENEFITS (Continued)

The following table reports the change in Home for Good's total OPEB liability for the period September 30, 2017 to September 30, 2018.

	Increa (Decrease OPEB Lia	
Balance as of September 30, 2017	\$	163,685
Changes for the year: Service cost Interest on total OPEB liability Effect of changes to benefit terms Effect of economic and demographic gain or losses Effect of assumption changes or inputs Benefit payments		15,178 5,309 - - (6,294) (10,801)
Balance as of September 30, 2018	\$	167,077

OPEB Expense – The annual OPEB expense is an accounting item intended to recognize certain changes in the total OPEB liability in the current period. Additionally, changes in the total OPEB liability not fully recognized in a given year's OPEB expense are tracked as deferred inflows and outflows of resources and incrementally recognized in future reporting periods. OPEB expense for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2018 is comprised of the following:

Service cost	\$ 15,178
Interest on total OPEB liability	5,309
Effect of plan changes	-
Recognition of deferred (inflows)/Outflows of resources	
Economic and demographic gains or losses	-
Assumption changes or inputs	(1,259)
Administrative expense	 -
OPEB Expense	\$ 19,228

Sensitivity Analysis – The following presents the total OPEB liability of the Plan, calculated using the discount rate of 3.64%, as well as what the Plan's total OPEB liability would be if it were calculated using a discount rate that is 1 percentage point lower or 1 percentage point higher than the current rate

	1%	Decrease	Discount Rate		1% Increase		
Total OPEB liability	\$	177,608	\$	167,077	\$	157,147	

NOTE 14-OTHER POST-EMPLOYMENT BENEFITS (Continued)

A similar sensitivity analysis is then presented for changes in the healthcare cost trend assumption.

	1%	Decrease	Trend Rate		1% Increase		
Total OPEB liability	\$	153,095	\$	167,077	\$	183,213	

OPEB deferred inflows and outflows of resources – The following presents the total OPEB deferred inflows and outflows of resources as of September 30, 2018 and the annual recognition (amortization) of these amounts included within future OPEB expense

	Inf	eferred lows of sources	Out	eferred flows of sources
Differnces between expected and actual experience Changes of assumptions or inputs contributions made subsequent to	\$	- (5,035)	\$	-
measurement date Total as of September 30, 2018	\$	n/a (5,035)	\$	11,247 (11,247)
Year ended September 30:			Annual	Recognition:
2019 2020 2021 2022 2023 Total				(1,259) (1,259) (1,259) (1,258) - (5,035)

NOTE 11–CONCENTRATIONS

For the year ended September 30, 2018, approximately 73% of operating revenues reflected in the financial statements is from HUD. Homes for Good operates in a highly regulated environment. The operations of the Agency are subject to the administrative directives, rules and regulations of federal, state and local regulatory agencies, including, but not limited to HUD. Such administrative directives, rules and regulations are subject to change by an act of Congress or an administrative change mandated by HUD. Such changes may occur with little notice or inadequate funding to pay for the related costs and the additional administrative burden to comply with the changes.

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 14-CONDENSED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS OF BLENDED COMPONENT UNITS

CONDENSED STATEMENT OF NET POSITION

	Walnut Park	Orchards	Laurel Gardens	Jacobs Lane
Assets:				
Current assets	\$ 77,154	\$ 40,815	\$ 23,513	\$ 59,740
Tenant security deposits	18,862	15,490	16,846	25,765
Other restricted deposits	83,327	44,692	138,174	249,245
Capital assets - net	509,607	592,486	320,492	1,821,252
Total assets	688,950	693,483	499,025	2,156,002
Liabilities:				
Current liabilities	107,263	156,874	40,756	67,732
Noncurrent liabilities	295,604	468,469	207,019	884,997
Total liabilities	402,867	625,343	247,775	952,729
Net Position:				
Net investment in capital assets	187,303	115,017	95,773	910,455
Restricted	83,327	44,692	138,177	249,245
Unrestricted	15,453	(91,569)	17,300	43,573
Total net position	\$ 286,083	\$ 68,140	\$ 251,250	\$ 1,203,273

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 14-CONDENSED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS OF BLENDED COMPONENT UNITS (Continued)

CONDENSED STATEMENT OF NET POSITION

	Shel Villag		Shel Villag		Sheldon Village Apartments				Total	
Assets:										
Current assets	\$	-	\$	-	\$	208,508	\$	539	\$	410,269
Tenant security deposits		-		-		34,929		-		111,892
Other restricted deposits		-		-		9,335		-		524,773
Capital assets - net		-		-		1,700,524		-		4,944,361
		-		-		1,953,296		539		5,991,295
Liabilities:										
Current liabilities		-		-		407,784		7,328		787,737
Noncurrent liabilities		-		-		1,679,189		-		3,535,278
		-		-		2,086,973		7,328	. <u> </u>	4,323,015
Net Position:										
Net investment in capital assets		-		-		21,335		-		1,329,883
Restricted		-		-		9,876		-		525,317
Unrestricted		-		-		(164,888)	((6,789)		(186,920)
	\$	-	\$	-	\$	(133,677)	\$ ((6,789)	\$	1,668,280

*Sheldon Village I and Sheldon Village II were combined into Sheldon Village Apartments as of September 30, 2018.

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 14-CONDENSED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS OF BLENDED COMPONENT UNITS (Continued)

CONDENSED STATEMENT OF REVENUES, EXPENSES, AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION

	 Walnut Park	Orchards		Laurel rchards Gardens		Jacobs Lane	
Revenues - Rental income	\$ 193,020	\$	175,421	\$	184,475	\$	329,226
Other income	 11,846		10,791		11,367		11,155
Total operating revenue	 204,866		186,212		195,842		340,381
Expenses:							
Operating expenses	125,707		130,438		183,775		256,076
Depreciation and amortization	83,174		73,092		67,082		174,769
Interest expense	 16,780		22,320		11,498		46,407
Total operating expenses	 225,661		225,850		262,355		477,252
Operating loss	 (20,795)		(39,638)		(66,513)		(136,871)
Nonoperating revenue (expense):							
Transfer - In	-		-		-		-
Transfer - Out	 -		-		-		-
Total nonoperating revenue (expense)	-		-		-		
Change in net position	(20,795)		(39,638)		(66,513)		(136,871)
Net position September 30, 2017	 306,878		107,778		317,763		1,340,144
Net position September 30, 2018	\$ 286,083	\$	68,140	\$	251,250	\$	1,203,273
CONDENSED STATEMENT OF CASH FLOWS							
Net cash provided (used) by:							
Operating activities	\$ 49,315	\$	(177,989)	\$	(59,429)	\$	(605,917)
Capital and non-capital related financing activities Investing activities	55,478 59		176,857 103		36,313 402		598,541 160
Net increase (decrease)	 104,852		(1,029)		(22,714)		(7,216)
Cash - beginning of year	 69,395		94,140		194,915		330,728
Cash - end of year	\$ 174,247	\$	93,111	\$	172,201	\$	323,512

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 14-CONDENSED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS OF BLENDED COMPONENT UNITS (Continued)

CONDENSED STATEMENT OF REVENUES, EXPENSES, AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION

	Sheldon Village I	Sheldon Village II	Sheldon Village Apartments	Housing Plus	Total
Revenues - Rental income	\$ 222,257	\$ 175,938	\$ 38,710	\$ -	\$ 1,319,047
Other income	5,165	13,661		2,436	66,421
	227,422	189,599	38,710	2,436	1,385,468
Expenses:					
Operating expenses	153,897	140,062	177,527	3,234	1,170,716
Depreciation and amortization	134,657	108,471	21,831	-	663,076
Interest expense	47,632	37,426	8,389		190,452
	336,186	285,959	207,747	3,232	2,024,244
Operating loss	(108,764)	(96,360)	(169,037)	(796)	(638,776)
Nonoperating revenue (expense):					
Transfer - In	-	-	190,623	-	190,623
Transfer - Out	(82,123)	(108,500)	(155,263)		(345,886)
Total nonoperating					
revenue (expense)	(82,123)	(108,500)	35,360		(155,263)
Change in net position	(190,887)	(204,860)	(133,677)	(796)	(794,039)
Net position September 30, 2017	190,887	204,860		(5,993)	2,462,317
Net position September 30, 2018	\$ -	\$ -	\$ (133,677)	\$ (6,789)	\$ 1,668,278
CONDENSED STATEMENT OF CAS	H FLOWS				
Net cash provided (used) by:					
Operating activities	(728,327)	\$ (673,423)	\$ 390,766	\$-	\$ (1,805,004)
Capital and non-capital related					
financing activities	406,180	351,385	(155,013)	-	1,469,741
Investing activities	492	383	226		1,825
Net increase (decrease)	(321,655)	(321,655)	235,979	-	(333,437)
Cash - beginning of year	321,655	321,655			1,332,488
Cash - end of year	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 235,979	\$ -	\$ 999,051

HOUSING AND COMMUNITY SERVICES AGENCY OF LANE COUNTY

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 15-DISCRETELY PRESENTED COMPONENT UNITS

Combining financial information for the discretely presented component units at December 31, 2017 is as follows:

	Hawthorn- at-29th	New Winds	Roosevelt Crossing	Oaks at 14th LLC
ASSETS				
Current assets				
Cash and cash equivalents	\$ 145,192	\$ 41,390	\$ 12,688	\$ 86,070
Accounts receivable:				
Tenants	866	1,150	1,636	7,490
Others	22,691	-	21,455	10,834
Prepaid expenses	4,371	2,317	2,343	2,840
Tenant deposits held in trust	6,414	7,230	350	25,565
Restricted deposits	402,945	104,238	406,468	
Total current assets	582,479	156,325	444,940	132,799
Noncurrent assets				
Capital assets				
Nondepreciable	418,014	116,026	641,454	1,375,540
Depreciable	3,425,513	1,493,128	4,078,432	7,021,173
Total capital assets	3,843,527	1,609,154	4,719,886	8,396,713
Other assets	17,173	3,220	13,903	52,422
Total noncurrent assets	3,860,700	1,612,374	4,733,789	8,449,135
Total assets	\$ 4,443,179	\$ 1,768,699	\$ 5,178,729	\$ 8,581,934

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

ASSETS	Munsel Park	Turtle Creek	Bascom Village II	Richardon Bridge LLC	Total
Current assets					
Cash and cash equivalents	\$ 73,52	5 \$ 9,699	\$ 111,268	\$ 3,591	\$ 483,423
Accounts receivable:					
Tenants		- 10,426	2,663	13,994	38,225
Others			-	3,800	58,780
Prepaid expenses	3,57	5 2,771	7,432	795	26,444
Tenant deposits held in trust	13,24	7 20,237	23,258	14,136	110,437
Restricted deposits	234,04	6 158,770	142,577	-	1,449,044
Total current assets	324,39	3 201,903	287,198	36,316	2,166,353
Noncurrent assets					
Capital assets					
Nondepreciable	120,00	0 201,414	439,830	114,640	3,426,918
Depreciable	896,48	7 2,190,252	8,933,056	2,057,042	30,095,083
Total capital assets	1,016,48	7 2,391,666	9,372,886	2,171,682	33,522,001
Other assets	34	0 3,875	56,779	38,969	186,681
Total noncurrent assets	1,016,82	7 2,395,541	9,429,665	2,210,651	33,708,682
Total assets	\$ 1,341,22	0 \$ 2,597,444	\$ 9,716,863	\$ 2,246,967	35,875,035

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	Hawthorn- at-29th	New Winds	Roosevelt Crossing	Oaks at 14th LLC	
LIABILITIES					
Current liabilities					
Accounts payable -operation	\$ 8,216	\$ 4,282	\$-	\$ 19,432	
Accounts payable - construction	-	-	-	12,953	
Construction retainage payable	-	-	-	-	
Accrued interest	3,531	-	-	-	
Due to Homes for Good	-	-	-	-	
Due to other related parties	-	-	-	-	
Prepaid rents	-	-	-	483	
Refundable security deposits	6,414	7,230	350	24,527	
Current portion of mortgages payable	34,417				
Total current liabilities	52,578	11,512	350	57,395	
Noncurrent liabilities					
Mortgages payable, net of					
unamortized debt issuance costs	1,020,613	-	3,030,434	5,957,811	
Notes payable - Homes for Good	690,012	876,611	-	648,658	
Notes payable - Others	-	-	-	200,000	
Accrued interest - Homes for Good	86,588	413,586	16,338	56,706	
Developer fee payable - Homes for Good	-	59,927	-	773,971	
Due to Homes for Good		908			
Total noncurrent liabilities	1,797,213	1,351,032	3,046,772	7,637,146	
Total liabilities	1,849,791	1,362,544	3,047,122	7,694,541	
NET POSITION					
Net investment in capital assets	2,011,897	258,122	1,673,114	759,567	
Restricted	402,945	104,238	406,468	1,038	
Unrestricted	178,546	43,795	52,025	126,788	
Total net position	2,593,388	406,155	2,131,607	887,393	
Total liabilities and net position	\$ 4,443,179	\$ 1,768,699	\$ 5,178,729	\$ 8,581,934	

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	Munsel Park	Turtle Creek	Bascom Village II	Richardson Bridge	Total
LIABILITIES	Turk	Greek		Bhage	rotar
Current liabilities					
Accounts payable - operation	\$ 7,814	\$ 20,172	\$ 18,884	\$ 35,902	\$ 114,702
Accounts payable - construction	-	-	2,413	351,046	366,412
Construction retainage payable	-	-	-	-	-
Accrued interest	-	-	-	-	3,531
Due to Homes for Good	-	-	-	-	-
Due to other related parties	-	-	-	-	-
Prepaid rents	-	139	2,094	2,491	5,207
Refundable security deposits	13,247	20,237	23,258	14,136	109,399
Current portion of mortgages payable	17,546	8,778	21,752	-	82,493
Total current liabilities	38,607	49,326	68,401	403,575	681,744
Noncurrent liabilities					
Mortgages payable, net of					
unamortized debt issuance costs	417,322	249,102	89,562	252,677	11,017,521
Notes payable - Homes for Good	770,726	867,000	886,862	832,955	5,572,824
Notes payable - Others	242,825	-	-	-	442,825
Accrued interest - Homes for Good	84,660	599,836	39,490	32,161	1,329,365
Developer fee payable - Homes for Goo	-	-	45,623	-	879,521
Due to Homes for Good	58,770			-	59,678
Total noncurrent liabilities	1,574,303	1,715,938	1,061,537	1,117,793	19,301,734
Total liabilities	1,612,910	1,765,264	1,129,938	1,521,368	19,983,478
NET POSITION					
Net investment in capital assets	(575,362)	666,950	8,289,597	1,053,889	14,137,774
Restricted	234,046	158,770	142,577	-	1,450,082
Unrestricted	69,626	6,460		(328,290)	303,701
Total net position	(271,690)	832,180	8,586,925	725,599	15,891,557
Total liabilities and net position	\$ 1,341,220	\$ 2,597,444	\$ 9,716,863	\$ 2,246,967	\$ 35,875,035

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	Hawthorn- at-29th		New Winds		Roosevelt Crossing		Oaks at 14th LLC	
OPERATING REVENUES								
Rental revenue	\$	323,922	\$	108,772	\$	62,233	\$	219,059
Grant income		-		-		63,567		-
Other rental income		10,450		289		-		7,219
Total revenues		334,372		109,061		125,800		226,278
OPERATING EXPENSES								
Administrative		55,617		38,462		44,298		78,153
Marketing and lease-up		-		-		-		54,048
Utilities		20,660		11,427		43,485		13,085
Operations and maintenance		39,572		17,037		15,442		45,359
Depreciation and amortization		101,766		98,397		135,837		213,965
Taxes and insurance		12,372		7,062		3,737		9,979
Total operating expenses		229,987		172,385		242,799		414,589
OPERATING INCOME (LOSS)		104,385		(63,324)		(116,999)		(188,311)
NONOPERATING REVENUES (EXPENSES)								
Interest income		224		22		606		2
Interest expenses		(43,806)		(41,318)		-		(115,782)
Interest - amortization of debt issuance costs		(167)		-		(4,833)		-
Other nonoperating expenses		(47,658)		(7,188)		(10,454)		(3,333)
Total nonoperating revenues (expenses)		(91,407)		(48,484)		(14,681)		(119,113)
LOSS BEFORE								
CAPITAL CONTRIBUTIONS		12,978		(111,808)		(131,680)		(307,424)
Syndication costs		-		-		-		-
Capital contributions		-		-		-		-
Change in net position		12,978		(111,808)		(131,680)		(307,424)
Net position at beginning of the year		2,580,410		517,963		2,263,288		1,194,818
Net position at end of the year	\$	2,593,388	\$	406,155	\$	2,131,608	\$	887,394

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	Munsel Park	Turtle Creek	Bascom Village II	Richardson Bridge	Total
OPERATING REVENUES	Palk	CIEEK		biluye	TOLAT
Rental revenue	\$ 256,400	\$ 160,687	\$ 292,512	\$ 62,883	\$ 1,486,468
Grant income	-	-	-	-	63,567
Other rental income	4,318	10,480	18,058	3,498	54,312
			_ 0,000		
Total revenues	260,718	171,167	310,570	66,381	1,604,347
OPERATING EXPENSES					
Administrative	91,499	52,421	106,989	27,017	494,456
Marketing and lease-up	-	-	-	273	54,321
Utilities	42,576	23,268	24,715	7,177	186,393
Operations and maintenance	44,143	67,631	45,572	42,416	317,172
Depreciation and amortization	86,189	151,130	294,741	4,081	1,086,106
Taxes and insurance	4,577	10,816	21,787	9,656	79,986
Total operating expenses	268,984	305,266	493,804	90,620	2,218,434
OPERATING INCOME (LOSS)	(8,266)	(134,099)	(183,234)	(24,239)	(614,087)
NONOPERATING REVENUES (EXPENSES)					
Interest income	80	238	49	38	1,259
Interest expenses	(19,301)	(78,521)	(112,769)	(8,099)	(419,596)
Interest - amortization of debt issuance costs	-	(467)	(3,114)	-	(8,581)
Other nonoperating expenses	(24,231)	(10,610)	(17,510)	(9,561)	(130,545)
Total nonoperating revenues (expenses)	(43,452)	(89,360)	(133,344)	(17,622)	(557,463)
LOSS BEFORE					
CAPITAL CONTRIBUTIONS	(51,718)	(223,459)	(316,578)	(41,861)	(1,171,550)
Syndication costs	(01//10)	-	(310,570)	(9,250)	(9,250)
Capital contributions	-	-	7,387,958	776,708	8,164,666
Change in net position	(51,718)	(223,459)	7,071,380	725,597	6,983,866
	(0-1/, 10)	(,,)	.,.,.,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	0,007	0,000,000
Net position at beginning of the year	(219,972)	1,055,639	1,515,545	-	8,907,691
Net position at end of the year	\$(271,690)	\$ 832,180	\$ 8,586,925	\$ 725,597	\$15,891,557

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 15-DISCRETELY PRESENTED COMPONENT UNITS (Continued)

Selected debt information for the discretely presented component units at December 31, 2017 is as follows:

	December 31, 2016	Additions	Repayments	December 31, 2017	
Hawthorn-at-29th LLC					
Banner Bank	\$ 1,087,477	\$-	\$ 32,447	\$ 1,055,030	
Roosevelt Crossing LP					
City of Eugene	550,000	-	-	550,000	
State of Oregon	2,475,601		107,542	2,368,059	
	3,025,601		107,542	2,918,059	
Munsel Park Apartments LP					
USDA Rural Development	143,786	-	5,264	138,522	
USDA Rural Development	276,201	-	10,112	266,089	
USDA Rural Development	31,407		1,150	30,257	
	451,394		16,526	434,868	
Oaks at 14th					
US Bank - Construction	2,673,418	3,284,393	-	5,957,811	
Sponsors Inc	200,000			200,000	
	2,873,418	3,284,393		6,157,811	
Richardson Bridge					
US Bank - Construction	-	252,677		252,677	
Turtle Creek LP					
Banner Bank	265,904		8,024	257,880	
Bascom Village II LLC					
NOAH Laon	-	120,000	8,686	111,314	
Wells Fargo - Construction	6,237,634	-	6,237,634	, –	
J	6,237,634	120,000	6,246,320	111,314	
Total long-term debt	\$ 13,941,428	\$ 3,657,070	\$ 6,410,859	\$ 11,187,639	

NOTE 15-DISCRETELY PRESENTED COMPONENT UNITS (Continued)

Roosevelt Crossing LP (State of Oregon) – Provided the loan complies for the full period from January 1, 2011 through December 31, 2025, the loan balance payable shall be deemed to have been reduced ratably each year commencing January 1, 2011, at the rate of 6.67% per year but not to less than the minimum amount of \$258,797. The minimum amount payable of \$258,797 is payable in monthly installments beginning January 1, 2026 and is payable in full on or before December 31, 2046.

Munsel Park Apartments (USDA Rural Development) - The mortgage notes payable to RD have stated interest rates of 6.0%. Each property has entered Interest Credit and Rental Assistance Agreements with RD that reduce the effective interest rate to 1.0% annually over the term of the notes. The notes are payable in monthly installments of \$1,146, \$2,201 and \$250 respectively. The notes mature June 16, 2033.

Hawthorn-at 29th – Note payable to a bank with 4.0% interest, payable in monthly installments of \$6,385. The note has a maturity date of January 10, 2033.

Roosevelt Crossing LP (City of Eugene) – Provided that the Roosevelt Crossing has complied with the terms of the HOME Agreement during the twenty-year HOME affordability period, the City of Eugene agrees to release the trust deed or other security and the HOME loan promissory note shall be deemed to be paid and discharged. The note has a maturity date of May 11, 2029.

NOTE 16–SPECIAL ITEMS

The Agency reported the following special items for the year ended September 30, 2018:

Special Item	<u>Amount</u>
Gain on sale of 177 Day Island, Eugene, Oregon	\$2,149,991
Gain on disposal of public housing scattered sites, RAD Phase I	2,140,237
Forgiveness of debt due to Agency	11,024
Total special items	\$4,301,252

NOTE 17–SUBSEQUENT EVENTS

In January 2019 Homes for Good received 33 Mainstream Vouchers from HUD. Mainstream Vouchers provide housing assistance payments to participating owners on behalf of families having heads of households (or their spouse) with disabilities. In addition, the Agency converted 33 of its contracted 2817 Housing Choice Vouchers into Project Based Vouchers.

NOTES TO FINANCIAL STATEMENTS YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 17-SUBSEQUENT EVENTS (Continued)

During October 2018, Market District Commons LLC was formed in association with predevelopment activities for a new tax credit partnership development located in Eugene, Oregon.

On April 23, 2019 Housing Plus, a blended component unit of Homes for Good Housing Agency, changed its name to Homes for Good Foundation.

On June 3, 2019, RAD 2 LLC was formed in association with predevelopment activities for tax credit partnerships located in Eugene, Oregon and Springfield, Oregon.

On June 19, 2019, the Agency's Board approved the negotiation and execution of a \$750,000 financing agreement for a 99-year lease of real property from Lane County, Oregon and to finance certain building improvement located at 532 and 540 Oak Street, Eugene, Oregon.

Homes for Good purchased the property located at 100 W 13th Avenue in Eugene, Oregon during 2017 to be used as the agency's new administrative building. On June 19, 2019 the Agency's Board authorized the negotiation and execution of a financing agreement in an amount not to exceed \$9,200,000 for refinancing the existing loan used to purchase the former Eugene public library, and to finance renovations, improvements and equipment for the building.

REQUIRED SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION

SCHEDULE OF CHANGES IN TOTAL OPEB LIABILITY AND RELATED RATIOS FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	September	
Description		2018
Service Cost	\$	15,178
Interest on total OPEB liability		5,309
Effect of changes to benefit terms		-
Effect of economic/demographic gains or (losses)		-
Effective of assumption changes or inputs		(6,294)
Benefit payments		(10,801)
Net change in total OPEB liability		3,392
Total OPEB liability, beginning		163,685
Total OPEB liability, ending		167,077
Covered payroll	4,	,432,600
Total OPEB liability as a % of covered payroll		3.77%

This schedule is required to report information for 10 years. However, until a full 10-year trend is compiled the information presented is for those years for which information is available.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION

Assets and Deferred Out	flows of Resources	Low Rent Public Housing	Housing Choice Vouchers	Resident Opportunity and Supportive Services	Weatherization Assistance for Low-income Persons
111 Cash - L	Inrestricted	\$ 858,731	\$ 2,095,853	\$ -	\$ -
	Other Restricted	77,962	398,857	-	-
	Fenant Security Deposits	195,393		-	-
100 Total Ca		1,132,086	2,494,710		
122 Account	s Receivable - HUD Other Projects	31,259	-	1,459	-
124 Account	s Receivable - Other Government	-	-	-	199,411
125 Account	s Receivable - Miscellaneous	8,044	-	87,016	-
126 Account	s Receivable - Tenants	21,419	-	-	-
126.1 Allowan	ce for Doubtful Accounts - Tenants	-	-	-	-
127 Notes, L	oans, & Mortgages Receivable - Current	10,361	-	-	-
128 Fraud R		-	2	-	-
128.1 Allowan	ce for Doubtful Accounts - Fraud	-	-	-	-
	Interest Receivable	-	-	-	-
Total Re 120 Account	eceivables, Net of Allowances for Doubtful	71,083	2	88,475	199,411
131 Investm	ents - Unrestricted	1,293,073	-	-	-
132 Investm	ents - Restricted	-	-	-	-
142 Prepaid	Expenses and Other Assets	2,297	10,788	-	-
143 Invento	ries	73,138	-	-	-
144 Inter Pro	ogram Due From				
150 Total Cu	irrent Assets	2,571,677	2,505,500	88,475	199,411
161 Land		4,148,387	-	-	-
162 Buildings	5	37,196,686	-	-	-
163 Furnitur	e, Equipment & Machinery - Dwellings	1,099,425	-	-	-
164 Furnitur	e, Equipment & Machinery - Administration	390,025	88,393	-	-
166 Accumu	lated Depreciation	(24,172,509)	(79,553)	-	-
167 Constru	ction in Progress	3,059,667			
160 Total Ca	apital Assets, Net of Accumulated Depreciation	21,721,681	8,840		
171 Notes, L	oans and Mortgages Receivable - Non-Current	-	-	-	-
174 Other A	ssets	-	-	-	-
176 Investm	ents in Joint Ventures				
180 Total No	on-Current Assets	21,721,681	8,840		
200 Deferre	d Outflows of Resources				
290 Total As	sets and Deferred Outflow of Resources	\$ 24,293,358	\$ 2,514,340	\$ 88,475	\$ 199,411

Assets and Deferred Outflows of Resources	Shelter Plus Care	Rural Rental Assistance Payments	N/C S/R Section 8 Programs	Interest Reduction Payments
111 Cash - Unrestricted	\$ -	\$ 204,579	\$ 19,186	\$ 173,455
113 Cash - Other Restricted	-	393,611	111,735	335,675
114 Cash - Tenant Security Deposits		34,285	6,616	49,500
100 Total Cash		632,475	137,537	558,630
122 Accounts Receivable - HUD Other Projects	44,406	-	-	-
124 Accounts Receivable - Other Government	-	-	-	-
125 Accounts Receivable - Miscellaneous	-	-	22,140	2,243
126 Accounts Receivable - Tenants	-	30,089	3,939	3,826
126.1 Allowance for Doubtful Accounts - Tenants	-	-	-	-
127 Notes, Loans, & Mortgages Receivable - Current	-	-	-	-
128 Fraud Recovery	-	-	-	-
128.1 Allowance for Doubtful Accounts - Fraud	-	-	-	-
129 Accrued Interest Receivable		<u> </u>		
120 Total Receivables, Net of Allowances for Doubtful Acco	ounts <u>44,406</u>	30,089	26,079	6,069
131 Investments - Unrestricted	-	-	-	-
132 Investments - Restricted	-	-	-	-
142 Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets	-	10,006	541	352
143 Inventories	-	-	1,823	16,768
144 Inter Program Due From				
150 Total Current Assets	44,406	672,570	165,980	581,819
161 Land	-	470,405	214,386	1,363,547
162 Buildings	-	4,939,757	1,730,846	6,043,634
163 Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Dwellings	-	23,150	17,034	51,239
164 Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Administration	-	-	-	-
166 Accumulated Depreciation	-	(1,058,747)	(1,072,940)	(2,575,385)
167 Construction in Progress		25	24,394	44,745
160 Total Capital Assets, Net of Accumulated Depreciation		4,374,590	913,720	4,927,780
171 Notes, Loans and Mortgages Receivable - Non-Current	t -	-	-	-
174 Other Assets	-	-	-	-
176 Investments in Joint Ventures				
180 Total Non-Current Assets		4,374,590	913,720	4,927,780
200 Deferred Outflows of Resources				
290 Total Assets and Deferred Outflow of Resources	\$ 44,406	\$ 5,047,160	\$ 1,079,700	\$ 5,509,599

Assets a Deferred	nd Outflows of Resources	Low-Income Home Energy Assistance	Other Federal Program	Continuum of Care	VA Homeless Grant and Per Diem	Business Activities
111	Cash - Unrestricted	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 2,062,762
113	Cash - Other Restricted	-	-	-	-	1,518,296
114	Cash - Tenant Security Deposits		-			45,213
100	Total Cash			-		3,626,271
122	Accounts Receivable - HUD Other Projects	-	-	-	-	-
124	Accounts Receivable - Other Government	143,545	-	286,930	-	-
125	Accounts Receivable - Miscellaneous	-	-	-	-	295,402
126	Accounts Receivable - Tenants	-	-	-	-	3,538
126.1	Allowance for Doubtful Accounts - Tenants	-	-	-	-	-
127	Notes, Loans, & Mortgages Receivable - Current	-	-	-	-	-
128	Fraud Recovery	-	-	-	-	-
128.1	Allowance for Doubtful Accounts - Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
129	Accrued Interest Receivable					
120	Total Receivables, Net of Allowances for Doubtful Accounts	143,545		286,930		298,940
131	Investments - Unrestricted	-	-	-	-	563,545
132	Investments - Restricted	-	-	-	-	-
142	Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets	-	-	-	-	137,679
143	Inventories	-	-	-	-	16,395
144	Inter Program Due From					2,403,098
150	Total Current Assets	143,545		286,930		7,045,928
161	Land	-	-	-	-	4,435,561
162	Buildings	-	20,299	-	-	8,674,430
163	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Dwellings	-	-	-	-	170,862
164	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Administration	-	-	-	-	384,346
166	Accumulated Depreciation	-	(7,392)	-	-	(3,429,940)
167	Construction in Progress					885,137
160	Total Capital Assets, Net of Accumulated Depreciation		12,907			11,120,396
171	Notes, Loans and Mortgages Receivable - Non- Current	-	-	-	-	7,385,766
174	Other Assets	-	-	-	-	568,033
176	Investments in Joint Ventures					903,925
180	Total Non-Current Assets		12,907			19,978,120
200	Deferred Outflows of Resources					
290	Total Assets and Deferred Outflow of Resources	\$ 143,545	\$12,907	\$286,930	<u>\$ -</u>	\$ 27,024,048

Assets and Deferred Outflows of Resources	Central Office Cost <u>Center</u>	Component Unit - Discretely Presented	Component Unit - Blended	Subtotal
111 Cash - Unrestricted	\$ -	\$ 483,423	\$ 362,356	\$ 6,260,345
113 Cash - Other Restricted	2,502,765	110,437	524,773	5,974,111
114 Cash - Tenant Security Deposits		1,449,044	111,922	1,891,973
100 Total Cash	2,502,765	2,042,904	999,051	14,126,429
122 Accounts Receivable - HUD Other Projects	-	-	-	77,124
124 Accounts Receivable - Other Government	8,471	-	-	638,357
125 Accounts Receivable - Miscellaneous	295,781	58,780	642	770,048
126 Accounts Receivable - Tenants	-	38,225	21,653	122,689
126.1 Allowance for Doubtful Accounts - Tenants	-	-	(7,717)	(7,717)
127 Notes, Loans, & Mortgages Receivable - Cu	rrent -	-	-	10,361
128 Fraud Recovery	-	-	-	2
128.1 Allowance for Doubtful Accounts - Fraud	-	-	-	-
129 Accrued Interest Receivable				
120 Total Receivables, Net of Allowances for Do	ubtful Accounts 304,252	97,005	14,578	1,610,864
131 Investments - Unrestricted	558,189	-	-	2,414,807
132 Investments - Restricted	-	-	-	-
142 Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets	26,561	26,444	33,305	247,973
143 Inventories	4,181	-	-	112,305
144 Inter Program Due From	867,495			3,270,593
150 Total Current Assets	4,263,443	2,166,353	1,046,934	21,782,971
161 Land	145,324	3,426,918	815,711	15,020,239
162 Buildings	608,466	33,202,118	19,358,120	111,774,356
163 Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Dwelling	gs 458,772	1,214,907	379,620	3,415,009
164 Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Adminis	tration 199,790	-	-	1,062,554
166 Accumulated Depreciation	(859,215)	(5,893,285)	(15,729,203)	(54,878,169)
167 Construction in Progress	43,362	1,571,343	120,113	5,748,786
160 Total Capital Assets, Net of Accumulated De	epreciation 596,499	33,522,001	4,944,361	82,142,775
171 Notes, Loans and Mortgages Receivable - N	lon-Current -	-	-	7,385,766
174 Other Assets	-	186,681	-	754,714
176 Investments in Joint Ventures				903,925
180 Total Non-Current Assets	596,499	33,708,682	4,944,361	91,187,180
200 Deferred Outflows of Resources	11,247			11,247
290 Total Assets and Deferred Outflow of Reso	urces \$4,871,189	\$35,875,035	\$ 5,991,295	\$112,981,398

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – COMBINING SCHEDULE OF NET POSITION YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Assets and

Deferred Outflows of Resources

		Eliminations	Total	Homes for Good Subtotal	Eliminations	Homes for Good Total
111	Cash - Unrestricted	\$ -	\$ 6,260,345	\$ 5,776,922	\$ -	\$ 5,776,922
113	Cash - Other Restricted	-	5,974,111	5,863,674	-	5,863,674
114	Cash - Tenant Security Deposits		1,891,973	442,929		442,929
100	Total Cash	-	14,126,429	12,083,525	-	12,083,525
122	Accounts Receivable - HUD Other Projects	-	77,124	77,124	-	77,124
124	Accounts Receivable - Other Government	-	638,357	638,357	-	638,357
125	Accounts Receivable - Miscellaneous	(316)	769,732	711,268	(316)	710,952
126	Accounts Receivable - Tenants	-	122,689	84,464	-	84,464
126.1	Allowance for Doubtful Accounts - Tenants	-	(7,717)	(7,717)	-	(7,717)
127	Notes & Loans Receivable - Current	-	10,361	10,361	-	10,361
128	Fraud Recovery	-	2	2	-	2
128.1	Allowance for Doubtful Accounts - Fraud	-	-	-	-	-
129	Accrued Interest Receivable					
120	Total Receivables, Net	(316)	1,610,548	1,513,859	(316)	1,513,543
131	Investments - Unrestricted	-	2,414,807	2,414,807	-	2,414,807
132	Investments - Restricted	-	-	-	-	-
142	Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets	-	247,973	221,529	-	221,529
143	Inventories	-	112,305	112,305	-	112,305
144	Inter Program Due From	(3,270,593)		3,270,593	(3,270,593)	-
150	Total Current Assets	(3,270,909)	18,512,062	19,616,618	(3,270,909)	16,345,709
161	Land	-	15,020,239	11,593,321	-	11,593,321
162	Buildings	-	111,774,356	78,572,238	-	78,572,238
163	Furniture & Equipment - Dwellings	-	3,415,009	2,200,102	-	2,200,102
164	Furniture & Equipment - Administration	-	1,062,554	1,062,554	-	1,062,554
166	Accumulated Depreciation	-	(54,878,169)	(48,984,884)	-	(48,984,884)
167	Construction in Progress		5,748,786	4,177,443		4,177,443
160	Total Capital Assets, Net of Accum Depreciation		82,142,775	48,620,774		48,620,774
171	Notes, Loans and Mort. Receivable, Non- Current	(2,060,559)	5,325,207	7,385,766	(2,060,559)	5,325,207
174	Other Assets	(144,914)	609,800	568,033	(144,914)	423,119
176	Investments in Joint Ventures		903,925	903,925		903,925
180	Total Non-Current Assets	(2,205,473)	88,981,707	57,478,498	(2,205,473)	55,273,025
200	Deferred Outflows of Resources		11,247	11,247		11,247
290	Total Assets and Deferred Outflow of Resources	\$ (5,476,382)	\$ 107,505,016	\$ 77,106,363	\$ (5,476,382)	\$ 71,629,981

	ties, red Inflows of Resources let Posistion	Low Rent Public Housing	Housing Choice Vouchers	Resident Opportunity and Supportive Services	Weatherization Assistance for Low-income Persons
311	Bank overdraft	\$ 60	2 \$ -	\$ -	\$ -
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days	98,94	7 12,077	397	23,687
313	Accounts Payable > 90 Days			-	-
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable	18,51	2 20,691	5,828	-
322	Accrued Compensated Absences - Current Portion	93,06	4 53,569	16,929	-
325	Accrued Interest Payable	116,12	0 -	-	-
331	Accounts Payable - HUD PHA Programs		- 126	-	-
333	Accounts Payable - Other Government	173,92	7 -	-	-
341	Tenant Security Deposits	195,39	3 -	-	-
342	Unearned Revenue			-	-
343	Current Portion of Long-term Debt	87,20	0 -	-	-
345	Other Current Liabilities	16,69	8 -	-	-
346	Accrued Liabilities - Other		- 22,140	-	-
347	Inter Program - Due To			72,896	175,724
310	Total Current Liabilities	800,46	3 108,603	96,050	199,411
351	Long-Term Debt, Net of Current	1,670,22	2 -	-	-
353	Non-Current Liabilities - Other	85,27	2 331,543	-	-
354	Accrued Compensated Absences - Non Current	2,08	1 22,957	-	-
357	Other Post-Employment Benefits Liability	41,63	0 36,484		
350	Total Non-Current Liabilities	1,799,20	5 390,984		
300	Total Liabilities	2,599,66	8 499,587	96,050	199,411
400	Deferred Inflows of Resources		<u> </u>		
508.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets	19,964,25	9 8,840	-	-
511.4	Restricted Net Position	77,96	2 67,314	-	-
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position	1,651,46		(7,575)	
513	Total Equity - Net Position	21,693,69	0 2,014,753	(7,575)	
600	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Equity - Net Position	\$ 24,293,35	<u>8 \$ 2,514,340</u>	\$ 88,475	\$ 199,411

	ties, red Inflows of Resources et Posistion	Shelter Plus Care	Rural Rental Assistance Payments	N/C S/R Section 8 Programs	Interest Reduction Payments
311	Bank overdraft	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days	-	3,265	4,959	8,952
313	Accounts Payable > 90 Days	-	-	-	-
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable	714	-	849	5,517
322	Accrued Compensated Absences - Current Portion	3,556	-	2,223	23,639
325	Accrued Interest Payable	-	2,784	-	-
331	Accounts Payable - HUD PHA Programs	-	-	-	-
333	Accounts Payable - Other Government	-	-	-	-
341	Tenant Security Deposits	-	34,285	6,616	49,500
342	Unearned Revenue	-	1,640	-	-
343	Current Portion of Long-term Debt	-	39,200	17,100	-
345	Other Current Liabilities	-	-	-	-
346	Accrued Liabilities - Other	-	-	-	-
347	Inter Program - Due To	50,994	216,311		
310	Total Current Liabilities	55,264	297,485	31,747	87,608
351	Long-Term Debt, Net of Current	-	2,119,941	265,871	-
353	Non-Current Liabilities - Other	-	-	-	-
354	Accrued Compensated Absences - Non Current	-	-	949	-
357	Other Post-Employment Benefits Liability				
350	Total Non-Current Liabilities		2,119,941	266,820	
300	Total Liabilities	55,264	2,417,426	298,567	87,608
400	Deferred Inflows of Resources				
508.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets	-	2,290,033	630,749	4,927,780
511.4	Restricted Net Position	-	393,611	111,735	335,675
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position	(10,858)	(53,910)	38,649	158,536
513	Total Equity - Net Position	(10,858)	2,629,734	781,133	5,421,991
600	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Equity - Net Position	\$ 44,406	\$ 5,047,160	\$ 1,079,700	\$ 5,509,599

Liabilities	,	Low-Income			VA	
Deferred	Inflows of Resources	Home	Other	Continuum	Homeless	
and Net F	Posistion	Energy	Federal	of	Grant and	Business
		Assistance	Program	Care	Per Diem	Activities
311	Bank overdraft	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days	22,598	-	9,607	-	191,926
313	Accounts Payable > 90 Days	-	-	-	-	-
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable	79	-	585	-	18,766
322	Accrued Compensated Absences - Current Portion	-	-	2,174	-	74,634
325	Accrued Interest Payable	-	-	-	-	956
331	Accounts Payable - HUD PHA Programs	-	-	-	-	-
333	Accounts Payable - Other Government	-	-	-	-	-
341	Tenant Security Deposits	-	-	-	-	45,213
342	Unearned Revenue	-	-	-	-	22,302
343	Current Portion of Long-term Debt	-	-	-	-	3,874,087
345	Other Current Liabilities	-	-	-	-	13,691
346	Accrued Liabilities - Other	-	15,563	-	-	-
347	Inter Program - Due To	120,868		293,506		633,162
310	Total Current Liabilities	143,545	15,563	305,872		4,874,737
351	Long-Term Debt, Net of Current	-	-	-	-	909,623
353	Non-Current Liabilities - Other	-	-	-	-	-
354	Accrued Compensated Absences - Non Current	-	-	-	-	13,900
357	Other Post-Employment Benefits Liability					6,529
350	Total Non-Current Liabilities					930,052
300	Total Liabilities	143,545	15,563	305,872		5,804,789
400	Deferred Inflows of Resources					
508.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets	-	12,907	-	-	6,336,686
511.4	Restricted Net Position	-	-	-	-	1,518,296
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position		(15,563)	(18,942)		13,364,277
513	Total Equity - Net Position		(2,656)	(18,942)		21,219,259
	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and					
600	Equity - Net Position	\$ 143,545	\$12,907	\$286,930	\$ -	\$ 27,024,048

	ties red Outflows of Resources et Posistion	Central Office Cost Center	Component Unit - Discretely Presented	Component Unit - Blended	Subtotal
311	Bank overdraft	\$ 590,977	\$-	\$ -	591,579
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days	59,376	114,702	37,524	588,017
313	Accounts Payable > 90 Days	-	-	-	-
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable	34,576	-	3,156	109,273
322	Accrued Compensated Absences - Current Portion	125,287	-	-	395,075
325	Accrued Interest Payable	-	5,061	5,766	130,687
331	Accounts Payable - HUD PHA Programs	-	-	-	126
333	Accounts Payable - Other Government	-	-	-	173,927
341	Tenant Security Deposits	-	109,399	111,378	551,784
342	Unearned Revenue	-	-	9,502	33,444
343	Current Portion of Long-term Debt	-	82,493	79,200	4,179,280
345	Other Current Liabilities	-	-	54,558	84,947
346	Accrued Liabilities - Other	47	370,089	111,599	519,438
347	Inter Program - Due To	1,332,078		375,054	3,270,593
310	Total Current Liabilities	2,142,341	681,744	787,737	10,628,170
351	Long-Term Debt, Net of Current	2,542,578	19,301,734	3,535,278	30,345,247
353	Non-Current Liabilities - Other	-	-	-	416,815
354	Accrued Compensated Absences - Non Current	37,496	-	-	77,383
357	Other Post-Employment Benefits Liability	82,434			167,077
350	Total Non-Current Liabilities	2,662,508	19,301,734	3,535,278	31,006,522
300	Total Liabilities	4,804,849	19,983,478	4,323,015	41,634,692
400	Deferred Inflows of Resources	5,035			5,035
508.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets	596,499	14,137,774	1,329,883	50,235,410
511.4	Restricted Net Position	-	1,450,082	525,317	4,479,992
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position	(535,194)	303,701	(186,920)	16,626,269
513	Total Equity - Net Position	61,305	15,891,557	1,668,280	71,341,671
600	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Equity - Net Position	\$4,871,189	\$35,875,035	\$ 5,991,295	\$ 112,981,398

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – COMBINING SCHEDULE OF NET POSITION YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Liabilities

Deferred Outflows of Resources

and N	let Posistion			Homes for Good		Homes for Good
		Eliminations	Total	Subtotal	Eliminations	Total
311	Bank overdraft	\$ -	591,579	591,579	\$ -	591,579
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days	(13,339)	574,678	473,315	(13,339)	459,976
313	Accounts Payable > 90 Days	-	-	-	-	-
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable	-	109,273	109,273	-	109,273
322	Accrued Compensated Abs Current Portion	-	395,075	395,075	-	395,075
325	Accrued Interest Payable	-	130,687	125,626	-	125,626
331	Accounts Payable - HUD PHA Programs	-	126	126	-	126
333	Accounts Payable - Other Government	-	173,927	173,927	-	173,927
341	Tenant Security Deposits	-	551,784	442,385	-	442,385
342	Unearned Revenue	-	33,444	33,444	-	33,444
343	Current Portion of Long-term Debt	-	4,179,280	4,096,787	-	4,096,787
345	Other Current Liabilities	(40,242)	44,705	84,947	(40,242)	44,705
346	Accrued Liabilities - Other	(91,649)	427,789	149,349	(91,649)	57,700
347	Inter Program - Due To	(3,270,593)	-	3,270,593	(3,270,593)	
310	Total Current Liabilities	(3,415,823)	7,212,347	9,946,426	(3,415,823)	6,530,603
351	Long-Term Debt, Net of Current	(2,060,559)	28,284,688	11,043,513	(2,060,559)	8,982,954
353	Non-Current Liabilities - Other	-	416,815	416,815	-	416,815
354	Accrued Compensated Abs Non Current	-	77,383	77,383	-	77,383
357	Other Post-Employment Benefits Liability	-	167,077	167,077		167,077
350	Total Non-Current Liabilities	(2,060,559)	28,945,963	11,704,788	(2,060,559)	9,644,229
300	Total Liabilities	(5,476,382)	36,158,310	21,651,214	(5,476,382)	16,174,832
400	Deferred Inflows of Resources	-	5,035	5,035		5,035
508.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets	-	50,235,410	36,097,636	-	36,097,636
511.4	Restricted Net Position	-	4,479,992	3,029,910	-	3,029,910
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position	-	16,626,269	16,322,568		16,322,568
513	Total Equity - Net Position	-	71,341,671	55,450,114		55,450,114
600	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Equity - Net Position	\$ (5 476 382)	\$ 107,505,016	\$ 77,106,363	\$ (5 476 382)	\$ 71,629,981

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	ues, Expenses and les in Net Position	Low Rent Public Housing	Housing Choice Vouchers	Resident Opportunity and Supportive Services	Weatherization Assistance for Low-income Persons
70300	Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$ 2,280,646	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -
70400	Tenant revenue - Other	19,790			
70500	Total tenant revenue	2,300,436	-	-	-
70600	HUD PHA Operating Grants	2,211,982	18,798,681	377,859	-
70610	Capital Grants	294,382			
	Management Fee	-	-	-	-
70720	Asset Management Fee	-	-	-	-
70730	Bookkeeping Fee	-	-	-	-
70740	Front Line Service Fee	-	-	-	-
70750	Other Fees				
70700	Total Fee Revenue				
70000	Other Government Grants				707 265
	Investment Income - Unrestricted		-	-	707,365
	Mortgage Interest Income	_	-	-	_
	Fraud Recovery	-	25,387	-	-
	Other Revenue	81,749	12,022	46	-
71600	Loss on sale of capital assets	· -	-	-	-
72000	Investment Income - Restricted		1,489		
70000	Total Revenue	4,888,549	18,837,579	377,905	707,365
01100		522 100	014 202	165 670	15.040
	Administrative Salaries	523,190	914,292	165,670	15,048
	Auditing Fees	23,252	6,375	-	1,594
		548,417	392,400	-	-
	Bookkeeping Fee	61,674	245,250	-	-
	Advertising and Marketing	211	-	-	61
	Employee Benefit Contributions - Administrative	308,722	552,234	83,768	13,561
91600	Office Expenses	148,602	83,934	7,553	22,718
91700	Legal Expense	7,250	4,580	-	-
91800	Travel	798	1,599	718	3,028
91810	Allocated Overhead	-	-	78,874	51,078
91900	Other	120,641	117,812	8,685	26,678
91000	Total Operating - Administrative	1,742,757	2,318,476	345,268	133,766
92000	Asset Management Fee	83,400			
92100	Tenant Services - Salaries	4,900	14,032	96,618	-
92200	Relocation Costs	5,845	-	-	-
	Employee Benefit Contributions	508	15,984	53,559	-
	Tenant Services - Other	27,758	40,400		-
	Total Tenant Services	39,011	70,416	150,177	
52500		55,011	70,710	130,177	,

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	ues, Expenses and es in Net Position	Shelter Plus Care	Rural Rental Assistance Payments	N/C S/R Section 8 Programs	Interest Reduction Payments
70300	Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$ -	\$ 293,802	\$ 81,551	\$ 541,190
70400	Tenant revenue - Other				4,346
70500	Total tenant revenue		293,802	81,551	545,536
70600	HUD PHA Operating Grants	471,629	-	181,414	399,441
70610	Capital Grants		-		
70710	Management Fee	-	-	-	-
70720	Asset Management Fee	-	-	-	-
70730	Bookkeeping Fee	-	-	-	-
70740	Front Line Service Fee	-	-	-	-
70750	Other Fees				
70700	Total Fee Revenue				
70800	Other Government Grants	-	237,908	-	-
71100	Investment Income - Unrestricted	-	-	-	-
71200	Mortgage Interest Income	-	-	-	-
71400	Fraud Recovery	-	-	-	-
71500	Other Revenue	-	8,731	2,584	17,009
71600	Loss on sale of capital assets	-	-	-	-
72000	Investment Income - Restricted		222	162	249
70000	Total Revenue	471,629	540,663	265,711	962,235
91100	Administrative Salaries	25,991	-	21,960	107,590
91200	Auditing Fees	-	-	1,063	4,251
91300	Management Fee	-	56,190	13,860	90,902
91310	Bookkeeping Fee	-	-	-	-
91400	Advertising and Marketing	-	168	-	-
91500	Employee Benefit Contributions - Administrative	20,337	-	14,459	61,311
91600	Office Expenses	57	12,824	1,858	21,573
91700	Legal Expense	-	1,278	33,629	314
91800	Travel	-	289	116	891
91810	Allocated Overhead	-	-	-	-
91900	Other	155	9,270	5,504	8,465
91000	Total Operating - Administrative	46,540	80,019	92,449	295,297
92000	Asset Management Fee				
92100	Tenant Services - Salaries	-	-	-	-
92200	Relocation Costs	-	-	-	310
92300	Employee Benefit Contributions	-	-	-	-
92400	Tenant Services - Other			45	100
92500	Total Tenant Services			45	410

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	s, Expenses and in Net Position	Low-Income Home Emergency Assistance	Other Federal Programs	Continuum of <u>Care Program</u>	VA Homeless Grant and Per Diem	Business Activities
70300	Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$-	\$-	\$ -	\$-	\$ 1,425,854
70400	Tenant revenue - Other		_			
70500	Total tenant revenue		-			1,425,854
70600	HUD PHA Operating Grants	-	-	-	-	-
70610	Capital Grants	-			-	-
70710	Management Fee	-	-	-	-	-
70720	Asset Management Fee	-	-	-	-	-
70730	Bookkeeping Fee	-	-	-	-	-
70740	Front Line Service Fee	-	-	-	-	-
70750	Other Fees		-			838,998
70700	Total Fee Revenue					838,998
70800	Other Government Grants	530,601	-	478,090	150,237	297,135
71100	Investment Income - Unrestricted	-	-	-	-	338,220
71200	Mortgage Interest Income	-	-	-	-	-
71400	Fraud Recovery	-	-	-	-	-
71500	Other Revenue	-	-	-	-	587,234
71600	Loss on sale of capital assets	-	-	-	-	-
72000	Investment Income - Restricted					405
70000	Total Revenue	530,601		478,090	150,237	3,487,846
91100	Administrative Salaries	6,589	-	29,714	-	381,360
91200	Auditing Fees	-	-	-	-	9,029
91300	Management Fee	-	-	-	-	82,628
91310	Bookkeeping Fee	-	-	-	-	7,941
91400	Advertising and Marketing	49	-	-	-	-
91500	Employee Benefit Contributions - Administrative	18,990	-	18,501	-	234,973
91600	Office Expenses	8,424	-	116	-	57,764
91700	Legal Expense	-	-	-	-	8,403
91800	Travel	783	-	63	-	2,994
91810	Allocated Overhead	32,438				96,705
91900	Other	5,694	-	62	150,237	180,022
91000	Total Operating - Administrative	72,967	-	48,456	150,237	1,061,819
92000	Asset Management Fee					10,800
92100	Tenant Services - Salaries	-	-	-	-	-
92200	Relocation Costs	-	-	-	-	362
92300	Employee Benefit Contributions	-	-	-	-	-
92400	Tenant Services - Other					7,230
92500	Total Tenant Services			-		7,592

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Revenues, Expenses and Changes in Net Position	Central Office Cost Center	Component Unit - Discretely Presented	Component Unit - Blended	Subtotal
70300 Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$ -	\$ 1,486,468	\$ 1,319,047	\$ 7,428,558
70400 Tenant revenue - Other				24,136
70500 Total tenant revenue		1,486,468	1,319,047	7,452,694
70600 HUD PHA Operating Grants	-	-	-	22,441,006
70610 Capital Grants				294,382
70710 Management Fee	1,007,218	-	-	1,007,218
70720 Asset Management Fee	94,200	-	-	94,200
70730 Bookkeeping Fee	314,865	-	-	314,865
70740 Front Line Service Fee	449,748	-	-	449,748
70750 Other Fees	364,040	-	-	1,203,038
70700 Total Fee Revenue	2,230,071			3,069,069
70800 Other Government Grants	750	63,567	-	2,465,653
71100 Investment Income - Unrestricted	5,766	1,259	1,573	346,818
71200 Mortgage Interest Income	-	-	-	-
71400 Fraud Recovery	-	-	-	25,387
71500 Other Revenue	167,914	54,312	64,848	996,449
71600 Loss on sale of capital assets	-	-	-	-
72000 Investment Income - Restricted				2,527
70000 Total Revenue	2,404,501	1,605,606	1,385,468	37,093,985
91100 Administrative Salaries	1,057,700	-	-	3,249,104
91200 Auditing Fees	794	-	3,200	49,558
91300 Management Fee	-	-	98,828	1,283,225
91310 Bookkeeping Fee	-	-	-	314,865
91400 Advertising and Marketing	-	54,321	616	55,426
91500 Employee Benefit Contributions - Administrative	593,703	-	-	1,920,559
91600 Office Expenses	123,471	494,456	35,057	1,018,407
91700 Legal Expense	40,576	-	54,204	150,234
91800 Travel	13,446	-	554	25,279
91810 Allocated Overhead	-	-	-	259,095
91900 Other	180,330	-	130,726	944,281
91000 Total Operating - Administrative	2,010,020	548,777	323,185	9,270,033
92000 Asset Management Fee			20,000	114,200
92100 Tenant Services - Salaries	-	-	-	115,550
92200 Relocation Costs	-	-	-	6,517
92300 Employee Benefit Contributions	-	-	-	70,051
92400 Tenant Services - Other	-	-	-	75,533
92500 Total Tenant Services				267,651

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Changes in Net Position			Homes for Good		Homes for Good
	Eliminations	Total	Subtotal	Eliminations	Total
70300 Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$ -	\$ 7,428,558	\$ 5,942,090	\$ -	\$ 5,942,090
70400 Tenant revenue - Other	-	24,136	24,136	-	24,136
70500 Total tenant revenue		7,452,694	5,966,226		5,966,226
70500 Total tenant revenue	<u> </u>	7,132,091	5,500,220		5,500,220
70600 HUD PHA Operating Grants	-	22,441,006	22,441,006	-	22,441,006
70610 Capital Grants	-	294,382	294,382	-	294,382
	·				
70710 Management Fee	(1,007,218)	-	1,007,218	(1,007,218)	-
70720 Asset Management Fee	(94,200)	-	94,200	(94,200)	-
70730 Bookkeeping Fee	(314,865)	-	314,865	(314,865)	-
70740 Front Line Service Fee	(364,040)	85,708	449,748	(449,748)	-
70750 Other Fees	(344,302)	858,736	1,203,038	(344,302)	858,736
70700 Total Fee Revenue	(2,124,625)	944,444	3,069,069	(2,210,333)	858,736
70800 Other Government Grants	-	2,465,653	2,402,086	-	2,402,086
71100 Investment Income - Unrestricted	(137,667)	209,151	345,559	(137,667)	207,892
71200 Mortgage Interest Income	-	-	-	-	-
71400 Fraud Recovery	-	25,387	25,387	-	25,387
71500 Other Revenue 71600 Loss on sale of capital assets	-	996,449	942,137	-	942,137
72000 Investment Income - Restricted	-	2,527	2,527	-	2,527
70000 Total Revenue	(2,262,292)	34,831,693	35,488,379	(2,348,000)	33,140,379
	(2,202,292)	54,051,095	55,700,575	(2,340,000)	55,140,575
91100 Administrative Salaries	-	3,249,104	3,249,104	-	3,249,104
91200 Auditing Fees	-	49,558	49,558	-	49,558
91300 Management Fee	(1,072,425)	210,800	1,283,225	(1,072,425)	210,800
91310 Bookkeeping Fee	(314,865)	-	314,865	(314,865)	-
91400 Advertising and Marketing	-	55,426	1,105	-	1,105
91500 Employee Benefit Contributions	-	1,920,559	1,920,559	-	1,920,559
91600 Office Expenses	-	1,018,407	523,951	-	523,951
91700 Legal Expense	-	150,234	150,234	-	150,234
91800 Travel	-	25,279	25,279	-	25,279
91810 Allocated Overhead	(259,095)		259,095	(259,095)	
91900 Other	(,,	944,281	944,281	(944,281
91000 Total Operating - Administrative	(1,646,385)	7,623,648	8,721,256	(1,646,385)	7,074,871
91000 Total Operating - Administrative	(1,0+0,305)	7,023,040	0,721,230	(1,040,383)	7,074,071
92000 Asset Management Fee	(114,200)		114,200	(114,200)	
52000 Asset Management ree	(114,200)		117,200	(114,200)	
92100 Tenant Services - Salaries	-	115,550	115,550	-	115,550
92200 Relocation Costs	-	6,517	6,517	-	6,517
92300 Employee Benefit Contributions	-	70,051	70,051	-	70,051
92400 Tenant Services - Other	-	75,533	75,533	-	75,533
92500 Total Tenant Services		267,651	267,651		267,651
		207,031	207,031		207,031

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE-COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	ges in Net Position	Low Rent Public Housing	Housing Choice Vouchers	Resident Opportunity and Supportive Services	Weatherization Assistance for Low-income Persons
93100	Water	122,933	-	-	-
93200	Electricity	98,165	-	-	-
93300		48,834	-	-	-
93600	Sewer	229,500	-	-	-
93800	Other Utilities Expense	-	-		
93000	Total Utilities	499,432	-		
94100	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor	347,720	-	-	173,540
	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials	149,333	4,308	-	184,313
94300	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts	712,860	67,440	-	50
94500	Employee Benefit Contributions	256,275	-		99,092
94000	Total Maintenance	1,466,188	71,748		456,995
95100	Protective Services - Labor	15,906	-	-	-
95200	Protective Services - Other Contract Costs	-	-	-	-
95500	Employee Benefit Contributions	2,505			
95000	Total Protective Services	18,411	-		
96110	Property Insurance	98,413	-	1,752	-
93120	Liability Insurance	-	-	-	-
96140	All Other Insurance		8,833		2,535
96100	Total Insurance Premiums	98,413	8,833	1,752	2,535
96200	Other General Expenses	467	67,854	-	-
96300	Payments in Lieu of Taxes	173,917	-	-	-
96400	Bad Debt - Tenant Rents	14,322	251		
96000	Total Other General Expenses	188,706	68,105		
96710	Interest Expense	116,120			
96700	Total Interest Expense and Amortization Cost	116,120	-		
96900	Total Operating Expenses	4,252,438	2,537,578	497,197	593,296
97000	Excess of Operating Revenue Over Operating Expenses	636,111	16,300,001	(119,292)	114,069
97100	Extraordinary Maintenance	5,533	-	-	-
97200	Casualty Losses - Non-capitalized	233	-	-	-
97300	Housing Assistance Payments	9,426	16,610,338	-	-
	HAP Portability-In	-	-	-	-
97400	Depreciation Expense	664,624	-		

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Chang	ges in Net Position	Shelter Plus Care	Rural Rental Assistance Payments	N/C S/R Section 8 Programs	Interest Reduction Payments
93100	Water	-	20,255	6,649	28,587
93200	Electricity	-	8,466	1,402	13,121
93300	Gas	-	377	-	10,583
93600	Sewer	-	22,549	11,221	39,282
93800	Other Utilities Expense				
93000	Total Utilities		51,647	19,272	91,573
94100	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor	-	-	12,384	100,809
94200	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials	-	24,264	5,361	28,236
94300	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts	57	220,790	52,449	175,548
94500	Employee Benefit Contributions			9,649	96,087
94000	Total Maintenance	57	245,054	79,843	400,680
95100	Protective Services - Labor	-	-	-	-
95200	Protective Services - Other Contract Costs	-	-	-	2,398
95500	Employee Benefit Contributions				373
95000	Total Protective Services				2,771
96110	Property Insurance	-	8,713	3,600	14,693
93120	Liability Insurance	-	-	-	-
96140	All Other Insurance				
96100	Total Insurance Premiums		8,713	3,600	14,693
96200	Other General Expenses	-	-	75,000	8,800
96300	Payments in Lieu of Taxes	-	-	14,898	-
96400	Bad Debt - Tenant Rents			5,514	(133)
96000	Total Other General Expenses			95,412	8,667
96710	Interest Expense		34,248	5,754	
96700	Total Interest Expense and Amortization Cost		34,248	5,754	
96900	Total Operating Expenses	46,597	419,681	296,375	814,091
97000	Excess of Operating Revenue Over Operating Expenses	425,032	120,982	(30,664)	148,144
97100	Extraordinary Maintenance	-	-	1,414	3,688
97200	Casualty Losses - Non-capitalized	-	-	-	-
97300	Housing Assistance Payments	430,600	-	-	-
97350	HAP Portability-In	-	-	-	-
97400	Depreciation Expense		121,975	41,336	136,626
90000	Total Expenses	477,197	541,656	339,125	954,405

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	s, Expenses and in Net Position	Low-Income Home Emergency Assistance	Other Federal Program	Continuum of Care Program	VA Homeless Grant and Per Diem	1. Business Activities
		Assistance	Flogialli		Fei Dielli	Activities
93100	Water	-	-	-	-	22,604
93200	Electricity	-	-	-	-	57,428
93300	Gas	-	-	-	-	16,129
93600	Sewer	-	-	-	-	34,509
93800	Other Utilities Expense					-
93000	Total Utilities		-			130,670
94100	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor	135,457	-	-	-	93,716
94200	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials	260,819	-	-	-	470,838
94300	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts	4,006	-	138,675	-	367,867
94500	Employee Benefit Contributions	55,784				65,502
94000	Total Maintenance	456,066		138,675		997,923
95100	Protective Services - Labor	-	_	-	-	-
95200	Protective Services - Other Contract Costs	-	-	-	-	-
95500	Employee Benefit Contributions - Protective Services	-	-	-	-	-
95000	Total Protective Services		-	-		-
06110	David Lawrence					15 004
96110	Property Insurance	-	-	-	-	15,994
93120 96140	Liability Insurance All Other Insurance	1 560	-	-	-	6 490
		1,568				6,480
96100	Total Insurance Premiums	1,568				22,474
96200	Other General Expenses	-	-	-	-	115,982
96300	Payments in Lieu of Taxes	-	-	-	-	2,597
96400	Bad Debt - Tenant Rents	-	-			361,158
96000	Total Other General Expenses					479,737
96710	Interest Expense					129,492
96700	Total Interest Expense and Amortization Cost	_	_			129,492
96900	Total Operating Expenses	530,601	-	187,131	150,237	2,840,507
	Excess of Operating Revenue Over Operating				,	
97000	Expenses			290,959		647,339
97100	Extraordinary Maintenance	-	-	-	-	144
97200	Casualty Losses - Non-capitalized	-	-	-	-	-
97300	Housing Assistance Payments	-	-	327,941	-	21,132
97350	HAP Portability-In	-	-	-	-	-
97400	Depreciation Expense		620			215,302
90000	Total Expenses	530,601	620	515,072	150,237	3,077,085

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	jes in Net Position	Central	Component		
		Office	Unit -	Component	
		Cost	Discretely	Unit -	
		Center	Presented	Blended	Subtotal
93100	Water	2,520	-	53,084	256,632
93200	Electricity	23,665	-	44,532	246,779
93300	Gas	-	-	-	75,923
93600	Sewer	5,798	-	-	342,859
93800	Other Utilities Expense		186,393	72,106	258,499
93000	Total Utilities	31,983	186,393	169,722	1,180,692
94100	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor	263,255	-	-	1,126,881
94200	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials	52,643	-	99,572	1,279,687
94300	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts	85,299	317,172	484,401	2,626,614
94500	Employee Benefit Contributions	170,652			753,041
94000	Total Maintenance	571,849	317,172	583,973	5,786,223
95100	Protective Services - Labor	-	-	-	15,906
95200	Protective Services - Other Contract Costs	-	-	-	2,398
95500	Employee Benefit Contributions				2,878
95000	Total Protective Services				21,182
96110	Property Insurance	23,520	-	46,938	213,623
93120	Liability Insurance	-			372,480
96140	All Other Insurance	9,612			29,028
96100	Total Insurance Premiums	33,132		46,938	242,651
96200	Other General Expenses	8,189	147,213	13,831	437,336
96300	Payments in Lieu of Taxes	-	79,986	-	271,398
96400	Bad Debt - Tenant Rents			13,065	394,177
96000	Total Other General Expenses	8,189	227,199	26,896	1,102,911
96710	Interest Expense		420,759	190,452	896,825
96700	Total Interest Expense		420,759	190,452	896,825
96900	Total Operating Expenses	2,655,173	1,700,300	1,361,166	18,882,368
97000	Excess of Operating Revenue Over Operating Expenses	(250,672)	(94,694)	24,302	18,211,617
97100	Extraordinary Maintenance	-	-	-	10,779
97200	Casualty Losses - Non-capitalized	-	-	-	233
97300	Housing Assistance Payments	-	-	-	17,399,437
97350	HAP Portability-In	-	-	-	-
97400	Depreciation Expense	67,588	1,086,106	663,076	2,997,253
90000	Total Expenses	2,722,761	2,786,406	2,024,242	39,290,070

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

				Homes for Good		Homes for Good
		Eliminations	Total	Subtotal	Eliminations	Total
93100 Water		-	256,632	256,632	-	256,632
93200 Electricity		-	246,779	246,779	-	246,779
93300 Gas		-	75,923	75,923	-	75,923
93600 Sewer		-	342,859	342,859	-	342,859
93800 Other Utili	ties Expense		258,499	72,106	-	72,106
93000 Total Utilit	ies		1,180,692	994,299	-	994,299
94100 Ordinary I	Maintenance - Labor	-	1,126,881	1,126,881	-	1,126,881
94200 Materials		-	1,279,687	1,279,687	-	1,279,687
94300 Contracts		(364,040)	2,262,574	2,309,442	(449,748)	1,859,694
94500 Employee	Benefit Contributions		753,041	753,041	-	753,041
94000 Total Main	tenance	(364,040)	5,422,183	5,469,051	(449,748)	5,019,303
95100 Protective	Services - Labor	-	15,906	15,906	-	15,906
95200 Protective	Services - Other Contract Costs	-	2,398	2,398	-	2,398
95500 Employee	Benefit Contributions		2,878	2,878	-	2,878
95000 Total Prot	ective Services		21,182	21,182	-	21,182
96110 Property I	insurance	-	213,623	213,623	-	213,623
93120 Liability In	surance	-	372,480	279,360	-	279,360
96140 All Other I	Insurance		29,028	29,028	-	29,028
96100 Total Insu	rance Premiums		242,651	242,651	-	242,651
96200 Other Ger	neral Expenses	-	437,336	290,123	-	290,123
96300 Payments	in Lieu of Taxes	-	271,398	191,412	-	191,412
96400 Bad Debt	- Tenant Rents		394,177	394,177	-	394,177
96000 Total Othe	er General Expenses		1,102,911	875,712	-	875,712
96710 Interest o	f Mortgage (or Bonds) Payable	(137,667)	759,158	476,066	(137,667)	338,399
96700 Total Inte	rest Expense	(137,667)	759,158	476,066	(137,667)	338,399
96900 Total Ope		(2,262,292)	16,620,076	17,182,068	(2,348,000)	14,834,068
Excess of 97000 Operating	Operating Revenue Over Expenses		18,211,617	18,306,311	-	18,306,311
97100 Extraordir	nary Maintenance	-	10,779	10,779	-	10,779
	Losses - Non-capitalized	-	233	233	-	233
-	ssistance Payments	-	17,399,437	17,399,437	-	17,399,437
97350 HAP Porta		-	-	-	-	-
97400 Depreciati		-	2,997,253	1,911,147	-	1,911,147
90000 Total Expe		(2,262,292)	37,027,778	36,503,664	(2,348,000)	34,155,664
						_

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Revenues, Expenses and Changes in Net Position	Low Rent Public Housing	Housing Choice Vouchers	Resident Opportunity and Supportive Services	Weatherization Assistance for Low-income Persons
10010 Operating Transfers In	-	-	111,717	
10020 Operating Transfers Out	-	-	-	-
10091 Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer In	-	-	-	-
10092 Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer Out	-	-	-	-
10093 Transfers between Program and Project - In	-	-	-	-
10094 Transfers between Program and Project - Out	(225,726)	-	-	(114,069)
10080 Special Items (Net Gain/Loss)				
10100 Total Other financing Sources (Uses)	(225,726)		111,717	(114,069)
Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Over (Under) 10000 Total Expenses	\$ (269,431)	\$ (310,337)	\$ (7,575)	\$ -
Memo Account Information				
11020 Required Annual Debt Principal Payments	87,200	-	-	-
11030 Beginning Equity	21,963,121	2,325,090	-	-
Prior Period Adjustments, Equity Transfers and 11040 Correction of Errors	-	-	-	-
11170 Administrative Fee Equity	-	1,947,439	-	-
11180 Housing Assistance Payments Equity	-	67,314	-	-
11190 Unit Months Available	8,340	36,636	-	-
11210 Number of Unit Months Leased	8,243	35,152	-	-
11270 Excess Cash	1,294,075	-	-	-
11620 Building Purchases	294,382	-	-	-
11630 Furniture & Equipment - Dwelling Purchases	-	-	-	-
11640 Furniture & Equipment - Administrative Purchases	-	-	-	-

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Revenues, Expenses and		Rural		
Changes in Net Position	Shelter	Rental	N/C S/R	Interest
	Plus	Assistance	Section 8	Reduction
	Care	Payments	Programs	Payments
10010 Operating Transfers In	5,567	-	-	-
10020 Operating Transfers Out	-	-	-	-
10091 Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer In	-	-	-	-
10092 Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer Out	-	-	-	-
10093 Transfers between Program and Project - In	-	-	-	-
10094 Transfers between Program and Project - Out	-	-	-	-
10080 Special Items (Net Gain/Loss)			11,024	
10100 Total Other financing Sources (Uses)	5,567		11,024	
Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Over (Under) Total 10000 Expenses	\$ (1)	\$ (993)	\$ (62,390)	\$ 7,830

Memo Account Information

11020	Required Annual Debt Principal Payments	-	39,200	17,100	-
11030	Beginning Equity	(10,857)	2,630,727	843,523	5,414,161
11040	Prior Period Adjustments, Equity Transfers and Correction of Errors	-	-	-	-
11170	Administrative Fee Equity	-	-	-	-
11180	Housing Assistance Payments Equity	-	-	-	-
11190	Unit Months Available	672	960	300	1,560
11210	Number of Unit Months Leased	640	939	300	1,548
11270	Excess Cash	-	-	-	-
11620	Building Purchases	-	-	-	-
11630	Furniture & Equipment - Dwelling Purchases	-	-	-	-
11640	Furniture & Equipment - Administrative Purchases	-	-	-	-

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	s, Expenses and	Low-Income			VA	
Changes	in Net Position	Home	Other	Continuum	Homeless	
		Emergency	Federal	of	Grant and	1. Business
		Assistance	Program	Care Program	Per Diem	Activities
10010	Operating Transfers In	-	-	19,582	-	-
10020	Operating Transfers Out	-	-	-	-	(468,592)
10091	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer Out	-	-	-	-	231,720
10092	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer In	-	-	-	-	(231,720)
10093	Transfers between Program and Project - In	-	-	-	-	2,485,341
10094	Transfers between Program and Project - Out	-	-	-	-	-
10080	Special Items (Net Gain/Loss)					2,140,237
10100	Total Other financing Sources (Uses)		-	19,582		4,156,986
10000	Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Over (Under) Total Expenses	\$ -	\$ (620)	\$(17,400)	\$ -	\$ 4,567,747

Memo Account Information

11020	Required Annual Debt Principal Payments	-	-	-	-	3,874,087
11030	Beginning Equity	-	(2,036)	-	-	16,702,591
11040	Prior Period Adjustments, Equity Transfers and Correction of Errors	-	-	(1,542)	-	(51,079)
11170	Administrative Fee Equity	-	-	-	-	-
11180	Housing Assistance Payments Equity	-	-	-	-	-
11190	Unit Months Available	-	-	380	-	1,836
11210	Number of Unit Months Leased	-	-	344	-	1,792
11270	Excess Cash	-	-	-	-	-
11620	Building Purchases	-	-	-	-	-
11630	Furniture & Equipment - Dwelling Purchases	-	-	-	-	-
11640	Furniture & Equipment - Administrative Purchases	-	-	-	-	-

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	ues, Expenses and es in Net Position	Central Office Cost Center	Component Unit - Discretely Presented	Component Unit - Blended	Subtotal
10010	Operating Transfers In	331,726	-	-	468,592
10020	Operating Transfers Out	-	-	-	(468,592)
10091	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer In	-	-	-	231,720
10092	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer Out	-	-	-	(231,720)
10093	Transfers between Program and Project - In	-	-	-	2,485,341
10094	Transfers between Program and Project - Out	(1,990,283)	-	(155,263)	(2,485,341)
10080	Special Items (Net Gain/Loss)	2,149,991			4,301,252
10100	Total Other financing Sources (Uses)	491,434		(155,263)	4,301,252
10000	Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Over (Under) Total Expenses	<u>\$ 173,174</u>	\$ (1,180,800)	<u>\$ (794,037)</u>	<u>\$ 2,105,167</u>
	Memo Account Information				
11020	Required Annual Debt Principal Payments	-	82,493	79,200	4,179,280
11030	Beginning Equity	(164,490)	8,907,691	2,462,317	61,071,838
11040	Prior Period Adjustments, Equity Transfers and Correction of Errors	52,621	8,164,666	-	8,164,666
11170	Administrative Fee Equity	-	-	-	1,947,439
11180	Housing Assistance Payments Equity	-	-	-	67,314
11190	Unit Months Available	-	3,624	2,868	57,176
11210	Number of Unit Months Leased	-	3,438	2,799	55,195
11270	Excess Cash	-	-	-	1,294,075
11620	Building Purchases	-	-	-	294,382.00
11630	Furniture & Equipment - Dwelling Purchases	-	-	-	-
11640	Furniture & Equipment - Administrative Purchases	-	-	-	-

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Revenues, Expenses and Changes in Net Position

Chang						
				Homes for Good		Homes for Good
	-	Eliminations	Total	Subtotal	Eliminations	Total
10010	Operating Transfers In	-	468,592	468,592	-	468,592
10020	Operating Transfers Out	-	(468,592)	(468,592)	-	(468,592)
10091	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer In	-	231,720	231,720	-	231,720
10092	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer Out	-	(231,720)	(231,720)	-	(231,720)
10093	Transfers between Program and Project - In	-	2,485,341	2,485,341	-	2,485,341
10094	Transfers between Program and Project - Out	-	(2,485,341)	(2,485,341)	-	(2,485,341)
10080	Special Items (Net Gain/Loss)	-	4,301,252	4,301,252	-	4,301,252
10100	Total Other financing Sources (Uses)	-	4,301,252	4,301,252		4,301,252
10000	Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Over (Under) Total Expenses	<u>\$ -</u>	\$ 2,105,167	\$ 3,285,967	\$ -	\$ 3,285,967
	Memo Account Information					
11020	Required Annual Debt Principal Payments	-	4,179,280	4,096,787	-	4,096,787
11030	Beginning Equity Prior Period Adjustments, Equity Transfers	-	61,071,838	52,164,147	-	52,164,147
11040	and Correction of Errors	-	8,164,666	-	-	-
11170	Administrative Fee Equity	-	1,947,439	1,947,439	-	1,947,439
11180	Housing Assistance Payments Equity	-	67,314	67,314	-	67,314
11190	Unit Months Available	-	57,176	53,552	-	53,552
11210	Number of Unit Months Leased	-	55,195	51,757	-	51,757
11270	Excess Cash	-	1,294,075	1,294,075	-	1,294,075
11620	Building Purchases	-	294,382	294,382	-	294,382
	Furniture & Equipment - Dwelling Purchases Furniture & Equipment - Administrative	-	-	-	-	-
11640	Purchases	-	-	-	-	-

(Conclude)

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – COMBINING SCHEDULE OF NET POSITION – LOW RENT PUBLIC HOUSING DETAIL FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Assets and Deferred

Outflo	ws of Resources	AMP 100 OR006000100	AMP 200 OR006000200	AMP 300 OR006000300	AMP 400 OR006000400
111	Cash - Unrestricted	\$ 153,960	\$ 401,143	\$ 66,096	\$ 232,100
113	Cash - Other Restricted	1,478	24,030	46,420	3,657
114	Cash - Tenant Security Deposits	10,005	70,015	59,059	20,410
100	Total Cash	165,443	495,188	171,575	256,167
122	Accounts Receivable - HUD Other Projects	92	5,967	2,397	13,958
125	Accounts Receivable - Miscellaneous	-	-	-	4,765
126	Accounts Receivable - Tenants	10,235	2,326	5,112	-
127	Notes, Loans, & Mortgages Receivable - Current	-	4,097	2,981	155
120	Total Receivables, Net of Allowances for Doubtful Accounts	10,327	12,390	10,490	18,878
131	Investments - Unrestricted	134,767	183,754	183,411	421,033
142	Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets	307	773	326	400
143	Inventories	4,892	28,752	7,600	10,000
144	Inter Program Due From				
150	Total Current Assets	315,736	720,857	373,402	706,478
161	Land	299,209	1,286,348	904,530	687,758
162	Buildings	3,785,629	10,475,329	7,253,779	5,464,007
163	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Dwellings	57,264	507,654	-	175,564
164	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Administration	-	-	390,025	-
166	Accumulated Depreciation	(1,539,369)	(7,986,087)	(4,315,093)	(4,444,288)
167	Construction in Progress	219,965	661,795	26,467	509,936
160	Total Capital Assets, Net of Accumulated Depreciation	2,822,698	4,945,039	4,259,708	2,392,977
171	Notes, Loans and Mortgages Receivable - Non-Current				
180	Total Non-Current Assets	2,822,698	4,945,039	4,259,708	2,392,977
290	Total Assets and Deferred Outflow of Resources	\$ 3,138,434	\$ 5,665,896	\$ 4,633,110	\$ 3,099,455

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – COMBINING SCHEDULE OF NET POSITION – LOW RENT PUBLIC HOUSING DETAIL FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Assets and Deferred

	ows of Resources			AMP 99 OR00600999	Total
111	Cash - Unrestricted	\$ -	\$ 5,432	\$ -	\$ 858,731
113	Cash - Other Restricted	1,712	665	-	77,962
114	Cash - Tenant Security Deposits	20,954	14,950		195,393
100	Total Cash	22,666	21,047		1,132,086
122	Accounts Receivable - HUD Other Projects	1,093	7,752	-	31,259
125	Accounts Receivable - Miscellaneous	252	3,027	-	8,044
126	Accounts Receivable - Tenants	1,409	2,337	-	21,419
127	Notes, Loans, & Mortgages Receivable - Current	706	2,422	-	10,361
120	Total Receivables, Net of Allowances for Doubtful Accounts	3,460	15,538		71,083
131	Investments - Unrestricted	200,179	169,929	-	1,293,073
142	Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets	240	251	-	2,297
143	Inventories	8,614	13,280	-	73,138
144	Inter Program Due From				
150	Total Current Assets	235,159	220,045		2,571,677
161	Land	450,796	519,746	-	4,148,387
162	Buildings	3,713,779	6,504,163	-	37,196,686
163	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Dwellings	153,347	205,596	-	1,099,425
164	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Administration	-	-	-	390,025
166	Accumulated Depreciation	(2,501,282)	(3,386,390)	-	(24,172,509)
167	Construction in Progress	604,359	1,001,012	36,133	3,059,667
160	Total Capital Assets, Net of Accumulated Depreciation	2,420,999	4,844,127	36,133	21,721,681
171	Notes, Loans and Mortgages Receivable - Non-Current	-	-		-
180	Total Non-Current Assets	2,420,999	4,844,127	36,133	21,721,681
290	Total Assets and Deferred Outflow of Resources	\$ 2,656,158	\$ 5,064,172	\$ 36,133	\$ 24,293,358

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – COMBINING SCHEDULE OF NET POSITION – LOW RENT PUBLIC HOUSING DETAIL FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Liabilities

Deferred Inflows of Resources

and Ne	et Position	AMP 100 OR006000100	AMP 200 OR006000200	AMP 300 OR006000300	AMP 400 OR006000400
311	Bank overdraft	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days	6,108	38,921	9,106	21,046
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable	867	5,807	3,028	3,548
322	Accrued Compensated Absences - Current Portion	4,856	20,016	17,494	28,128
325	Accrued Interest	13,694	32,590	-	-
333	Accounts Payable - Other Government	4,723	64,022	37,025	33,805
341	Tenant Security Deposits	10,005	70,015	59,059	20,410
343	Current Portion of Long-Term Debt - Capital Projects	10,500	24,400	-	-
345	Other Current Liabilities	-	-	7,544	9,154
347	Inter Program - Due To				
310	Total Current Liabilities	50,753	255,771	133,256	116,091
351	Long-Term Debt, Net of Current - Capital Projects	196,749	468,837	-	-
353	Non-current Liabilities - Other	1,401	37,534	46,337	-
354	Accrued Compensated Absences - Non Current	2,081	-	-	-
357	Other Post-Employment Benefits Liability	1,786	11,982	7,873	8,161
350	Total Non-Current Liabilities	202,017	518,353	54,210	8,161
300	Total Liabilities	252,770	774,124	187,466	124,252
508.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets	2,615,449	4,451,802	4,259,708	2,392,977
511.4	Restricted Net Position	1,478	24,030	46,420	3,657
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position	268,737	415,940	139,516	578,569
513	Total Net Position	2,885,664	4,891,772	4,445,644	2,975,203
600	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net Position	\$ 3,138,434	\$ 5,665,896	\$ 4,633,110	\$ 3,099,455

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – COMBINING SCHEDULE OF NET POSITION – LOW RENT PUBLIC HOUSING DETAIL FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Liabilities

Deferred Inflows of Resources

and Ne	et Position	AMP 500 OR006000500	AMP 600 OR006000600	AMP 99 OR00600999	Total
311	Bank overdraft	\$ 602	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 602
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days	12,683	11,083	-	98,947
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable	2,871	2,391	-	18,512
322	Accrued Compensated Absences - Current Portion	14,312	8,258	-	93,064
325	Accrued Interest	38,273	31,563	-	116,120
333	Accounts Payable - Other Government	18,438	15,914	-	173,927
341	Tenant Security Deposits	20,954	14,950	-	195,393
343	Current Portion of Long-Term Debt - Capital Projects	28,800	23,500	-	87,200
345	Other Current Liabilities	-	-	-	16,698
347	Inter Program - Due To	-	-	-	
310	Total Current Liabilities	136,933	107,659		800,463
351 353 354 35	Long-Term Debt, Net of Current - Capital Projects Non-current Liabilities - Other Accrued Compensated Absences - Non Current Other Post-Employment Benefits Liability	550,448 - - 5,991	454,188 - - 5,837	- - -	1,670,222 85,272 2,081 41,630
350	Total Non-Current Liabilities	556,439	460,025		1,799,205
300	Total Liabilities	693,372	567,684		2,599,668
508.4 511.4 512.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets Restricted Net Position Unrestricted Net Position	1,841,751 1,712 119,323	4,366,439 665 129,384	36,133 - -	19,964,259 77,962 1,651,469
513	Total Net Position	1,962,786	4,496,488	36,133	21,693,690
600	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net Position	\$ 2,656,158	\$ 5,064,172	\$ 36,133	\$ 24,293,358

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION – LOW RENT PUBLIC HOUSING DETAIL FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Revenues, Expenses	AMP	AMP 1 OR006000100			AMP 2 OR006000200		
and Changes in Net Position	Low	Low Capital			Low Capital		
	Rent	Fund	Total	Rent	Fund	Total	
70300 Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$ 85,106	\$ -	\$ 85,106	\$ 779,127	\$ -	\$ 779,127	
70400 Tenant Revenue - Other			-	-		-	
70500 Total Tenant Revenue	85,106		85,106	779,127		779,127	
70600 HUD RHA Operating Crapts	101 122	22.000	125 111	EAE DEC	165 627	710 002	
70600 HUD PHA Operating Grants	101,123	33,988	135,111	545,256	165,627	710,883	
70610 Capital Grants	-	-	-	-	165	165	
71100 Investment Income - Unrestricted	-	-	-	-	-	-	
71500 Other Revenue	10,825	-	10,825	30,863	-	30,863	
70000 Total Revenue	197,054	33,988	231,042	1,355,246	165,792	1,521,038	
91100 Administrative Salaries	15,488	-	15,488	116,239	_	116,239	
91200 Auditing Fees	1,063	333	1,396	5,313	333	5,646	
91300 Management Fee	18,736	16,092	34,828	137,432	16,092	153,524	
91310 Book-keeping Fee	2,558	10,052	2,558	18,758	- 10,052	18,758	
91400 Advertising and Marketing	2,550	_	2,550	10,750	211	211	
	11 044	-	10 155	06 226	211		
91500 Employee Benefit contributions	11,944	211	12,155	96,336	-	96,336	
91600 Office Expenses	2,709	-	2,709	60,264	-	60,264	
91700 Legal Expense	308	-	308	1,953	-	1,953	
91800 Travel	365	-	365	48	-	48	
91900 Other	5,406	856	6,262	34,889	3,076	37,965	
91000 Total Operating - Administrative	58,577	17,492	76,069	471,232	19,712	490,944	
92000 Asset Management Fee	3,480	-	3,480	25,320		25,320	
92100 Tenant Services - Salaries	223	-	223	2,116	-	2,116	
92200 Relocation Costs	254	-	254	2,410	-	2,410	
92300 Employee Benefit Contributions	-	-		-, 0	-	_,	
92400 Tenant Services - Other	1,160	-	1,160	10,389	-	10,389	
92500 Total Tenant Services	1,637		1,637	14,915		14,915	
52500 TOLATTENANC SELVICES	1,037		1,03/	17,913		נופ,דו	

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION – LOW RENT PUBLIC HOUSING DETAIL FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Revenues, Expenses	AMP 3 OR006000300			AMP 4 OR006000400		
and Changes in Net Position	Low	Capital		Low	Capital	
	Rent	Fund	Total	Rent	Fund	Total
70300 Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$ 406,088	\$ -	\$ 406,088	\$ 489,858	\$ -	\$ 489,858
70400 Tenant Revenue - Other		-	-	10,156		10,156
70500 Total Tenant Revenue	406,088		406,088	500,014		500,014
70600 HUD PHA Operating Grants	377,993	17,810	395,803	297,190	18,046	315,236
70610 Capital Grants	-	-	-	-	264,864	264,864
71100 Investment Income - Unrestricted	-	-	-	-	-	-
71500 Other Revenue	16,032		16,032	10,214		10,214
70000 Total Revenue	800,113	17,810	817,923	807,418	282,910	1,090,328
91100 Administrative Salaries	86,193	-	86,193	65,351	-	65,351
91200 Auditing Fees	4,250	333	4,583	3,188	333	3,521
91300 Management Fee	79,001	16,092	95,093	97,931	16,092	114,023
91310 Book-keeping Fee	10,785		10,785	13,365	-	13,365
91400 Advertising and Marketing	-	-	-	-	-	-
91500 Employee Benefit contributions	53,685	211	53,896	58,918	211	59,129
91600 Office Expenses	35,113	-	35,113	22,645	-	22,645
91700 Legal Expense	1,071	-	1,071	1,387	-	1,387
91800 Travel	34	-	34	43	-	43
91900 Other	23,618	1,128	24,746	13,623	856	14,479
91000 Total Operating - Administrative	293,750	17,764	311,514	276,451	17,492	293,943
92000 Asset Management Fee	14,520		14,520	18,000		18,000
92100 Tenant Services - Salaries	2,116	-	2,116	111	-	111
92200 Relocation Costs	2,410	-	2,410	771	-	771
92300 Employee Benefit Contributions	-	-	-	127	-	127
92400 Tenant Services - Other	8,922		8,922	2,978		2,978
92500 Total Tenant Services	13,448	-	13,448	3,987	-	3,987

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE–COMBINING SCHEDULE OF REVENUES, EXPENSES AND CHANGES IN NET POSITION – LOW RENT PUBLIC HOUSING DETAIL FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

and Changes in Net Position Low Capital Low Capital	
capital com capital com Capital	
Rent Fund Total Rent Fund	Total
70300 Net Tenant Rental Revenue \$ 264,912 \$ - \$ 264,912 \$ 255,555 \$ - \$	255,555
70400 Tenant Revenue - Other 3,388 - 3,388 6,246 -	6,246
70500 Total Tenant Revenue 268,300 - 268,300 261,801 -	261,801
70600 HUD PHA Operating Grants 236,522 39,037 275,559 275,053 104,337	379,390
70610 Capital Grants 29,353	29,353
71100 Investment Income - Unrestricted	-
71500 Other Revenue 6,530 - 6,530 7,285 -	7,285
70000 Total Revenue 511,352 39,037 550,389 544,139 133,690	677,829
91100 Administrative Salaries 57,911 - 57,911 53,962 128,046	182,008
91200 Auditing Fees 3,188 334 3,522 4,250 334	4,584
91300 Management Fee 58,362 16,092 74,454 60,403 16,092	76,495
91310 Book-keeping Fee 7,965 - 7,965 8,243 -	8,243
91400 Advertising and Marketing	-
91500 Employee Benefit contributions 54,575 211 54,786 32,209 211	32,420
91600 Office Expenses 16,287 - 16,287 - 11,584 -	11,584
91700 Legal Expense 832 - 832 1,699 -	1,699
91800 Travel 176 - 176 133 -	133
91900 Other 12,483 917 13,400 16,993 6,795	23,788
91000 Total Operating - Administrative 211,779 17,554 229,333 189,476 151,478	340,954
92000 Asset Management Fee 10,800 - 10,800 - 11,280 -	11,280
92100 Tenant Services - Salaries 334 - 334	-
92200 Relocation Costs	-
92300 Employee Benefit Contributions 381 - 381	-
92400 Tenant Services - Other 2,650 - 2,650 - 1,659 -	1,659
92500 Total Tenant Services 3,365 - 3,365 - 1,659 -	1,659

Revenues, Expenses and Changes in Net Position	AMP Low Rent	99 OR0060 Capital Fund	009999 	Total Low Rent	Total Capital Fund	Total
70300 Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$2,280,646	\$ -	\$ 2,280,646
70400 Tenant Revenue - Other				19,790		19,790
70500 Total Tenant Revenue				2,300,436		2,300,436
70600 HUD PHA Operating Grants	-	-	-	1,833,137	378,845	2,211,982
70610 Capital Grants	-	-	-	-	294,382	294,382
71100 Investment Income - Unrestricted	-	-	-	-	-	-
71500 Other Revenue				81,749		81,749
70000 Total Revenue				4,215,322	673,227	4,888,549
91100 Administrative Salaries	-	-	-	395,144	128,046	523,190
91200 Auditing Fees	-	-	-	21,252	2,000	23,252
91300 Management Fee	-	-	-	451,865	96,552	548,417
91310 Book-keeping Fee	-	-	-	61,674	-	61,674
91400 Advertising and Marketing	-	-	-	-	211	211
91500 Employee Benefit contributions	-	-	-	307,667	1,055	308,722
91600 Office Expenses	-	-	-	148,602	-	148,602
91700 Legal Expense	-	-	-	7,250	-	7,250
91800 Travel	-	-	-	799	-	799
91900 Other				107,012	13,628	120,640
91000 Total Operating - Administrative				1,501,265	241,492	1,742,757
92000 Asset Management Fee				83,400		83,400
92100 Tenant Services - Salaries	-	-	-	4,900	-	4,900
92200 Relocation Costs	-	-	-	5,845	-	5,845
92300 Employee Benefit Contributions	-	-	-	508	-	508
92400 Tenant Services - Other	_			27,758		27,758
92500 Total Tenant Services				39,011		39,011

93200 Electricity 2,263 - 2,263 842 - 6 93300 Gas -	Revenues, Expenses		AMP	1 OR006000	100	AMP 2 OR006000200			
Rent Fund Total Rent Fund Total 93100 Water 11,947 - 11,947 42,227 - 42,2 93200 Electricity 2,263 - 2,263 842 - 6 93300 Gas - - - - - - 93600 Sewer 23,662 - 23,662 95,834 - 95,8 93000 Total Utilities 37,872 - 37,872 138,903 - 138,9 94100 Maintenance Labor 22,194 - 22,194 - 22,194 - 22,194 - 22,075 - 20,057 20,057 20,057 20,057 220,057 - 20,057 - 22,017 - 22,321 - 72,423 - 72,423 - 72,423 - 72,321 433,797 - 433,797 - 433,797 - 433,797 - 433,797 <td< th=""><th>and Cha</th><th>inges in Net Position</th><th>Low</th><th>Capital</th><th></th><th>Low</th><th>Capital</th><th></th></td<>	and Cha	inges in Net Position	Low	Capital		Low	Capital		
93200 Electricity 2,263 - 2,263 842 - 6 93300 Gas -			Rent		Total	Rent		Total	
93300 Gas - </td <td>93100</td> <td>Water</td> <td>11,947</td> <td>-</td> <td>11,947</td> <td>42,227</td> <td>-</td> <td>42,227</td>	93100	Water	11,947	-	11,947	42,227	-	42,227	
93600 Sewer 23,662 - 23,662 95,834 - 95,8 93000 Total Utilities 37,872 - 37,872 138,903 - 138,9 94100 Maintenance Labor 22,194 - 22,194 96,430 - 96,4 94200 Materials and Supplies 5,588 - 5,588 44,369 - 44,3 94300 Maintenance and Operations Contracts 31,556 - 31,556 220,575 - 22,05 94000 Total Maintenance 72,321 - 72,321 433,797 - 433,797 95100 Protective Services - Labor - - 9,996 9,99 9,995 9,500 Total Protective Services - Contract Costs - - - 1,58 - - - 1,59 9,500 Total Protective Services - - - 1,59 - 1,59 - 1,59 - 1,59 - 1,59 - 1,59 - 1,59 - - - 1,59 - - <td< td=""><td>93200</td><td>Electricity</td><td>2,263</td><td>-</td><td>2,263</td><td>842</td><td>-</td><td>842</td></td<>	93200	Electricity	2,263	-	2,263	842	-	842	
93000 Total Utilities 37,872 37,872 138,903 - 138,9 94100 Maintenance Labor 22,194 - 22,194 96,430 - 96,430 94200 Materials and Supplies 5,588 - 5,588 44,369 - 44,3 94300 Maintenance and Operations Contracts 31,556 - 31,556 220,575 - 220,575 94000 Total Maintenance 72,423 - 72,423 - 72,423 94000 Total Maintenance 72,321 - 72,321 433,797 - 433,797 95100 Protective Services - Labor - - 9,996 9,996 9,99 95200 Protective Services - - - 11,580 - 11,580 95000 Total Protective Services - - - 11,580 - 11,580 96110 Property Insurance 5,052 29,252 - 29,22 96200 Other General Expenses 40 - 40 154 -	93300	Gas	-	-	-	-	-	-	
94100 Maintenance Labor 22,194 - 22,194 - 96,430 - 96,4 94200 Materials and Supplies 5,588 - 5,588 4,369 - 44,3 94300 Maintenance and Operations Contracts 31,556 - 31,556 220,575 - 220,575 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions 12,983 - 12,983 - 72,423 - 72,423 94000 Total Maintenance 72,321 - 72,321 433,797 - 433,797 95100 Protective Services - Labor - - 9,996 - 9,99 95200 Protective Services - Contract Costs - - - 1,584 - 1,5 95000 Total Protective Services - - - 11,580 - 11,580 96110 Property Insurance 5,052 - 5,052 29,252 - 29,22 96200 Other General Expenses 40 - 40 154 - 1 96300 Paymen	93600	Sewer	23,662		23,662	95,834	-	95,834	
94200 Materials and Supplies 5,588 - 5,588 44,369 - 44,3 94300 Maintenance and Operations Contracts 31,556 - 31,556 220,575 - 220,5 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions 12,983 - 12,983 72,423 - 72,43 94000 Total Maintenance 72,321 - 72,321 433,797 - 433,7 95100 Protective Services - Labor -	93000	Total Utilities	37,872		37,872	138,903	-	138,903	
94300 Maintenance and Operations Contracts 31,556 - 31,556 220,575 - 220,5 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions 12,983 - 12,983 72,423 - 72,443 94000 Total Maintenance 72,321 - 72,321 433,797 - 433,797 95100 Protective Services - Labor - - - 9,996 - 9,99 95200 Protective Services - Contract Costs -	94100	Maintenance Labor	22,194	-	22,194	96,430	-	96,430	
94500 Employee Benefit Contributions 12,983 - 12,983 - 72,423 - 72,443 94000 Total Maintenance 72,321 - 72,321 433,797 - 433,797 95100 Protective Services - Labor - - - 9,996 - 9,99 95200 Protective Services - Contract Costs -<	94200	Materials and Supplies	5,588	-	5,588	44,369	-	44,369	
94000 Total Maintenance 72,321 - 72,321 433,797 - 433,7 95100 Protective Services - Labor - - - 9,996 - 9,99 95200 Protective Services - Contract Costs -	94300	Maintenance and Operations Contracts	31,556	-	31,556	220,575	-	220,575	
95100 Protective Services - Labor - - 9,996 - 9,99 95200 Protective Services - Contract Costs - - - - - 95500 Employee Benefit Contributions - <t< td=""><td>94500</td><td>Employee Benefit Contributions</td><td>12,983</td><td></td><td>12,983</td><td>72,423</td><td>-</td><td>72,423</td></t<>	94500	Employee Benefit Contributions	12,983		12,983	72,423	-	72,423	
95200 Protective Services - Contract Costs - <td>94000</td> <td>Total Maintenance</td> <td>72,321</td> <td>-</td> <td>72,321</td> <td>433,797</td> <td>-</td> <td>433,797</td>	94000	Total Maintenance	72,321	-	72,321	433,797	-	433,797	
95500 Employee Benefit Contributions - - - 1,584 - 1,5 95000 Total Protective Services - - - 11,580 - 11,5 96110 Property Insurance 5,052 - 5,052 29,252 - 29,2 96200 Other General Expenses 40 - 40 154 - 1 96200 Other General Expenses 40 - 40 154 - 1 96200 Payments in Lieu of Taxes 4,723 - 4,723 64,022 - 64,0 96400 Bad debt - Tenant Rents - - - 10,995 - 10,9 96000 Total Other General Expenses 4,763 - 13,694 32,590 - 32,5 96710 Interest Expense 13,694 - 13,694 32,290 - 32,5 96700 Operating Excess (Defict) (342) 16,496 16,154 122,486 146,080 268,5 97100 Extraordinary Maintenance -	95100	Protective Services - Labor	-	-	-	9,996	-	9,996	
95000 Total Protective Services - - - - 11,580 - 11,5 96110 Property Insurance 5,052 - 5,052 29,252 - 29,2 96200 Other General Expenses 40 - 40 154 - 1 96200 Payments in Lieu of Taxes 4,723 - 4,723 64,022 - 64,0 96400 Bad debt - Tenant Rents - - - 10,995 - 10,995 96000 Total Other General Expenses 4,763 - - 75,171 - 75,171 96710 Interest Expense 13,694 - 13,694 32,590 - 32,59 96900 Total Operating Expenses 197,396 17,492 214,888 1,232,760 19,712 1,252,45 97000 Operating Excess (Defict) (342) 16,496 16,154 122,486 146,080 268,55 97100 Extraordinary Maintenance - - - - - - 97300 Housing Ass	95200	Protective Services - Contract Costs	-	-	-	-	-	-	
96110 Property Insurance 5,052 - 5,052 29,252 - 29,2 96200 Other General Expenses 40 - 40 154 - 1 96300 Payments in Lieu of Taxes 4,723 - 4,723 64,022 - 64,0 96400 Bad debt - Tenant Rents - - - 10,995 - 10,995 96000 Total Other General Expenses 4,763 - - 75,171 - 75,171 96710 Interest Expense 13,694 - 13,694 32,590 - 32,59 96900 Total Operating Expenses 197,396 17,492 214,888 1,232,760 19,712 1,252,4 97000 Operating Excess (Defict) (342) 16,496 16,154 122,486 146,080 268,5 97100 Extraordinary Maintenance - - - - - - 97200 Casualty Loss - - - - - - - 97300 Housing Assistance Payments	95500	Employee Benefit Contributions			-	1,584	-	1,584	
96200 Other General Expenses 40 - 40 154 - 1 96300 Payments in Lieu of Taxes 4,723 - 4,723 64,022 - 64,0 96400 Bad debt - Tenant Rents - - - 10,995 - 10,995 96000 Total Other General Expenses 4,763 - 4,763 75,171 - 75,171 96710 Interest Expense 13,694 - 13,694 32,590 - 32,59 96900 Total Operating Expenses 197,396 17,492 214,888 1,232,760 19,712 1,252,4 97000 Operating Excess (Defict) (342) 16,496 16,154 122,486 146,080 268,5 97100 Extraordinary Maintenance - - - - - - 97200 Casualty Loss - - - - - - - 97300 Housing Assistance Payments - - - - - - -	95000	Total Protective Services			-	11,580	-	11,580	
96300 Payments in Lieu of Taxes 4,723 - 4,723 64,022 - 64,0 96400 Bad debt - Tenant Rents - - - 10,995 - 10,9 96000 Total Other General Expenses 4,763 - 4,763 75,171 - 75,17 96710 Interest Expense 13,694 - 13,694 32,590 - 32,5 96900 Total Operating Expenses 197,396 17,492 214,888 1,232,760 19,712 1,252,4 97000 Operating Excess (Defict) (342) 16,496 16,154 122,486 146,080 268,5 97100 Extraordinary Maintenance - - - - - 97200 Casualty Loss - - - - - - 97300 Housing Assistance Payments - - - - - - - 97300 Housing Assistance Payments - - - - - 1,882 - 1,882	96110	Property Insurance	5,052	<u> </u>	5,052	29,252		29,252	
96400 Bad debt - Tenant Rents - - - 10,995 - 10,995 96000 Total Other General Expenses 4,763 - 4,763 75,171 - 75,171 96710 Interest Expense 13,694 - 13,694 32,590 - 32,59 96900 Total Operating Expenses 197,396 17,492 214,888 1,232,760 19,712 1,252,49 97000 Operating Excess (Defict) (342) 16,496 16,154 122,486 146,080 268,59 97100 Extraordinary Maintenance - - - - - 97200 Casualty Loss - - - - - - 97300 Housing Assistance Payments - - - - 1,882 - 1,882	96200	Other General Expenses	40	-	40	154	-	154	
96000 Total Other General Expenses 4,763 - 4,763 75,171 - 75,1 96710 Interest Expense 13,694 - 13,694 32,590 - 32,5 96900 Total Operating Expenses 197,396 17,492 214,888 1,232,760 19,712 1,252,4 97000 Operating Excess (Defict) (342) 16,496 16,154 122,486 146,080 268,5 97100 Extraordinary Maintenance - - - - - 97200 Casualty Loss - - - - - - 97300 Housing Assistance Payments - - - 1,882 - 1,8	96300	Payments in Lieu of Taxes	4,723	-	4,723	64,022	-	64,022	
96710 Interest Expense 13,694 - 13,694 32,590 - 32,5 96900 Total Operating Expenses 197,396 17,492 214,888 1,232,760 19,712 1,252,4 97000 Operating Excess (Defict) (342) 16,496 16,154 122,486 146,080 268,5 97100 Extraordinary Maintenance - - - - - 97200 Casualty Loss - - - - - - 97300 Housing Assistance Payments - - - 1,882 - 1,882	96400	Bad debt - Tenant Rents				10,995	-	10,995	
96900 Total Operating Expenses 197,396 17,492 214,888 1,232,760 19,712 1,252,4 97000 Operating Excess (Defict) (342) 16,496 16,154 122,486 146,080 268,5 97100 Extraordinary Maintenance - - - - - 97200 Casualty Loss - - - - - - 97300 Housing Assistance Payments - - - 1,882 - 1,882	96000	Total Other General Expenses	4,763	-	4,763	75,171		75,171	
97000 Operating Excess (Defict) (342) 16,496 16,154 122,486 146,080 268,5 97100 Extraordinary Maintenance - 1,882 -	96710	Interest Expense	13,694	-	13,694	32,590	-	32,590	
97100Extraordinary Maintenance97200Casualty Loss97300Housing Assistance Payments1,882-1,8	96900	Total Operating Expenses	197,396	17,492	214,888	1,232,760	19,712	1,252,472	
97200 Casualty Loss - - - - - - - - - - - - - 1,82 - 1,8 97300 Housing Assistance Payments - - - - 1,882 - 1,8	97000	Operating Excess (Defict)	(342)	16,496	16,154	122,486	146,080	268,566	
97300 Housing Assistance Payments 1,882 - 1,8	97100	Extraordinary Maintenance	-	-	-	-	-	-	
	97200	Casualty Loss	-	-	-	-	-	-	
97400 Depreciation Expense 42,709 - 42,709 176,411 - 176,4	97300	Housing Assistance Payments	-	-	-	1,882	-	1,882	
	97400	Depreciation Expense	42,709		42,709	176,411	-	176,411	
90000 Total Expenses 240,105 17,492 257,597 1,411,053 19,712 1,430,7	90000	Total Expenses	240,105	17,492	257,597	1,411,053	19,712	1,430,765	

Revenues, Expenses	AMP	3 OR006000)300	AMP 4 OR006000400			
and Changes in Net Position	Low	Capital		Low	Capital		
	Rent	Fund	Total	Rent	Fund	Total	
93100 Water	13,029	-	13,029	14,780	-	14,780	
93200 Electricity	2,448	-	2,448	67,624	-	67,624	
93300 Gas	-	-	-	36,815	-	36,815	
93600 Sewer	20,464	-	20,464	28,594	-	28,594	
93000 Total Utilities	35,941		35,941	147,813		147,813	
94100 Maintenance Labor	59,443	-	59,443	56,318	-	56,318	
94200 Materials and Supplies	36,954	-	36,954	18,411	-	18,411	
94300 Maintenance and Operations Contracts	167,721	-	167,721	91,753	-	91,753	
94500 Employee Benefit Contributions	51,820	-	51,820	41,724	-	41,724	
94000 Total Maintenance	315,938	-	315,938	208,206	-	208,206	
95100 Protective Services - Labor	-	-	-	2,400	-	2,400	
95200 Protective Services - Contract Costs	-	-	-	-	-	-	
95500 Employee Benefit Contributions			-	375		375	
95000 Total Protective Services		-		2,775	-	2,775	
96110 Property Insurance	23,452	-	23,452	16,905	-	16,905	
			· · · · · ·				
96200 Other General Expenses	28	-	28	110	-	110	
96300 Payments in Lieu of Taxes	37,015	-	37,015	33,805	-	33,805	
96400 Bad debt - Tenant Rents	(1,915)	-	(1,915)	140	-	140	
96000 Total Other General Expenses	35,128	-	35,128	34,055	-	34,055	
96710 Interest Expense		-	-		-	-	
96900 Total Operating Expenses	732,177	17,764	749,941	708,192	17,492	725,684	
97000 Operating Excess (Defict)	67,936	46	67,982	99,226	265,418	364,644	
97100 Extraordinary Maintenance	-	-	-	900	-	900	
97200 Casualty Loss	233	-	233	-	-	-	
97300 Housing Assistance Payments	7,544	-	7,544	-	-	-	
97400 Depreciation Expense	161,586		161,586	83,688		83,688	
90000 Total Expenses	901,540	17,764	919,304	792,780	17,492	810,272	

Revenues, Expenses	AMP	5 OR006000)500	AMP 6 OR006000600			
and Changes in Net Position	Low	Capital		Low	Capital		
	Rent	Fund	Total	Rent	Fund	Total	
93100 Water	23,377	-	23,377	17,573	-	17,573	
93200 Electricity	9,064	-	9,064	15,924	-	15,924	
93300 Gas	10,975	-	10,975	1,044	-	1,044	
93600 Sewer	37,111		37,111	23,835	-	23,835	
93000 Total Utilities	80,527		80,527	58,376	-	58,376	
94100 Maintenance Labor	62,123	-	62,123	51,212	-	51,212	
94200 Materials and Supplies	20,105	-	20,105	23,906	-	23,906	
94300 Maintenance and Operations Contracts	89,309	-	89,309	111,946	-	111,946	
94500 Employee Benefit Contributions	49,110	-	49,110	28,215	-	28,215	
94000 Total Maintenance	220,647	-	220,647	215,279	-	215,279	
95100 Protective Services - Labor	1,110	-	1,110	2,400	-	2,400	
95200 Protective Services - Contract Costs	-	-	-	-	-	-	
95500 Employee Benefit Contributions	173	-	173	373	-	373	
95000 Total Protective Services	1,283		1,283	2,773	-	2,773	
96110 Property Insurance	10,931	-	10,931	12,821	-	12,821	
	<u> </u>						
96200 Other General Expenses	66	-	66	69	-	69	
96300 Payments in Lieu of Taxes	18,438	-	18,438	15,914	-	15,914	
96400 Bad debt - Tenant Rents	5,102	-	5,102	-	-		
96000 Total Other General Expenses	23,606	-	23,606	15,983	-	15,983	
96710 Interest Expense	38,273	-	38,273	31,563	-	31,563	
96900 Total Operating Expenses	601,211	17,554	618,765	539,210	151,478	690,688	
97000 Operating Excess (Defict)	(89,859)	21,483	(68,376)	4,929	(17,788)	(12,859)	
97100 Extraordinary Maintenance	2,383	-	2,383	2,250	-	2,250	
97200 Casualty Loss	-	-	-	-	-	-	
97300 Housing Assistance Payments	-	-	-	-	-	-	
97400 Depreciation Expense	63,037	-	63,037	137,193	-	137,193	
90000 Total Expenses	666,631	17,554	684,185	678,653	151,478	830,131	

Revenues, Expenses	AMP 99 OR006009999		Total	Total		
and Changes in Net Position	Low	Capital		Low	Capital	
	Rent	Fund	Total	Rent	Fund	Total
93100 Water	-	-	-	122,933	-	122,933
93200 Electricity	-	-	-	98,165	-	98,165
93300 Gas	-	-	-	48,834	-	48,834
93600 Sewer			-	229,500	-	229,500
93000 Total Utilities			-	499,432		499,432
94100 Maintenance Labor	-	-	-	347,720	-	347,720
94200 Materials and Supplies	-	-	-	149,333	-	149,333
94300 Maintenance and Operations Contracts	-	-	-	712,860	-	712,860
94500 Employee Benefit Contributions			-	256,275		256,275
94000 Total Maintenance			-	1,466,188	-	1,466,188
95100 Protective Services - Labor	-	-	-	15,906	-	15,906
95200 Protective Services - Contract Costs	-	-	-	-	-	-
95500 Employee Benefit Contributions			-	2,505		2,505
95000 Total Protective Services		-	-	18,411	-	18,411
96110 Property Insurance	-	_	_	98,413	-	98,413
		<u> </u>		00,120		00/.20
96200 Other General Expenses	-	-	-	467	-	467
96300 Payments in Lieu of Taxes	-	-	-	173,917	-	173,917
96400 Bad debt - Tenant Rents	-	-	-	14,322	-	14,322
96000 Total Other General Expenses			-	188,706		188,706
96710 Interest Expense			-	116,120		116,120
96900 Total Operating Expenses			-	4,010,946	241,492	4,252,438
97000 Operating Excess (Defict)	-	-	-	204,376	431,735	636,111
97100 Extraordinary Maintenance	-	-	-	5,533	-	5,533
97200 Casualty Loss	-	-	-	233	-	233
97300 Housing Assistance Payments	-	-	-	9,426	-	9,426
97400 Depreciation Expense	_		-	664,624	-	664,624
90000 Total Expenses			-	4,690,762	241,492	4,932,254

Revenues, Expenses		AMP	1 OR00600	0100	AMP 2 OR006000200			
and Cha	nges in Net Position	Low	Capital		Low	Capital		
		Rent	Fund	Total	Rent	Fund	Total	
10010	Operating Transfers In	-	-	-	-	-	-	
10020	Operating Transfers Out	-	-	-	-	-	-	
10091	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer In	-	-	-	-	-	-	
10092	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer Out	-	-	-	-	-	-	
10093	Transfers between Programs - In	-	-	-	-	-	-	
10094	Transfers between Programs - Out				(32,503)		(32,503)	
10100	Total Other financing Sources (Uses)				(32,503)		(32,503)	
10000	Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Over (Under) Total Expenses	\$ (43,051)	\$16,496	\$ (26,555)	\$ (88,310)	\$146,080	\$ 57,770	
	Memo Account Information							
11030	Beginning Equity	2,773,452	138,768	2,912,220	4,422,914	411,087	4,834,001	
11040	Prior Period Adjustments, Equity Transfers and Correction of Errors	-	-	-	-	-	-	
11190	Unit Months Available	348	-	348	2,532	-	2,532	
11210	Number of Unit Months Leased	348	-	348	2,501	-	2,501	
11270	Excess Cash	252,357	-	252,357	308,802	-	308,802	
11620	Building Purchases	-	-	-	-	165	165	
11630	Furniture & Equipment - Dwelling Purchases	-	-	-	-	-	-	

Revenues, Expenses	AMF	9 3 OR00600	0300	AMP 4 OR006000400			
and Changes in Net Position	Low	Capital		Low	Capital		
	Rent	Fund	Total	Rent	Fund	Total	
10010 Operating Transfers In	-	-	-	-	-	-	
10020 Operating Transfers Out	-	-	-	-	-	-	
10091 Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer In	-	-	-	-	-	-	
10092 Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer Out	-	-	-	-	-	-	
10093 Transfers between Programs - In	-	-	-	-	-	-	
10094 Transfers between Programs - Out	(193,223)		(193,223)				
10100 Total Other financing Sources (Uses)	(193,223)		(193,223)				
Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Ove 10000 (Under) Total Expenses	er \$(294,650)	\$ 46	\$ (294,604)	\$ 14,638	\$265,418	\$ 280,056	
Memo Account Information							
11030 Beginning Equity	4,567,891	172,357	4,740,248	2,388,137	307,010	2,695,147	
11040 Prior Period Adjustments, Equity Transfer and Correction of Errors	s -	-	-	-	-	-	
11190 Unit Months Available	1,452	-	1,452	1,800	-	1,800	
11210 Number of Unit Months Leased	1,428	-	1,428	1,782	-	1,782	
11270 Excess Cash	124,786	-	124,786	517,314	-	517,314	
11620 Building Purchases	-	-	-	-	264,864	264,864	
11630 Furniture & Equipment - Dwelling Purchase	es -	-	-	-	-	-	

Revenues, Expenses	AM	AMP 5 OR006000500		AMP 6 OR006000600		
and Changes in Net Position	Low	Capital		Low	Capital	
	Rent	Fund	Total	Rent	Fund	Total
10010 Operating Transfers In	-	-	-	-	-	-
10020 Operating Transfers Out	-	-	-	-	-	-
10091 Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer In	-	-	-	-	-	-
10092 Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer Out	-	-	-	-	-	-
10093 Transfers between Programs - In	-	-	-	-	-	-
10094 Transfers between Programs - Out						
10100 Total Other financing Sources (Uses)						
Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue 10000 Over (Under) Total Expenses	\$(155,279)	\$21,483	\$ (133,796)	\$(134,514)	\$(17,788)	\$ (152,302)
Memo Account Information						
11030 Beginning Equity	2,044,282	52,300	2,096,582	3,977,029	671,761	4,648,790
11040 Prior Period Adjustments, Equity Transfe and Correction of Errors	rs -	-	-	-	-	-
11190 Unit Months Available	1,080	-	1,080	1,128	-	1,128
11210 Number of Unit Months Leased	1,068	-	1,068	1,116	-	1,116
11270 Excess Cash	37,560	-	37,560	53,256	-	53,256
11620 Building Purchases	-	-	-	-	29,353	29,353
11630 Furniture & Equipment - Dwelling	-	-	-	-	-	-

Revenues, Expenses	AMP 99 OR006009999			Total	Total	
and Changes in Net Position	Low	Capital		Low	Capital	
	Rent	Fund	Total	Rent	Fund	Total
10010 Operating Transfers In	-	-	-	-	-	-
10020 Operating Transfers Out	-	-	-	-	-	-
10091 Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer In	-	-	-	-	-	-
10092 Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer Out	-	-	-	-	-	-
10093 Transfers between Programs - In	-	-	-	-	-	-
10094 Transfers between Programs - Out				(225,726)		(225,726)
10100 Total Other financing Sources (Uses)				(225,726)		(225,726)
Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue 10000 Over (Under) Total Expenses	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ (701,166)	\$ 431,735	\$ (269,431)
Memo Account Information						
11030 Beginning Equity	-	36,133	36,133	20,173,705	1,789,416	21,963,121
11040 Prior Period Adjustments, Equity Transfers and Correction of Errors	-	-	-	-	-	-
11190 Unit Months Available	-	-	-	8,340	-	8,340
11210 Number of Unit Months Leased	-	-	-	8,243	-	8,243
11270 Excess Cash	-	-	-	1,294,075	-	1,294,075
11620 Building Purchases	-	-	-	-	294,382	294,382
11630 Furniture & Equipment - Dwelling	-	-	-	-	-	-

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR INTEREST PAYMENTS PROGRAM FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Statements of Net Position

		Village Oaks	14 Pines	Total
111	Cash - Unrestricted	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -
113	Cash - Other Restricted	194,122	141,553	335,675
114	Cash - Tenant Security Deposits	32,723	16,777	49,500
100	Total Cash	226,845	158,330	385,175
125	Accounts Receivable - Other	1,864	379	2,243
126	Accounts Receivable - Tenants	(285)	4,111	3,826
142	Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets	179	173	352
143	Inventories	11,603	5,165	16,768
144	Inter Program Due From	17,566	155,889	173,455
150	Total Current Assets	257,772	324,047	581,819
161	Land	593,299	770,248	1,363,547
162	Buildings	2,378,597	3,665,037	6,043,634
164	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Administration	19,580	31,659	51,239
167	Construction in Progress	44,745	-	44,745
166	Accumulated Depreciation	(1,071,647)	(1,503,738)	(2,575,385)
160	Total Capital Assets, Net of Accumulated Depreciation	1,964,574	2,963,206	4,927,780
174	Other Assets	-	-	-
290	Total Assets and Deferred Outflow of Resources	\$ 2,222,346	\$ 3,287,253	\$ 5,509,599
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days	\$ 4,756	\$ 4,196	\$ 8,952
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable	3,337	2,180	5,517
322	Accrued Compensated Absences - Current Portion	6,900	11,717	18,617
341	Tenant Security Deposits	32,723	16,777	49,500
342	Unearned Revenue	-	-	-
343	Current Portion of Long-term Debt			
347	Inter Program - Due To	-	-	-
310	Total Current Liabilities	47,716		-
354	Accrued compensated absense	47,710	34,870	82,586
300	Total Liabilities	47 716	5,022	5,022
		47,716	39,892	87,608
508.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets	1,964,574	2,963,206	4,927,780
511.4	Restricted Net Position	194,122	141,553	335,675
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position	15,934	142,602	158,536
513	Total Equity - Net Assets / Position	2,174,630	3,247,361	5,421,991
600	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Equity - Net	\$ 2,222,346	\$ 3,287,253	\$ 5,509,599

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR INTEREST PAYMENTS PROGRAM FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

70300 Net Tenant Rental Revenue \$ 352,121 \$ 189,069 \$ 541,190 70400 Tenant Revenue - Other 3,081 1,265 4,346 70500 Total Tenant Revenue 355,202 190,334 545,536 70600 HUD PHA Operating Grants 76,006 323,435 399,441 70500 Total Tenant Revenue 8,823 8,186 17,009 70000 Total Revenue 440,184 522,051 996,235 91100 Administrative Salaries 54,467 53,123 107,590 91200 Auditing Fees 3,188 1,063 4,251 91300 Management Fee 46,065 44,837 99,092 91400 Adverting and Marketing - - - 91500 Employce Benefit contributions - Administrative 32,055 29,256 61,311 91600 Travel 882 9 891 91810 Alocated Overhead - - - 91500 Travel 882 9 </th <th></th> <th></th> <th>Village Oaks</th> <th>14 Pines</th> <th>Total</th>			Village Oaks	14 Pines	Total
John Reconse J.081 J.265 4,346 70500 Total Tenant Revenue 355,202 190,334 545,536 70600 HUD PHA Operating Grants 76,006 323,435 399,441 71500 Investment Income - Restricted 153 96 249 70000 Total Revenue 8,823 8,186 17,009 70000 Total Revenue 400,184 522,051 962,235 91100 Administrative Salaries 54,467 53,123 107,590 91200 Auditing Fees 3,188 1,063 4,251 91300 Management Fee 46,065 44,837 90,902 91400 Advertising and Marketing - - - 91500 Employee Benefit contributions - Administrative 32,055 29,256 61,311 91600 Office Expenses 14,396 7,177 21,573 91800 Molacted Overhead - - - 91800 Travel 882 9 891 <td>70300</td> <td>Net Tenant Rental Revenue</td> <td>\$ 352,121</td> <td>\$ 189,069</td> <td>\$ 541,190</td>	70300	Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$ 352,121	\$ 189,069	\$ 541,190
Total Relative State 355,202 190,334 345,236 70600 HUD PHA Operating Grants 76,006 323,435 399,441 71500 Other Revenue 8,823 8,186 17,009 70000 Total Revenue 440,184 522,051 962,235 91100 Administrative Salaries 54,467 53,123 107,590 91200 Auditing Fees 3,188 1,063 4,251 91300 Management Fee 46,065 44,837 99,902 91400 Advertising and Marketing - - - 91500 Employee Benefit contributions - Administrative 32,055 29,256 61,311 91600 Office Expenses 14,396 7,177 21,573 91800 Travel 882 9 891 91800 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,298 91200 Other 4,862 3,604 8,466 91800 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,1		Tenant Revenue - Other	3,081	1,265	4,346
Tibol Other Revenue 3,2,4,35 3,39,441 Tibol Other Revenue 8,823 8,186 17,009 Total Revenue 440,184 522,051 962,235 91100 Administrative Salaries 54,467 53,123 107,590 91200 Auditing Fees 3,188 1,063 4,251 91300 Management Fee 46,065 44,837 90,902 91400 Advertising and Marketing - - - 91500 Employee Benefit contributions - Administrative 32,055 29,256 61,311 91600 Office Expenses 14,396 7,177 21,573 91700 Legal Expense 229 85 314 91810 Overhead Allocations / IT Other Expenses - - - 91800 Travel 882 9 891 91800 Allocated Overhead - - - 91800 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,298 91200 Total Tenant Services - Other 100 - 100 <	70500	Total Tenant Revenue	355,202	190,334	545,536
Tibol Other Revenue 3,2,4,35 3,39,441 Tibol Other Revenue 8,823 8,186 17,009 Total Revenue 440,184 522,051 962,235 91100 Administrative Salaries 54,467 53,123 107,590 91200 Auditing Fees 3,188 1,063 4,251 91300 Management Fee 46,065 44,837 90,902 91400 Advertising and Marketing - - - 91500 Employee Benefit contributions - Administrative 32,055 29,256 61,311 91600 Office Expenses 14,396 7,177 21,573 91700 Legal Expense 229 85 314 91810 Overhead Allocations / IT Other Expenses - - - 91800 Travel 882 9 891 91800 Allocated Overhead - - - 91800 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,298 91200 Total Tenant Services - Other 100 - 100 <	70600				
Outer Notice 6,823 6,165 11/009 Total Revenue 153 96 249 70000 Total Revenue 440,184 522,051 962,235 91100 Administrative Salaries 54,467 53,123 107,590 91200 Auditing Fees 3,188 1,063 4,251 91300 Management Fee 46,065 44,837 90,902 91400 Advertising and Marketing - - - 91500 Employee Benefit contributions - Administrative 32,055 29,256 61,311 91600 Office Expenses 14,396 7,177 21,573 91700 Legal Expense 229 85 314 91810 Overhead Allocations / IT Other Expenses - - - 91800 Travel 882 9 891 91800 Otal Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,298 91200 Otal Operating - Administrative 310 - 310			76,006		399,441
Total Revenue 153 96 249 9000 Total Revenue 440,184 522,051 962,235 91100 Administrative Salaries 54,467 53,123 107,590 91200 Auditing Fees 3,188 1,063 4,251 91300 Management Fee 46,065 44,837 90,902 91400 Advertising and Marketing - - - 91500 Employee Benefit contributions - Administrative 32,055 29,256 61,311 91600 Office Expenses 14,396 7,177 21,573 91810 Overhead Allocations / IT Other Expenses - - - 91810 Overhead Allocations / IT Other Expenses - - - 91800 Travel 882 9 891 91810 Allocated Overhead - - - 91800 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,298 92200 Relocation Costs 310 - 310			8,823	8,186	17,009
Main Network 440,184 322,051 962,235 91100 Administrative Salaries 54,467 53,123 107,590 91200 Auditing Fees 3,188 1,063 4,251 91300 Management Fee 46,065 44,837 90,902 91400 Advertising and Marketing - - - 91500 Employee Benefit contributions - Administrative 32,055 29,256 61,311 91600 Office Expenses 14,396 7,177 21,573 91700 Legal Expense 229 85 314 91810 Overhead Allocations / IT Other Expenses - - - 91800 Travel 882 9 891 91810 Allocated Overhead - - - 91900 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,298 92200 Relocation Costs 310 - 310 92200 Total Operating - Administrative 151,180 13,407 28,587 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td>153</td> <td>96</td> <td>249</td>			153	96	249
91200 Auditing Fees 3,183 1,063 4,251 91300 Management Fee 46,065 44,837 90,902 91400 Advertising and Marketing - - - 91500 Employee Benefit contributions - Administrative 32,055 29,256 61,311 91600 Office Expenses 14,396 7,177 21,573 91700 Legal Expense 229 85 314 91810 Overhead Allocations / IT Other Expenses - - - 91800 Travel 882 9 891 91810 Allocated Overhead - - - 91900 Other 4,862 3,604 8,466 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,288 92200 Relocation Costs 310 - 310 92200 Tenant Services - Other 100 - 100 93100 Vater 15,180 13,407 28,587 93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121	70000	Total Revenue	440,184	522,051	962,235
91200 Auditing Fees 3,188 1,063 4,251 91300 Management Fee 46,065 44,837 90,902 91400 Advertising and Marketing - - - 91500 Employee Benefit contributions - Administrative 32,055 29,256 61,311 91600 Office Expenses 14,396 7,177 21,573 91700 Legal Expense 229 85 314 91810 Overhead Allocations / IT Other Expenses - - - 91800 Travel 882 9 891 91810 Allocated Overhead - - - 91900 Other 4,862 3,604 8,466 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 1156,144 139,154 295,298 92200 Relocation Costs 310 - 3100 92400 Tenant Services - Other 100 - 1000 92500 Total Tenant Services 410 - 4101 93100 Water 15,180 13,407 28,587	91100	Administrative Salaries	54 467	53 123	107 590
91300 Management Fee 46,065 44,837 90,902 91400 Advertising and Marketing - - - 91500 Employee Benefit contributions - Administrative 32,055 29,256 61,311 91600 Office Expenses 14,396 7,177 21,573 91700 Legal Expense 229 85 314 91810 Overhead Allocations / IT Other Expenses - - - 91800 Travel 882 9 891 91810 Allocated Overhead - - - 91900 Other 4,862 3,604 8,466 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 1156,144 139,154 295,298 92200 Relocation Costs 310 - 310 92400 Tenant Services - Other 100 - 100 93100 Water 15,180 13,407 28,587 93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121 93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93600<	91200	Auditing Fees			
91400 Advertising and Marketing - - - 91500 Employee Benefit contributions - Administrative 32,055 29,256 61,311 91600 Office Expenses 14,396 7,177 21,573 91700 Legal Expense 229 85 314 91810 Overhead Allocations / IT Other Expenses - - - 91800 Travel 882 9 891 91810 Allocated Overhead - - - 91900 Other 4,862 3,604 8,466 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,298 92200 Relocation Costs 310 - 310 92400 Tenant Services - Other 100 - 100 92500 Total Tenant Services 410 - 410 93100 Water 15,180 13,407 28,587 93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121 93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93400	91300	Management Fee	-	-	
Interse 32,055 29,256 61,311 91600 Office Expenses 14,396 7,177 21,573 91700 Legal Expense 229 85 314 91810 Overhead Allocations / IT Other Expenses - - - 91800 Travel 882 9 891 91810 Allocated Overhead - - - 91800 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,298 92200 Relocation Costs 310 - 310 92400 Tenant Services - Other 100 - 100 92500 Total Tenant Services 410 - 410 93100 Water 15,180 13,407 28,587 93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121 93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93600 Sewer 20,559 18,723 39,282 93000 Total Utilities 53,452	91400	Advertising and Marketing		-	
91600 Office Expenses 11,336 12,133 01,111 91700 Legal Expense 14,396 7,177 21,573 91700 Legal Expense 229 85 314 91810 Overhead Allocations / IT Other Expenses - - - 91800 Travel 882 9 891 91810 Allocated Overhead - - - 91900 Other 4,862 3,604 8,466 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,298 92200 Relocation Costs 310 - 310 92400 Tenant Services - Other 100 - 100 92500 Total Tenant Services 410 - 410 93100 Water 15,180 13,407 28,587 93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121 93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93600 Sewer <td< td=""><td>91500</td><td>Employee Benefit contributions - Administrative</td><td>32 055</td><td>29 256</td><td>61 311</td></td<>	91500	Employee Benefit contributions - Administrative	32 055	29 256	61 311
91700 Legal Expense 229 85 314 91810 Overhead Allocations / IT Other Expenses - - - 91800 Travel 882 9 891 91810 Allocated Overhead - - - 91900 Other 4,862 3,604 8,466 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,298 92200 Relocation Costs 310 - 310 92400 Tenant Services - Other 100 - 100 92500 Total Tenant Services 410 - 410 93100 Water 15,180 13,407 28,587 93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121 93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93600 Sewer 20,559 18,723 39,282 93000 Total Utilities 53,452 38,121 91,573 94100 Ordinary Maintenance and Oper	91600	Office Expenses			
91810 Overhead Allocations / IT Other Expenses - - - 91800 Travel 882 9 891 91810 Allocated Overhead - - - 91900 Other 4,862 3,604 8,466 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,298 92200 Relocation Costs 310 - 310 92400 Tenant Services - Other 100 - 100 92500 Total Tenant Services - Other 100 - 410 93100 Water 15,180 13,407 28,587 93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121 93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93600 Sewer 20,559 18,723 39,282 93000 Total Utilities 53,452 38,121 91,573 94100 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor 49,538 51,271 100,809 94200 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts 85,286 90,262 175,548 </td <td>91700</td> <td>Legal Expense</td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td>	91700	Legal Expense	-		
91810 Allocated Overhead - - - 91810 Allocated Overhead - - - 91900 Other 4,862 3,604 8,466 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,298 92200 Relocation Costs 310 - 310 92400 Tenant Services - Other 100 - 100 92500 Total Tenant Services - Other 100 - 410 93100 Water 15,180 13,407 28,587 93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121 93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93600 Sewer 20,559 18,723 39,282 93000 Total Utilities 53,452 38,121 91,573 94100 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor 49,538 51,271 100,809 94200 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts 85,286 90,262 175,548 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance 42,211	91810	Overhead Allocations / IT Other Expenses	-	-	-
91810 Allocated Overhead - - - 91900 Other 4,862 3,604 8,466 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,298 92200 Relocation Costs 310 - 310 92400 Tenant Services - Other 100 - 100 92500 Total Tenant Services - Other 100 - 410 93100 Water 15,180 13,407 28,587 93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121 93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93600 Sewer 20,559 18,723 39,282 93000 Total Utilities 53,452 38,121 91,573 94100 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor 49,538 51,271 100,809 94200 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts 85,286 90,262 175,548 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance 42,211 53,876 96,087	91800	Travel	882	9	891
Other 4,822 3,604 8,466 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,298 92200 Relocation Costs 310 - 310 92400 Tenant Services - Other 100 - 100 92500 Total Tenant Services 410 - 410 93100 Water 15,180 13,407 28,587 93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121 93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93600 Sewer 20,559 18,723 39,282 93000 Total Utilities 53,452 38,121 91,573 94100 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor 49,538 51,271 100,809 94200 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts 85,286 90,262 175,548 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance 42,211 53,876 96,087	91810	Allocated Overhead	-	-	-
91000 Total Operating - Administrative 156,144 139,154 295,298 92200 Relocation Costs 310 - 310 92400 Tenant Services - Other 100 - 100 92500 Total Tenant Services - Other 100 - 410 93100 Water 15,180 13,407 28,587 93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121 93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93600 Sewer 20,559 18,723 39,282 93000 Total Utilities 53,452 38,121 91,573 94100 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor 49,538 51,271 100,809 94200 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts 85,286 90,262 175,548 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance 42,211 53,876 96,087	91900	Other	4.862	3.604	8,466
92200 Relocation Costs 310 - 310 92400 Tenant Services - Other 100 - 100 92500 Total Tenant Services 410 - 410 93100 Water 15,180 13,407 28,587 93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121 93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93600 Sewer 20,559 18,723 39,282 93000 Total Utilities 53,452 38,121 91,573 94100 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor 49,538 51,271 100,809 94200 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials and Other 16,916 11,320 28,236 94300 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Contracts 85,286 90,262 175,548 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance 42,211 53,876 96,087	91000	Total Operating - Administrative			
92400 Tenant Services - Other 100 - 100 92500 Total Tenant Services 410 - 410 93100 Water 15,180 13,407 28,587 93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121 93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93600 Sewer 20,559 18,723 39,282 93000 Total Utilities 53,452 38,121 91,573 94100 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor 49,538 51,271 100,809 94200 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials and Other 16,916 11,320 28,236 94300 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Contracts 85,286 90,262 175,548 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance 42,211 53,876 96,087	92200	Relocation Costs			
92500 Total Tenant Services 410 - 410 93100 Water 15,180 13,407 28,587 93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121 93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93600 Sewer 20,559 18,723 39,282 93000 Total Utilities 53,452 38,121 91,573 94100 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor 49,538 51,271 100,809 94200 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials and Other 16,916 11,320 28,236 94300 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Ontracts 85,286 90,262 175,548 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance 42,211 53,876 96,087	92400	Tenant Services - Other		-	
93100 Water 15,180 13,407 28,587 93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121 93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93600 Sewer 20,559 18,723 39,282 93000 Total Utilities 53,452 38,121 91,573 94100 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor 49,538 51,271 100,809 94200 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials and Other 16,916 11,320 28,236 94300 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Ontracts 85,286 90,262 175,548 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance 42,211 53,876 96,087	92500	Total Tenant Services			
93200 Electricity 7,986 5,135 13,121 93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93600 Sewer 20,559 18,723 39,282 93000 Total Utilities 53,452 38,121 91,573 94100 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor 49,538 51,271 100,809 94200 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials and Other 16,916 11,320 28,236 94300 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts 85,286 90,262 175,548 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance 42,211 53,876 96,087	93100	Water		13,407	
93300 Gas 9,727 856 10,583 93600 Sewer 20,559 18,723 39,282 93000 Total Utilities 53,452 38,121 91,573 94100 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor 49,538 51,271 100,809 94200 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials and Other 16,916 11,320 28,236 94300 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts 85,286 90,262 175,548 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance 42,211 53,876 96,087	93200	Electricity			
93600 Sewer 20,559 18,723 39,282 93000 Total Utilities 53,452 38,121 91,573 94100 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor 49,538 51,271 100,809 94200 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials and Other 16,916 11,320 28,236 94300 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts 85,286 90,262 175,548 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance 42,211 53,876 96,087	93300	Gas			
93000 Total Utilities 53,452 38,121 91,573 94100 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor 49,538 51,271 100,809 94200 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials and Other 16,916 11,320 28,236 94300 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts 85,286 90,262 175,548 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance 42,211 53,876 96,087	93600	Sewer			
94100Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor49,53851,271100,80994200Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials and Other16,91611,32028,23694300Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts85,28690,262175,54894500Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance42,21153,87696,08794000Tatal Maintenance	93000	Total Utilities			
94200Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials and Other16,91611,32028,23694300Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts85,28690,262175,54894500Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance42,21153,87696,08794000Tatel Maintenance	94100	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor			
94300 Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts 85,286 90,262 175,548 94500 Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance 42,211 53,876 96,087 94000 Tate Maintenance 42,211 53,876 96,087	94200	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials and Other			
94500 Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance 42,211 53,876 96,087	94300	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts			
	94500	Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance		-	
	94000	Total Maintenance			

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR INTEREST PAYMENTS PROGRAM FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

		Villa	age Oaks	1	4 Pines	 Total
95200	Protective Services - Other Contract Costs		2,398		-	2,398
95500	Employee Benefit Contributions - Protective Services		373		-	 373
95000	Total Protective Services		2,771		-	2,771
96110	Property Insurance		7,234		7,459	 14,693
96200	Other General Expenses		-		8,800	8,800
96400	Bad debt - Tenant Rents		(50)	_	(83)	 (133)
96710	Interest of Mortgage (or Bonds) Payable					-
96900	Total Operating Expenses		413,912		400,180	814,092
97000	Excess of Operating Revenue over Operating Expenses	\$	26,272	\$	121,871	\$ 148,143
97100	Extraordinary Maintenance		-		3,687	3,687
97400	Depreciation Expense		53,901	_	82,725	 136,626
90000	Total Expenses		467,813		486,592	954,405
10080	Special Item		-		-	-
10000	Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Over (Under) Total Expenses	\$	(27,629)	\$	35,459	\$ 7,830

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR RURAL RENTAL ASSISTANCE PROGRAM FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Staten	nents of Net Position		Camas		Norseman Village partments		Total
111	Cash - Unrestricted	\$	47,477	\$	157,102	\$	204,579
113	Cash - Other Restricted	т	69,174	т	324,437	т	393,611
114	Cash - Tenant Security Deposits		15,162		19,123		34,285
100	Total Cash		131,813		500,662		632,475
125	Accounts Receivable - Miscellaneous		-				-
126	Accounts Receivable - Tenants		15,077		15,012		30,089
120	Total Receivables, Net of Allowances for Doubtful Accounts		15,077		15,012		30,089
142	Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets		5,220		4,786		10,006
150	Total Current Assets		152,110		520,460		672,570
161	Land		371,676		98,729		470,405
162	Buildings		950,541		3,989,216		4,939,757
163	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Dwellings		8,860		14,290		23,150
166	Accumulated Depreciation		(357,566)		(701,181)		(1,058,747)
167	Contruction in Progress		-		25		25
160	Total Capital Assets, Net of Accumulated Depreciation		973,511		3,401,079		4,374,590
290	Total Assets and Deferred Outflow of Resources	\$	1,125,621	\$	3,921,539	\$	5,047,160
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days	\$	4,518	\$	(1,253)	\$	3,265
325	Accrued Interest Payable		439		2,345		2,784
341	Tenant Security Deposits		15,162		19,123		34,285
342 343	Unearned Revenue		838		802		1,640
345	Current Portion of Long-term Debt - Capital Projects Other Current Liabilities		-				-
347	Inter Program - Due To		83,956		132,355		216,311
310	Total Current Liabilities		104,913		153,372		258,285
351	Long-term Debt, Net of Current - Capital Projects		398,128		1,761,013		2,159,141
300	Total Liabilities		503,041		1,914,385		2,417,426
508.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets		575,383		1,640,066		2,290,033
511.4	Restricted Net Position		69,174		324,437		393,611
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position		(21,977)		42,651		(53,910)
513	Total Equity - Net Assets / Position		622,580		2,007,154	_	2,629,734
600	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Equity - Net Position	\$	1,125,621	\$	3,921,539	\$	5,047,160

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – RURAL RENTAL ASSISTANCE FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Revenues, Expenses and Changes in Net Position

Reven	ues, Expenses and Changes in Net Position	Can	nas	,	Village Artments	Total
70300	Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$ 16	51,442	\$	132,360	\$ 293,802
70800	Other Government Grants	8	35,563		152,345	237,908
71500	Other Revenue		3,837		4,894	8,731
72000	Investment Income - Restricted		35		187	 222
70000	Total Revenue	25	50,877		289,786	 540,663
91200	Auditing Fees		-		-	-
91300	Management Fee	2	25,170		31,020	56,190
91400	Advertising and Marketing		115		53	168
91600	Office Expenses		7,129		5,695	12,824
91700	Legal Expense		246		1,032	1,278
91800	Travel		-		289	289
91900	Other		7,212		2,058	9,270
91000	Total Operating - Administrative	3	39,872		40,147	 80,019
93100	Water	1	16,407		3,848	20,255
93200	Electricity		5,125		3,341	8,466
93300	Gas		-		377	377
93600	Sewer	1	15,719		6,830	22,549
93000	Total Utilities	3	37,251		14,396	 51,647
94100	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor		-		-	-
94200	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials & Other	1	16,454		7,810	24,264
94300	Garbage Service		-		-	-
94300	Landscape Maintenance		-		-	-
94300 94500	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts Employee Benefit Contributions - Ordinary Maintenance	10	00,176		120,614	 220,790
94000	Total Maintenance	11	16,630		128,424	 245,054
96110 96400	Property Insurance Bad debt - Tenant Rents		4,316		4,397	8,713
96710	Interest of Mortgage (or Bonds) Payable		5,689		28,559	34,248
96900	Total Operating Expenses	20)3,758		215,923	419,681
97000	Excess of Operating Revenue over Operating Expenses		¥7,119		73,863	 120,982
97400	Depreciation Expense		21,292		100,683	121,975
90000	Total Expenses		25,050		316,606	 541,656
10080	Special items					
10000	Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Over (Under) Total Expenses	\$ 2	25,827	\$	(26,820)	\$ (993)

Norseman

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR BUSINESS ACTIVITIES FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Asset	s and Deferred Outflows of Resources	Development & Asset Management	100 W. 13th Avenue	Heeran Center	Signpost House	Firwood
111	Cash - Unrestricted	\$ 2,064,045	\$ (3,258)	\$ 6,575	\$ -	\$ (4,685)
113	Cash - Other Restricted	1,428,183	-	81,504	-	8,609
114	Cash - Tenant Security Deposits	-	3,258		1,010	40,945
100	Total Cash	3,492,228		88,079	1,010	44,869
124	Accounts Receivable - Other Government		-	-	-	
122	Accounts Receivable - Other Government	-	-	-	-	-
125	Accounts Receivable - Miscellaneous	46,741	-	12,904	14,522	461
126	Accounts Receivable - Tenants	-	-	-	-	3,538
129	Accrued Interest Receivable	-				
120	Total Receivables, Net	46,741		12,904	14,522	3,999
131	Investments - Unrestricted	-	-	72,129	-	-
142	Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets	54,916	73,918	-	-	8,845
143	Inventories	-	-	-	-	11,456
144	Inter Program Due From	-	-	361,069	251,709	90,898
150	Total Current Assets	3,593,885	73,918	534,181	267,241	160,067
161	Land	1,679,565	1,990,704	403,815	195,358	-
162	Buildings	-	1,759,396	2,331,374	584,467	2,964,089
163	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Dwellings	-	-	91,146	-	-
164	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Administration	-	219,668	-	-	8,032
166	Accumulated Depreciation	-	(24,245)	(784,518)	(244,606)	(1,351,983)
167	Construction in Progress	884,449			688	
160	Total Capital Assets, Net of Accumulated Depreciation	2,564,014	3,945,523	2,041,817	535,907	1,620,138
171	Notes Receivable - Non-Current, Net	7,385,766	-	-	-	-
174	Other Assets	568,033	-	-	-	-
176	Investments in Joint Ventures	903,925		-		
180	Total Non-Current Assets	11,421,738	3,945,523	2,041,817	535,907	1,620,138
290	Total Assets and Deferred Outflows of Resources	\$ 15,015,623	\$4,019,441	\$ 2,575,998	\$803,148	\$1,780,205

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR BUSINESS ACTIVITIES FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Assets	s and Deferred Outflows of Resources	Madrone		Emergency Housing Assistance	Pay for Success	Homes for Good Housing Agency
111	Cash - Unrestricted	\$	-	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 85
113	Cash - Other Restricted		-	-	-	-
114	Cash - Tenant Security Deposits		-			
100	Total Cash		-			85
124	Accounts Receivable - Other Government			-	-	-
122	Accounts Receivable - Other Government		-	-		
125	Accounts Receivable - Miscellaneous		-	-	-	30,393
126	Accounts Receivable - Tenants		-	-	-	-
129	Accrued Interest Receivable					
120	Total Receivables, Net		-			30,393
131	Investments - Unrestricted		-	-	-	390,608
142	Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets		-	-	-	-
143	Inventories		-	-	-	-
144	Inter Program Due From		-	4,260		1,695,163
150	Total Current Assets		-	4,260		2,116,249
161	Land		-	-	-	166,119
162	Buildings		-	-	-	927,310
163	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Dwellings		-	-	-	79,716
164	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Administration		-	-	-	156,646
166	Accumulated Depreciation		-	-	-	(996,808)
167	Construction in Progress		-			
160	Total Capital Assets, Net of Accumulated Depreciation		-			332,983
171	Notes Receivable - Non-Current, Net		-	-	-	-
174	Other Assets		-	-	-	-
176	Investments in Joint Ventures		-			
180	Total Non-Current Assets		-			332,983
290	Total Assets and Deferred Outflows of Resources	\$	-	\$ 4,260	\$ -	\$ 2,449,232

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR BUSINESS ACTIVITIES FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

		Energy Services	Family Shelter House	Total
111	Cash - Unrestricted	\$-	\$ -	\$ 2,062,762
113	Cash - Other Restricted	-	-	1,518,296
114	Cash - Tenant Security Deposits			45,213
100	Total Cash			3,626,271
124	Accounts Receivable - Other Government			-
122	Accounts Receivable - Other Government	-	-	-
125	Accounts Receivable - Miscellaneous	190,380	-	295,401
126	Accounts Receivable - Tenants	-	-	3,538
129	Accrued Interest Receivable			
120	Total Receivables, Net	190,380		298,939
131	Investments - Unrestricted	-	100,808	563,545
142	Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets	-	-	137,679
143	Inventories	4,939	-	16,395
144	Inter Program Due From			2,403,099
150	Total Current Assets	195,319	100,808	7,045,928
161	Land	-	-	4,435,561
162	Buildings	-	107,794	8,674,430
163	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Dwellings	-	-	170,862
164	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Administration	-	-	384,346
166	Accumulated Depreciation	-	(27,780)	(3,429,940)
167	Construction in Progress			885,137
160	Total Capital Assets, Net of Accumulated Depreciation		80,014	11,120,396
171	Notes Receivable - Non-Current, Net	-	-	7,385,766
174	Other Assets	-	-	568,033
176	Investments in Joint Ventures			903,925
180	Total Non-Current Assets		80,014	19,978,120
290	Total Assets and Deferred Outflows of Resources	\$ 195,319	\$ 180,822	\$ 27,024,048

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR BUSINESS ACTIVITIES FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net Position

		Development & Asset Management	100 W. 13th Avenue	Heeran Center	Signpost House	Firwood
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days	\$ 75,193	\$ 8,417	\$ 55,861	\$ 4,763	\$ 2,331
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable	7,975	784	47	315	1,592
322	Accrued Compensated Absences - Current Portion	30,483	491	-	564	10,259
325	Accrued Interest Payable	-	-	956	-	-
341	Tenant Security Deposits	-	3,258	-	1,010	40,945
342	Unearned Revenue	-	11,894	-	-	-
343	Current Portion of Long-term Debt	-	3,784,967	48,000	220	40,900
345	Line of Credit / Security Deposits	13,691	-	-	-	-
347	Due to COCC / A/P Other	482,465	9	-	-	-
345	Other Current Liabilities	-	-	-	-	-
347	Inter Program - Due To					
310	Total Current Liabilities	609,807	3,809,820	104,864	6,872	96,027
351	Long-term Debt, Net of Current	-	1	573,932	-	335,690
354	Accrued Compensated Absences - Non Current	-	-	-	-	-
357	Other Post-Employment Benefits Liability	6,529				
350	Total Non-Current Liabilities	6,529	1	573,932		335,690
300	Total Liabilities	616,336	3,809,821	678,796	6,872	431,717
508.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets	2,564,014	160,555	1,419,885	535,687	1,243,548
511.4	Restricted Net Position	1,428,183		81,504	-	8,609
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position	10,407,090	49,065	395,813	260,589	96,331
513	Total Equity - Net Assets / Position	14,399,287	209,620	1,897,202	796,276	1,348,488
600	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net Position	\$ 15,015,623	\$4,019,441	\$ 2,575,998	\$803,148	\$1,780,205

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR BUSINESS ACTIVITIES FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net Position

and Ne	et Position	Madrone		Emergency Housing rone Assistance		Pay for Success		Homes for Good Housing Agency	
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days	\$	-	\$	560	\$	-	\$	858
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable		-		-		-		-
322	Accrued Compensated Absences - Current Portion		-		-		-		-
325	Accrued Interest Payable		-		-		-		-
341	Tenant Security Deposits		-		-		-		-
342	Unearned Revenue		-		-		-		-
343	Current Portion of Long-term Debt		-		-		-		-
345	Line of Credit / Security Deposits		-		-		-		-
347	Due to COCC / A/P Other		-		-	1,	145		25,812
345	Other Current Liabilities		-		-		-		-
347	Inter Program - Due To				-		-		-
310	Total Current Liabilities		-		560	1,	145		26,670
351	Long-term Debt, Net of Current		-		-		-		-
354	Accrued Compensated Absences - Non Current		-		-		-		-
357	Other Post-Employment Benefits Liability		-		-		-		-
350	Total Non-Current Liabilities		-				-		-
300	Total Liabilities		-		560	1,	145		26,670
508.4 511.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets Restricted Net Position		-		-		-		332,983
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position		-		3,700	(1,	145)		2,089,579
513	Total Equity - Net Assets / Position		-		3,700	(1,	145)		2,422,562
600	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net Position	\$	-	\$	4,260	\$	-	\$	2,449,232

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR BUSINESS ACTIVITIES FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net Position

		Energy Services	Family Shelter House	Total
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days	\$ 43,943	\$ -	\$ 191,926
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable	8,030	23	18,766
322	Accrued Compensated Absences - Current Portion	32,433	404	74,634
325	Accrued Interest Payable	-	-	956
341	Tenant Security Deposits	-	-	45,213
342	Unearned Revenue	10,408	-	22,302
343	Current Portion of Long-term Debt	-	-	3,874,087
345	Line of Credit / Security Deposits	-	-	13,691
347	Due to COCC / A/P Other	64,452	59,279	633,162
345	Other Current Liabilities		-	-
347	Inter Program - Due To			
310	Total Current Liabilities	159,266	59,706	4,874,737
351	Long-term Debt, Net of Current	-	-	909,623
354	Accrued Compensated Absences - Non Current	13,900	-	13,900
357	Other Post-Employment Benefits Liability			6,529
350	Total Non-Current Liabilities	13,900		930,052
300	Total Liabilities	173,166	59,706	5,804,789
508.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets	-	80,014	6,336,686
511.4	Restricted Net Position	-	, _	1,518,296
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position	22,153	41,102	13,364,277
513	Total Equity - Net Assets / Position	22,153	121,116	21,219,259
600	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net Position	\$ 195,319	\$ 180,822	\$ 27,024,048

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR BUSINESS ACTIVITIES FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	Development & Asset Management	100 W. 13th Avenue	Heeran Center	Signpost House	Firwood
70300	Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$ 1,334	\$ 462,166	\$ 270,066	\$ 93,512	\$ 598,776
70710	Management Fee	-	-	-	-	-
70750	Other Fees	838,998	-	-	-	-
70800	Other Government Grants	208,637	-	-	-	-
71100	Investment Income - Unrestricted	327,033	-	-	-	-
71200	Mortgage Interest Income	-	-	-	-	-
71500	Other Revenue	88,900	4,950	2,925	4,141	16,497
71600	Gain or Loss on Sale of Capital Assets	-	-	-	-	-
72000	Investment Income - Restricted			35		370
70000	Total Revenue	1,464,902	467,116	273,026	97,653	615,643
91100	Administrative Salaries	298,072	20,103	3,312	3,667	46,518
91200	Auditing Fees	2,338	-	3,500	-	3,188
91300	Management Fee	-	10,000	8,640	5,796	58,192
91400	Advertising and Marketing	-	-	-	-	7,943
91500	Employee Benefit Contributions	169,048	13,764	1,727	2,735	26,972
91600	Office Expenses	10,438	1,792	8,293	2,056	6,105
91700	Legal Expense	6,711	760	-	39	893
91800	Travel	2,586	196	-	-	24
91810	Overhead Allocations	72,981	-	-	-	-
91900	Other	159,600	4,004	255	1,283	6,951
91000	Total Operating - Administrative	721,774	50,619	25,727	15,576	156,786
92000	Asset Management Fee					10,800
92200	Relocation Costs	-	-	-	362	-
92400	Tenant Services - Other				7,200	30
92500	Total Tenant Services				7,562	30
93100	Water	206	2,680	4,914	2,186	12,618
93200	Electricity	394	23,070	24,318	1,149	8,497
93300	Gas	-	8,627	6,759	743	-
93600	Sewer		4,614	7,077	3,132	19,686
93000	Total Utilities	600	38,991	43,068	7,210	40,801

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR BUSINESS ACTIVITIES FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Reven	ues, Expenses and Changes in Net Position	Mad	rone	Emergency Housing Assistance	Pay for Success	Homes for Good Housing Agency
70300	Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$	-	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -
70710	Management Fee		-	-	-	-
70750	Other Fees		-	-	-	-
70800	Other Government Grants		-	28,868	-	-
71100	Investment Income - Unrestricted		-	-	-	11,183
71200	Mortgage Interest Income		-	-	-	-
71500	Other Revenue		-	-	-	66,372
71600	Gain or Loss on Sale of Capital Assets		-	-	-	-
72000	Investment Income - Restricted		-	_	-	
70000	Total Revenue		-	28,868		77,555
91100	Administrative Salaries		-	2,655	-	-
91200	Auditing Fees		-	-	-	-
91300	Management Fee		-	-	-	-
91400	Advertising and Marketing		-	-	-	-
91500	Employee Benefit Contributions		-	1,970	-	4,168
91600	Office Expenses		-	-	1,145	25,514
91700	Legal Expense		-	-	-	-
91800	Travel		-	-	-	-
91810	Overhead Allocations		-	-	-	-
91900	Other		-	6,811		310
91000	Total Operating - Administrative		-	11,436	1,145	29,992
92000	Asset Management Fee		_			
92200	Relocation Costs		-	-	-	-
92400	Tenant Services - Other		-			
92500	Total Tenant Services		-			
93100	Water		-	-	-	-
93200	Electricity		-	-	-	-
93300	Gas		-	-	-	-
93600	Sewer		-			
93000	Total Utilities		-			

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR BUSINESS ACTIVITIES FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

70300 Net Tenant Rental Revenue \$ \$ \$ 1,425,854 70710 Management Fee - - 838,998 70800 Other Fees - - 838,998 70800 Other Government Grants 59,630 - 297,135 71100 Investment Income - - - - 71200 Mortgage Interest Income - - - - - 71200 Other Revenue 391,449 12,000 587,234 -		Energy Services	Family Shelter House	Total
70750 Other Fees - - 838,998 70800 Other Government Grants 59,630 - 297,135 71100 Investment Income - Unrestricted - 4 338,220 71200 Mortgage Interest Income - - - - 71500 Other Revenue 391,449 12,000 587,234 71000 Investment Income - Restricted - - - - 72000 Investment Income - Restricted -	70300 Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$ -	\$ -	1,425,854
70800 Other Government Grants 59,630 - 297,135 71100 Investment Income - Unrestricted - 4 338,220 71100 Mortgage Interest Income - - - 71500 Other Revenue 391,449 12,000 587,234 71500 Gain or Loss on Sale of Capital Assets - - - 405 70000 Total Revenue - - - 405 70000 Total Revenue - - - 405 70000 Total Revenue - - 405 91100 Administrative Salaries 6,026 1,007 381,360 91200 Auditing Fees 3 - 9,029 91300 Management Fee - - 82,628 91400 Advertsing and Marketing - 7,743 91500 Employee Benefit Contributions 13,617 972 234,973 91600 Office Expenses 2,421 - 57,764 91700 Legal Expense - - 8403	70710 Management Fee	-	-	-
71100 Investment Income - Unrestricted 5,753 71200 Mortgage Interest Income - 71500 Other Revenue 391,449 12,000 71200 Investment Income - Restricted - - 70000 Total Revenue 451,079 12,004 3,487,846 91100 Administrative Salaries 6,026 1,007 381,360 91200 Auditing Fees 3 - 9,029 91300 Management Fee - - 82,628 91400 Advertising and Marketing - - 7,943 91500 Employee Benefit Contributions 13,617 972 234,973 91600 Office Expenses 2,421 - 57,764 91700 Legal Expense - - 8403 91800 Travel 188 - 2,994 91800 Total Operating - Administrative 46,785 1,979 1,061,819 92000 Asset Management Fee - - 10,800 92200 Relocation Costs - - 7,230 <td>70750 Other Fees</td> <td>-</td> <td>-</td> <td>838,998</td>	70750 Other Fees	-	-	838,998
71200 Mortgage Interest Income - <td< td=""><td>70800 Other Government Grants</td><td>59,630</td><td>-</td><td>297,135</td></td<>	70800 Other Government Grants	59,630	-	297,135
71500 Other Revenue 391,449 12,000 587,234 71600 Gain or Loss on Sale of Capital Assets - - - 72000 Investment Income - Restricted - - - 405 70000 Total Revenue 451,079 12,004 3,487,846 91100 Administrative Salaries 6,026 1,007 381,360 91200 Auditing Fees 3 - - 82,628 91100 Administrative Salaries 6,026 1,007 381,360 91200 Auditing Fees 3 - - 82,628 91100 Management Fee - - 7,943 91500 Employee Benefit Contributions 13,617 972 234,973 91600 Office Expenses 2,421 - 57,764 91700 Legal Expense - 8,403 91800 Ordered Allocations 23,724 96,705 91900 Other 806 - 180,020 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 46,785 1,979 1,	71100 Investment Income - Unrestricted	-	4	338,220
71600 Gain or Loss on Sale of Capital Assets -<	71200 Mortgage Interest Income	-	-	-
72000 Investment Income - Restricted	71500 Other Revenue	391,449	12,000	587,234
70000 Total Revenue 451,079 12,004 3,487,846 91100 Administrative Salaries 6,026 1,007 381,360 91200 Auditing Fees 3 9,029 91300 Management Fee - - 82,628 91400 Advertising and Marketing - - 7,943 91500 Employee Benefit Contributions 13,617 972 234,973 91600 Office Expenses 2,421 - 57,764 91700 Legal Expense - - 8,403 91800 Travel 188 - 2,994 91810 Overhead Allocations 23,724 - 96,705 91900 Other 806 - 180,020 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 46,785 1,979 1,061,819 92000 Asset Management Fee - - 362 92200 Relocation Costs - - 7,592 93100 Water - - - 7,592 93100 Water	71600 Gain or Loss on Sale of Capital Assets	-	-	-
91100 Administrative Salaries 6,026 1,007 381,360 91200 Auditing Fees 3 9,029 91300 Management Fee - - 82,628 91400 Advertising and Marketing - - 7,943 91500 Employee Benefit Contributions 13,617 972 234,973 91600 Office Expenses 2,421 - 57,764 91700 Legal Expense - - 8,403 91800 Travel 188 - 2,994 91810 Overhead Allocations 23,724 - 96,705 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 46,785 1,979 1,061,819 92000 Asset Management Fee - - 362 92400 Tenant Services - Other - - 7,592 93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 57,428 93300 Gas -	72000 Investment Income - Restricted			405
91200 Auditing Fees 3 - 9,029 91300 Management Fee - - 82,628 91400 Advertising and Marketing - - 7,943 91500 Employee Benefit Contributions 13,617 972 234,973 91600 Office Expenses 2,421 - 57,764 91700 Legal Expense - - 8,403 91800 Travel 188 - 2,994 91810 Overhead Allocations 23,724 - 96,705 91900 Other 806 - 188,020 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 46,785 1,979 1,061,819 92000 Asset Management Fee - - 362 92200 Relocation Costs - - 362 92200 Relocation Costs - - 7,592 93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 57,428 93300 Gas - - <	70000 Total Revenue	451,079	12,004	3,487,846
91300 Management Fee - - 82,628 91400 Advertising and Marketing - - 7,943 91500 Employee Benefit Contributions 13,617 972 234,973 91600 Office Expenses 2,421 - 57,764 91700 Legal Expense - - 8,403 91800 Travel 188 - 2,994 91810 Overhead Allocations 23,724 - 96,705 91900 Other 806 - 188,020 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 46,785 1,979 1,061,819 92000 Asset Management Fee - - 362 92200 Relocation Costs - - 362 92200 Relocation Costs - - 7,230 92500 Total Tenant Services - Other - - 7,592 93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 57,428 93300 Gas - <t< td=""><td>91100 Administrative Salaries</td><td>6,026</td><td>1,007</td><td>381,360</td></t<>	91100 Administrative Salaries	6,026	1,007	381,360
91400 Advertising and Marketing - - 7,943 91500 Employee Benefit Contributions 13,617 972 234,973 91600 Office Expenses 2,421 - 57,764 91700 Legal Expense - - 8,403 91800 Travel 188 - 2,994 91810 Overhead Allocations 23,724 - 96,705 91000 Other 806 - 180,020 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 46,785 1,979 1,061,819 92000 Asset Management Fee - - 362 92200 Relocation Costs - - 362 92400 Tenant Services - Other - - 7,592 93100 Water - - 7,592 93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 22,604 93200 Gas - - 16,129 93600 Sewer - - 34,509<	91200 Auditing Fees	3	-	9,029
91500 Employee Benefit Contributions 13,617 972 234,973 91600 Office Expenses 2,421 - 57,764 91700 Legal Expense - - 8,403 91800 Travel 188 - 2,994 91810 Overhead Allocations 23,724 - 96,705 91000 Other 806 - 180,020 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 46,785 1,979 1,061,819 92000 Asset Management Fee - - 362 92200 Relocation Costs - - 362 92200 Total Tenant Services - Other - - 7,230 92500 Total Tenant Services - - 22,604 93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 34,509 93600 Sewer - - 34,509	91300 Management Fee	-	-	82,628
91600 Office Expenses 2,421 - 57,764 91700 Legal Expense - - 8,403 91800 Travel 188 - 2,994 91810 Overhead Allocations 23,724 - 96,705 91900 Other 806 - 180,020 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 46,785 1,979 1,061,819 92000 Asset Management Fee - - 362 92000 Relocation Costs - - 362 92000 Tenant Services - Other - - 7,230 92500 Total Tenant Services - - 7,592 93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 57,428 93300 Gas - - 16,129 93600 Sewer - - 34,509	91400 Advertising and Marketing	-	-	7,943
91700 Legal Expense - - 8,403 91800 Travel 188 - 2,994 91810 Overhead Allocations 23,724 - 96,705 91900 Other 806 - 180,020 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 46,785 1,979 1,061,819 92000 Asset Management Fee - - 10,800 92200 Relocation Costs - - 362 92400 Tenant Services - Other - - 7,230 92500 Total Tenant Services - - 7,592 93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 57,428 93300 Gas - - 16,129 93600 Sewer - - 34,509	91500 Employee Benefit Contributions	13,617	972	234,973
91800 Travel 188 - 2,994 91810 Overhead Allocations 23,724 - 96,705 91900 Other 806 - 180,020 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 46,785 1,979 1,061,819 92000 Asset Management Fee - - 10,800 92200 Relocation Costs - - 362 92400 Tenant Services - Other - - 7,230 92500 Total Tenant Services - - 7,592 93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 57,428 93300 Gas - - 16,129 93600 Sewer - - 34,509	91600 Office Expenses	2,421	-	57,764
91810 Overhead Allocations 23,724 - 96,705 91900 Other 806 - 180,020 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 46,785 1,979 1,061,819 92000 Asset Management Fee - - 10,800 92200 Relocation Costs - - 362 92400 Tenant Services - Other - - 7,230 92500 Total Tenant Services - - 7,592 93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 57,428 93300 Gas - - 16,129 93600 Sewer - - 34,509	91700 Legal Expense	-	-	8,403
91900 Other 806 - 180,020 91000 Total Operating - Administrative 46,785 1,979 1,061,819 92000 Asset Management Fee - - 10,800 92200 Relocation Costs - - 362 92400 Tenant Services - Other - - 7,230 92500 Total Tenant Services - - 7,592 93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 57,428 93300 Gas - - 16,129 93600 Sewer - - 34,509	91800 Travel	188	-	2,994
91000 Total Operating - Administrative 100,020 92000 Asset Management Fee - - 92000 Asset Management Fee - - 92200 Relocation Costs - - 362 92400 Tenant Services - Other - - 7,230 92500 Total Tenant Services - - 7,592 93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 57,428 93300 Gas - - 16,129 93600 Sewer - - 34,509	91810 Overhead Allocations	23,724	-	96,705
92000 Asset Management Fee - - 10,800 92200 Relocation Costs - - 362 92400 Tenant Services - Other - - 7,230 92500 Total Tenant Services - - 7,592 93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 57,428 93300 Gas - - 16,129 93600 Sewer - - 34,509	91900 Other	806		180,020
92200 Relocation Costs - - 362 92400 Tenant Services - Other - - 7,230 92500 Total Tenant Services - - 7,592 93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 57,428 93300 Gas - - 16,129 93600 Sewer - - 34,509	91000 Total Operating - Administrative	46,785	1,979	1,061,819
92400 Tenant Services - Other - - 7,230 92500 Total Tenant Services - - 7,592 93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 57,428 93300 Gas - - 16,129 93600 Sewer - - 34,509	92000 Asset Management Fee			10,800
92500 Total Tenant Services - - 7,592 93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 57,428 93300 Gas - - 16,129 93600 Sewer - - 34,509	92200 Relocation Costs	-	-	362
93100 Water - - 22,604 93200 Electricity - - 57,428 93300 Gas - - 16,129 93600 Sewer - - 34,509	92400 Tenant Services - Other			7,230
93200 Electricity - - 57,428 93300 Gas - - 16,129 93600 Sewer - - 34,509	92500 Total Tenant Services			7,592
93300 Gas 16,129 93600 Sewer 34,509	93100 Water	-	-	22,604
93600 Sewer <u> 34,509</u>	93200 Electricity	-	-	57,428
	93300 Gas	-	-	16,129
93000 Total Utilities 130,670	93600 Sewer			34,509
	93000 Total Utilities			130,670

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR BUSINESS ACTIVITIES FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

neve		Development & Asset Management	100 W. 13th Avenue	Heeran Center	Signpost House	Firwood
94100	Maintenance Labor	\$ 30,979	\$ 134	\$ 3,579	\$ 108	\$ 36,584
94200	Materials and Other	53	5,894	49,023	7,013	17,118
94300	Maintenance Contracts	39,011	86,715	126,057	46,602	68,278
94500		22,505	124	2,147		28,867
94000	Total Maintenance	92,548	92,867	180,806	53,723	150,847
95200	Protective Services	-		-		
96110	Property Insurance	-	3,652	2,773	-	9,569
96140	All Other Insurance	1,541	-	-	1,519	-
96100	Total insurance Premiums	1,541	3,652	2,773	1,519	9,569
96200	Other General Expenses	45,796	-	-	-	54,161
96300	Payments in Lieu of Taxes	8,347	(5,750)	-	-	-
96400	Bad debt - Tenant Rents	360,344				814
96000	Total Other General Expenses	414,487	(5,750)			54,975
96710	Interest Expense	79	82,796	23,886	352	22,379
96900	•	1,231,029	263,175	276,260	85,942	446,187
97000	Excess (Deficit) of Operating Revenue over Operating Expenses	233,873	203,941	(3,234)	11,711	169,456
97100	Extraordinary Maintenance		-	-	-	144
97300	Housing Assistance Payments	-	-	-	-	-
97400	Depreciation Expense		24,245	60,572	14,581	64,088
90000	Total Expenses	1,231,029	287,420	336,832	100,523	510,419
10010 10020	Operating Transfer In Operating Transfer Out	- (468,590)	-	-	-	-
10091	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer - In	-	45,766	72,129	-	-
	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer - Out	(58,784)	-	-	-	-
	Transfers between Program and Project - Out	-	-	-	-	-
	Transfers between Program and Project - In	2,371,272	-	-	-	114,069
10080	Special Item	2,140,237				
10000	Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Over (Under) Total Expenses	\$ 4,218,008	\$ 225,462	\$ 8,323	\$ (2,870)	\$ 219,293
11030	Beginning Equity	10,181,279	(15,842)	1,888,879	799,146	1,129,195
11040	Prior Period Adjustments, Equity Transfers and Cor	-	-	-	-	-

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR BUSINESS ACTIVITIES FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Revenue	es, Expenses and Changes in Net Position	Madrone	Emergency Housing Assistance	Pay for Success	Homes for Good Housing Agency
04100	Maintenance Labor	÷	<i>.</i>	¢.	*
	Maintenance Labor Materials and Other	\$ - _	\$ - _	\$	\$-
	Maintenance Contracts	-	-	-	-
	Employee Benefit Contributions	-	-	-	-
	Total Maintenance	-		-	-
95200	Protective Services	_			
96110	Property Insurance	_	-	-	-
	All Other Insurance	-	-	-	-
	Total insurance Premiums	-			
96200	Other General Expenses	_	-	_	16,025
	Payments in Lieu of Taxes	-	-	-	-
	Bad debt - Tenant Rents	-			
96000	Total Other General Expenses				16,025
96710	Interest Expense	_	-	-	-
	Total Operating Expenses	-	11,436	1,145	46,017
97000	Excess of Operating Revenue over Operating Expenses		17,432	(1,145)	31,538
97100	Extraordinary Maintenance		-	-	-
97300	Housing Assistance Payments	-	17,432	-	-
97400	Depreciation Expense	-			51,816
90000	Total Expenses	-	28,868	1,145	97,833
10010	Operating Transfer In	-	-	-	-
10020	Operating Transfer Out	-	-	-	(2)
	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer - In	-	-	-	-
	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer - Out	-	-	-	(172,937)
	Transfers between Program and Project - Out Transfers between Program and Project - In	-	-	-	-
	Special Item				
	Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Over (Under) Total Expenses	\$ -	\$ -	\$(1,145)	\$ (193,217)
11030	Beginning Equity	(1,542)	3,700	-	2,668,400
11040	Prior Period Adjustments, Equity Transfers and Correction of	1,542	-	-	(52,621)

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR BUSINESS ACTIVITIES FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

	Energy	Family	
	Services	Shelter House	Total
94100 Maintenance Labor	\$ 22,332	\$ -	93,716
94200 Materials and Other	391,737	-	470,838
94300 Maintenance Contracts	1,204	-	367,867
94500 Employee Benefit Contributions	11,859		65,502
94000 Total Maintenance	427,132		997,923
95200 Protective Services	_		
96110 Property Insurance	-	-	15,994
96140 All Other Insurance	217	3,203	6,480
96100 Total insurance Premiums	217	3,203	22,474
96200 Other General Expenses	-	-	115,982
96300 Payments in Lieu of Taxes	-	-	2,597
96400 Bad debt - Tenant Rents			361,158
96000 Total Other General Expenses			479,737
96710 Interest Expense			129,492
96900 Total Operating Expenses	474,134	5,182	2,840,507
97000 Excess of Operating Revenue over Operating Expenses	(23,055)	6,822	647,339
97100 Extraordinary Maintenance			144
97300 Housing Assistance Payments	-	3,700	21,132
97400 Depreciation Expense			215,302
90000 Total Expenses	474,134	8,882	3,077,085
10010 Operating Transfer In	-	-	-
10020 Operating Transfer Out	-	-	(468,592)
10091 Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer - In	13,018	100,808	231,721
10092 Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer - Out	-	-	(231,721)
10093 Transfers between Program and Project - Out	-	-	-
10094 Transfers between Program and Project - In	-	-	2,485,341
10080 Special Item			2,140,237
10000 Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Over (Under) Total Expenses	\$ (10,037)	\$ 103,930	\$ 4,567,747
11030 Beginning Equity	32,190	17,186	16,702,591
¹¹⁰⁴⁰ Prior Period Adjustments, Equity Transfers and Correction of Errors			(51,079)
and the renou Aujustments, Equity mansfels and Conection of Enois	-	-	(31,079)

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR BLENDED COMPONENT UNITS FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

		Walnut Park	Orchards	Laurel Gardens	Jacobs Lane
111	Cash - Unrestricted	\$ 72,058	\$ 32,929	\$ 17,181	\$ 48,472
113	Cash - Other Restricted	83,327	44,692	138,174	249,245
114	Cash - Tenant Security Deposits	18,862	15,490	16,846	25,795
100	Total Cash	174,247	93,111	172,201	323,512
			100		170
125	Accounts Receivable - Miscellaneous	113	130	-	173
126	Accounts Receivable - Tenants	882	3,673	2,379	10,529
128.1	Allowance for Doubtful Accounts - Tenants	(927)	-	(311)	(6,479)
120	Total Receivables, Net of Allowances for Doubtful Accounts	68	3,803	2,068	4,223
142	Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets	5,028	4,083	4,264	7,015
150	Total Current Assets	179,343	100,997	178,533	334,750
161	Land	107,650	160,863	97,235	449,963
162	Buildings	2,292,329	2,130,211	1,896,461	4,936,180
163	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Dwellings	35,644	89,176	73,156	80,391
166	Accumulated Depreciation	(1,926,016)	(1,787,764)	(1,746,360)	(3,645,282)
167	Contruction in Progress	-	-	-	-
160	Total Capital Assets, Net of Accumulated Depreciation	509,607	592,486	320,492	1,821,252
290	Total Assets and Deferred Outflow of Resources	\$ 688,950	\$ 693,483	\$ 499,025	\$2,156,002
Liabili	ties, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net Position				
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days	\$ 3,694	\$ 6,224	\$ 2,071	\$ 7,065
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable	527		-	552
325	Accrued Interest Payable	1,345	1,842	923	1,656
341	Tenant Security Deposits	18,862	15,490	16,843	25,795
342	Unearned Revenue	637	1,829	1,244	3,210
343	Current Portion of Long-term Debt	26,700	9,000	17,700	25,800
345	Other Current Liabilities	3,602	49,461	-	-
346	Accrued Liabilities - Other	18,709	72,941	-	-
347	Inter Program - Due To	33,187	-	1,975	3,654
310	Total Current Liabilities	107,263	156,874	40,756	67,732
351	Long-term Debt, Net of Current - Capital Projects	295,604	468,469	207,019	884,997
300	Total Liabilities	402,867	625,343	247,775	952,729
508.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets	187,303	115,017	95,773	910,455
511.4	Restricted Net Position	83,327	44,692	138,177	249,245
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position	15,453	(91,569)	17,300	43,573
513	Total Net Position	286,083	68,140	251,250	1,203,273
	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net				
600	Position	\$ 688,950	\$ 693,483	\$ 499,025	\$2,156,002

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR BLENDED COMPONENT UNITS FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

		Sheldon Village I	Sheldon Village II	Sheldon Village Apartments	Housing Plus	Total
111	Cash - Unrestricted	\$-	\$-	\$ 191,716	\$-	\$ 362,356
113	Cash - Other Restricted	-	-	9,335	· _	524,773
114	Cash - Tenant Security Deposits	-	-	34,929	-	111,922
100	Total Cash	-	-	235,980	-	999,051
				<u>, </u>		
125	Accounts Receivable - Miscellaneous	-	-	226	-	642
126	Accounts Receivable - Tenants	-	-	4,190	-	21,653
128.1	Allowance for Doubtful Accounts - Tenants	-	-			(7,717)
120	Accounts	-	-	4,416		14,578
142	Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets	-	-	12,376	539	33,305
150	Total Current Assets		-	252,772	539	1,046,934
161	Land	-	-	-	-	815,711
162	Buildings	-	-	8,102,939	-	19,358,120
163	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Dwellings	-	-	101,253	-	379,620
166	Accumulated Depreciation	-	-	(6,623,781)	-	(15,729,203)
167	Contruction in Progress	-	-	120,113	-	120,113
160	Depreciation	-	-	1,700,524	-	4,944,361
				<u>.</u>		
290	Total Assets and Deferred Outflow of Resources	\$-	\$ -	\$ 1,953,296	\$ 539	\$ 5,991,295
Liabilit	ies, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net					
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 18,470	\$-	\$ 37,524
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable	-	-	1,990	-	3,156
325	Accrued Interest Payable	-	-	-	-	5,766
341	Tenant Security Deposits	-	-	34,388	-	111,378
342	Unearned Revenue	-	-	2,582	-	9,502
343	Current Portion of Long-term Debt	-	-	-	-	79,200
345	Other Current Liabilities	-	-	1,495	-	54,558
346	Accrued Liabilities - Other	-	-	19,949	-	111,599
347	Inter Program - Due To			328,910	7,328	375,054
310	Total Current Liabilities	-	-	407,784	7,328	787,737
351	Long-term Debt, Net of Current - Capital Projects			1,679,189		3,535,278
300	Total Liabilities			2,086,973	7,328	4,323,015
508.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets	-	-	21,335	-	1,329,883
511.4	Restricted Net Position	-	-	9,876	-	525,317
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position	-	-	(164,888)	(6,789)	(186,920)
513	Total Equity - Net Position		-	(133,677)	(6,789)	1,668,280
600	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net Position	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 1,953,296	\$ 539	\$ 5,991,295

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE - DETAIL FOR BLENDED COMPONENT UNITS FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Revenues, Expenses	and Changes in Net Position			Laurel	
		Walnut Park	Orchards	Gardens	Jacobs Lane
70300 Net Tenant Ren	tal Revenue	\$ 193,020	\$ 175,421	\$ 184,475	\$ 329,226
71100 Investment Inco	ome - Unrestricted	59	103	402	134
71500 Other Revenue		11,787	10,688	10,965	11,021
72000 Investment Inco	ome - Restricted				
70000 Total Revenue		204,866	186,212	195,842	340,381
91200 Auditing Fees		-	-	3,200	-
91300 Management Fe	e	13,370	11,707	17,863	25,955
91400 Advertising and	Marketing	103	-	35	110
91600 Office Expenses	5	5,370	4,441	9,174	8,277
91700 Legal Expense		-	390	(453)	362
91800 Travel		103	60	156	66
91900 Other		4,644	4,254	2,705	9,046
91000 Total Operating	- Administrative	23,590	20,852	32,680	43,816
92000 Asset Managem	ent Fee			10,000	10,000
93100 Water		1,021	5,828	5,668	18,548
93200 Electricity		3,116	2,506	12,970	9,799
93300 Gas			_,		-
93600 Sewer		2,419	9,402	4,895	20,574
93000 Total Utilities		6,556	17,736	23,533	48,921
94200 Materials & Oth	er	5,149	16,350	18,683	21,971
94300 Maintenance Co	ontracts	87,000	70,842	76,973	116,621
94500 Employee Benef	it Contributions	-	-	-	-
94000 Total Maintenar		92,149	87,192	95,656	138,592
96200 Other General E	xpense	-	-	13,831	-
96110 Property Insura		3,412	3,666	3,421	7,328
96400 Bad debt - Tena		, _	992	4,654	7,419
96710 Interest of Mort	gage (or Bonds) Payable	16,780	22,320	11,498	46,407
96900 Total Operating		142,487	152,758	195,273	302,483
97000 Operating Exce	ss (Deficit)	62,379	33,454	569	37,898
97400 Depreciation Ex	pense	83,174	73,092	67,082	174,769
90000 Total Expenses		225,661	225,850	262,355	477,252
10080 Special item		-	-	-	-
	een Program and Project - In	-	-	-	-
10094 Transfers betwe	een Program and Project - Out				
Excess (Deficier 10000 Expenses	ncy) of Total Revenue Over (Under) Total	\$ (20,795)	\$ (39,638)	\$ (66,513)	\$ (136,871)
11020 Dogwinod Array	Dobt Principal Daymente	12 200	22.000		
	I Debt Principal Payments	13,300	23,000	217 762	1 240 144
11030 Beginning Equity	/	306,878	107,778	317,763	1,340,144

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR BLENDED COMPONENT UNITS FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Revenues, Expenses and Changes in Net Position		Sheldon Village I	Sheldon Village II	Sheldon Village Apartments	Housing Plus	Total	
70300	Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$ 222,257	\$ 175,938	\$ 38,710	<u>\$ -</u>	\$ 1,319,047	
71100	Investment Income - Unrestricted	492	383	-	-	1,573	
71500	Other Revenue	4,673	13,278	-	2,436	64,848	
72000	Investment Income - Restricted						
70000	Total Revenue	227,422	189,599	38,710	2,436	1,385,468	
91200	Auditing Fees	_	_	-	-	3,200	
91300	Management Fee	15,523	12,504	1,906	-	98,828	
91400	Advertising and Marketing	168	-	200	-	616	
91600	Office Expenses	3,942	3,275	578	-	35,057	
91700	Legal Expense	5,635	-	48,270	-	54,204	
91800	Travel	64	105	-	-	554	
91900	Other	6,634	3,428	97,566	2,449	130,726	
91000	Total Operating - Administrative	31,966	19,312	148,520	2,449	323,185	
92000	Asset Management Fee					20,000	
93100	Water	10,368	9,415	2,236	_	53,084	
93200	Electricity	7,718	7,064	1,359	-	44,532	
93300	Gas	-	-	-	-	-	
93600	Sewer	16,518	15,118	3,180	-	72,106	
93000	Total Utilities	34,604	31,597	6,775	-	169,722	
94200	Materials & Other	14 540	10.150	2 720		00 572	
94200 94300	Maintenance Contracts	14,540	19,150	3,729	-	99,572 484,401	
94500 94500	Employee Benefit Contributions	67,905	55,488	9,572	-	404,401	
94000	Total Maintenance	82,445	74,638	13,301		583,973	
54000	Total Maintenance	02,445	74,030	15,501			
96200	Other General Expense	-	-	-	-	13,831	
96110	Property Insurance	4,882	14,515	8,931	783	46,938	
96400	Bad debt - Tenant Rents	-	-	-	-	13,065	
96710	Interest of Mortgage (or Bonds) Payable	47,632	37,426	8,389		190,452	
96900	Total Operating Expenses	201,529	177,488	185,916	3,232	1,361,166	
97000	Operating Excess (Deficit)	25,893	12,111	(147,206)	(796)	24,302	
97400	Depreciation Expense	134,657	108,471	21,831	-	663,076	
90000	Total Expenses	336,186	285,959	207,747	3,232	2,024,242	
				/			
10080	Special item	-	-		-	-	
10093	Transfers between Program and Project - In	(82,123)	(108,500)	190,623	-	-	
10094	Transfers between Program and Project - Out	-		(155,263)		(155,263)	
10000	Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Over (Under) Total Expenses	\$(190,887)	\$ (204,860)	\$ (133,677)	\$ (796)	\$ (794,037)	
11020 11030	Required Annual Debt Principal Payments Beginning Equity	190,887	204,860	-	(5,993)	2,462,317	

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR CENTRAL OFFICE COST CENTER FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

		Board Executive		Finance	Human Resources	Information Technology	
111	Cash - Unrestricted	\$	-	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -
113	Cash - Other Restricted		-	-	-	-	-
114	Cash - Tenant Security Deposits		_	 -			
100	Total Cash		-	 -			
124	Accounts Receivable - Other Government		-	-	-	-	-
122	Accounts Receivable - Other Government		-	-	-	-	-
125	Accounts Receivable - Miscellaneous		-	-	-	2,250	-
126	Accounts Receivable - Tenants		-	-	-	-	-
129	Accrued Interest Receivable		-	 -	-		
120	Total Receivables, Net		-	 -		2,250	
131	Investments - Unrestricted		-	-	-	-	-
142	Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets		-	(6,125)	673	-	-
143	Inventories		-	-	-	-	4,181
144	Inter Program Due From		-	 -			
150	Total Current Assets		-	 (6,125)	673	2,250	4,181
161	Land		-	-	-	-	-
162	Buildings		-	-	-	-	-
163	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Dwellings		-	-	-	-	-
164	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Administration		-	-	-	-	-
166	Accumulated Depreciation		-	-	-	-	-
167	Construction in Progress		-	 			
160	Total Capital Assets, Net of Accumulated Depreciation		-	 			
171	Notes Receivable - Non-Current, Net		-	-	-		-
174	Other Assets		-	-	-	-	-
176	Investments in Joint Ventures		-	 -			
180	Total Non-Current Assets		-	 			
200	Deferred Outflows of Resources			 			
290	Total Assets and Deferred Outflow of Resources	\$	-	\$ (6,125)	\$ 673	\$ 2,250	\$ 4,181

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR CENTRAL OFFICE COST CENTER FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

		Fairview Administration		Maintenance Fee for Service	Day Island Building	Fairview Building
111	Cash - Unrestricted	\$	-	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -
113	Cash - Other Restricted		-	-	-	-
114	Cash - Tenant Security Deposits		-			
100	Total Cash		-			
124	Accounts Receivable - Other Government		-	-	-	-
122	Accounts Receivable - Other Government		-	-	-	-
125	Accounts Receivable - Miscellaneous		-	-	-	-
126	Accounts Receivable - Tenants		-	-	-	-
129	Accrued Interest Receivable		-			
120	Total Receivables, Net		-			
131	Investments - Unrestricted		-	-	-	-
142	Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets		-	4,682	2,618	-
143	Inventories		-	-	-	-
144	Inter Program Due From		-			
150	Total Current Assets			4,682	2,618	
161	Land		-	-	-	-
162	Buildings		-	-	-	-
163	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Dwellings		-	-	-	-
164	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Administration		-	-	-	-
166	Accumulated Depreciation		-	-	-	-
167	Construction in Progress		-			
160	Total Capital Assets, Net of Accumulated Depreciation		-			
171	Notes Receivable - Non-Current, Net		-	-	-	-
174	Other Assets		-	-	-	-
176	Investments in Joint Ventures		-			
180	Total Non-Current Assets					
200	Deferred Outflows of Resources		-			
290	Total Assets and Deferred Outflow of Resources	\$	-	\$ 4,682	\$ 2,618	\$ -

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR CENTRAL OFFICE COST CENTER FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Asset	s and Deferred Outflows of Resources	Capital Projects Administration	Homes for Good COCC	Energy Performance Contracting	Fleet Services	Total
111	Cash - Unrestricted	\$-	\$-	\$-	\$ -	\$ -
113	Cash - Other Restricted	-	(5,005)	2,507,770	-	2,502,765
114	Cash - Tenant Security Deposits					
100	Total Cash		(5,005)	2,507,770		2,502,765
124	Accounts Receivable - Other Government	-	8,471	-	-	8,471
122	Accounts Receivable - Other Government	-	-	-	-	-
125	Accounts Receivable - Miscellaneous	-	288,981	-	4,550	295,781
126	Accounts Receivable - Tenants	-	-	-	-	-
129	Accrued Interest Receivable					
120	Total Receivables, Net		297,452		4,550	304,252
131	Investments - Unrestricted	-	558,189	-	-	558,189
142	Prepaid Expenses and Other Assets	22,403	2,310	-	-	26,561
143	Inventories	-	-	-	-	4,181
144	Inter Program Due From		867,495			867,495
150	Total Current Assets	22,403	1,720,441	2,507,770	4,550	4,263,443
161	Land	-	145,324	-	-	145,324
162	Buildings	-	608,466	-	-	608,466
163	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Dwellings	-	458,772	-	-	458,772
164	Furniture, Equipment & Machinery - Administration	-	-	-	199,790	199,790
166	Accumulated Depreciation	-	(781,635)	-	(77,580)	(859,215)
167	Construction in Progress		2,788	40,574		43,362
160	Total Capital Assets, Net of Accumulated Depreciation	-	433,715	40,574	122,210	596,499
			,	,		
171	Notes Receivable - Non-Current, Net	-	-	-	-	-
174	Other Assets	-	-	-	-	-
176	Investments in Joint Ventures					
180	Total Non-Current Assets		433,715	40,574	122,210	596,499
200	Deferred Outflows of Resources		11,247			11,247
290	Total Assets and Deferred Outflow of Resources	\$ 22,403	\$ 2,165,403	\$ 2,548,344	\$ 126,760	\$ 4,871,189

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR CENTRAL OFFICE COST CENTER FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net Position

Positio	on	Board		Executive	Finance	Human Resources	Information Technology
311	Bank overdraft	\$	_	\$ -	\$ (175)	\$-	\$-
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days	Ψ	_	1,232	2,255	۰ 1,281	7,825
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable		_	6,520	3,875	2,481	1,662
322	Accrued Compensated Absences - Current Portion		_	29,330	25,006	1,025	3,407
325	Accrued Interest Payable		_			_,=_=	-
341	Tenant Security Deposits		_	-	-	-	-
342	Unearned Revenue		_	-	-	-	-
343	Current Portion of Long-term Debt		_	-	-	-	-
345	Line of Credit / Security Deposits		_	-	-	-	-
346	Accrued Liabilities - Other		_	-	-	-	-
347	Due to COCC / A/P Other		_	-	-	-	-
345	Other Current Liabilities		_	-	-	-	-
347	Inter Program - Due To			-	-	-	-
310	Total Current Liabilities		-	37,082	30,961	4,787	12,894
351	Long-term Debt, Net of Current		-	-	-	-	-
354	Accrued Compensated Absences - Non Current		-	907	10,600	400	1,500
357	Other Post Retirement Benefits		-				
350	Total Non-Current Liabilities		-	907	10,600	400	1,500
300	Total Liabilities		-	37,989	41,561	5,187	14,394
400	Deferred Inflows of Resources		-				
508.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets		-	-	-	-	-
511.4	Restricted Net Position		-	-	-	-	-
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position		_	(44,114)	(40,888)	(2,937)	(10,213)
513	Total Net Position		-	(44,114)	(40,888)	(2,937)	(10,213)
600	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net Position	\$	-	\$ (6,125)	\$ 673	\$ 2,250	\$ 4,181

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR CENTRAL OFFICE COST CENTER FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net Position

		Fairview Administration		Maintenance Fee for Service		Day Island Building		Fairview Building	
311	Bank overdraft	\$	(200)	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days		3,129		2,805		1,399		(463)
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable		6,138		6,989		16		381
322	Accrued Compensated Absences - Current Portion		21,312		31,711		906		1,587
325	Accrued Interest Payable		-		-		-		-
341	Tenant Security Deposits		-		-		-		-
342	Unearned Revenue		-		-		-		-
343	Current Portion of Long-term Debt		-		-		-		-
345	Line of Credit / Security Deposits		-		-		-		-
346	Accrued Liabilities - Other		-		-		-		-
347	Due to COCC / A/P Other		-		-		-		-
345	Other Current Liabilities		-		-		-		-
347	Inter Program - Due To		-		-		-		-
310	Total Current Liabilities		30,379		41,505		2,321		1,505
351	Long-term Debt, Net of Current		-		-		-		-
354	Accrued Compensated Absences - Non Current		9,000		14,000		389		700
357	Other Post Retirement Benefits		-		-		-		
350	Total Non-Current Liabilities		9,000		14,000		389		700
300	Total Liabilities		39,379		55,505		2,710		2,205
400	Deferred Inflows of Resources		-		-		-		
508.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets		-		-		-		-
511.4	Restricted Net Position		-		-		-		-
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position		(39,379)		(50,823)		(92)		(2,205)
513	Total Net Position		(39,379)		(50,823)		(92)		(2,205)
600	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net Position	\$		\$	4,682	\$	2,618	\$	-

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR CENTRAL OFFICE COST CENTER FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net

Liabili Positio	ties, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net on	Ρ	Capital Projects Homes for ministration Good COCC		Energy Performance Contracting		Fleet Services		Total	
311	Bank overdraft	\$	-	\$	591,352	\$ -	\$	-	\$	590,977
312	Accounts Payable <= 90 Days		484		39,429	-		-		59,376
321	Accrued Wage/Payroll Taxes Payable		2,397		4,085	-		32		34,576
322	Accrued Compensated Absences - Current Portion		11,003		-	-		-		125,287
325	Accrued Interest Payable		-		-	-		-		-
341	Tenant Security Deposits		-		-	-		-		-
342	Unearned Revenue		-		-	-		-		-
343	Current Portion of Long-term Debt		-		-	-		-		-
345	Line of Credit / Security Deposits		-		-	-		-		-
346	Accrued Liabilities - Other		-		47	-		-		47
347	Due to COCC / A/P Other		-	-	1,229,621	-	102	2,457		1,332,078
345	Other Current Liabilities		-		-	-		-		-
347	Inter Program - Due To		-		-			-		-
310	Total Current Liabilities		13,884		1,864,534		102	2,489		2,142,341
351	Long-term Debt, Net of Current		-		-	2,542,578		-	-	2,542,578
354	Accrued Compensated Absences - Non Current		-		-	-				37,496
357	Other Post Retirement Benefits		-		82,434			-		82,434
350	Total Non-Current Liabilities		-		82,434	2,542,578		-		2,662,508
300	Total Liabilities		13,884		1,946,968	2,542,578	102	2,489		1,804,849
400	Deferred Inflows of Resources				5,035			-		5,035
508.4 511.4	Net Investment in Capital Assets Restricted Net Position		-		433,715	40,574	122	2,210		596,499
512.4	Unrestricted Net Position		8,519		(220,315)	(34,808)	(97	7,939)		(535,194)
512.1	Total Net Position		8,519		213,400	5,766		, <u>,,,,,</u> ,,271		61,305
			.,		-,	-,•		, =		. ,
600	Total Liabilities, Deferred Inflows of Resources and Net Position	<i>+</i>	22 402	÷ -		# 3 E40 344	+ 12/		÷.	4 071 100
000		\$	22,403	\$ ⊿	2,165,403	\$ 2,548,344	\$ 126	0,760	\$ ²	4,871,189

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR CENTRAL OFFICE COST CENTER FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

		Board	Executive	Finance	Human Resources	Information Technology
70300	Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -
70710	Management Fees	-	-	-	-	-
70720	Asset Management Fees	-	-	-	-	-
70730	Bookkeeping Fees	-	-	-	-	-
70750	Other Fees	-	-	-	-	-
70740	Front Line Service Fees	-	-	-	-	-
70800	Other Government Grants	-	-	-	750	-
71100	Investment Income - Unrestricted	-	-	-	-	-
71200	Mortgage Interest Income	-	-	-	-	-
71500	Other Revenue	-	-	-	-	-
71600	Gain or Loss on Sale of Capital Assets	-	-	-	-	-
72000	Investment Income - Restricted	-	-			
70000	Total Revenue				750	
91100	Administrative Salaries	-	319,184	186,854	98,767	85,590
91200	Auditing Fees	-	-	794	-	-
91300	Management Fee	-	-	-	-	-
91400	Advertising and Marketing	-	-	-	-	-
91500	Employee Benefit contributions	-	126,050	122,865	41,716	18,424
91600	Office Expenses	830	6,972	14,686	20,503	41,481
91700	Legal Expense	190	27,030	-	10,431	570
91800	Travel	2,282	6,331	302	202	245
91810	Overhead Allocations	-	-	-	-	-
91900	Other	1,797	31,462	18,857	6,769	75,682
91000	Total Operating - Administrative	5,099	517,029	344,358	178,388	221,992
92000	Asset Management Fee					
92200	Relocation Costs	-	-	-	-	-
92400	Tenant Services - Other	-				
92500	Total Tenant Services					
93100	Water	-	-	-	-	-
93200	Electricity	-	-	-	-	-
93300		-	-	-	-	-
93600	Sewer	-	-	-	-	-
93000	Total Utilities	_				
	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor			-	193	
	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials	-	-	-	-	106
	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts	-	-	-	-	10,695
	Garbage Service	-	-	-	-	
94500	Employee Benefit Contributions				162	
94000	Total Maintenance				355	10,801

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR CENTRAL OFFICE COST CENTER FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

		Fairview Administration		Maintenance Fee for Service	Day Island Building	Fairview Building
70300	Net Tenant Rental Revenue	\$	-	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -
70710	Management Fees		-	-	-	-
70720	Asset Management Fees		-	-	-	-
70730	Bookkeeping Fees		-	-	-	-
70750	Other Fees		-	-	-	-
70740	Front Line Service Fees		-	449,748	-	-
70800	Other Government Grants		-	-	-	-
71100	Investment Income - Unrestricted		-	-	-	-
	Mortgage Interest Income		-	-	-	-
	Other Revenue		-	4,315	-	-
	Gain or Loss on Sale of Capital Assets		-	-	-	-
72000	Investment Income - Restricted		-			
70000	Total Revenue		-	454,063		
91100	Administrative Salaries	253	,630	53,581	304	574
91200	Auditing Fees		-		-	-
	Management Fee		-	-	-	-
	Advertising and Marketing		-	-	-	-
	Employee Benefit contributions		,010	25,273	1,520	2,419
	Office Expenses		,166	9,540	5,160	6,558
	Legal Expense		,355	-	-	-
	Travel	3,	,296	239	316	233
	Overhead Allocations	(100	-	-	-	-
	Other		,965)	8,516	3,310	2,421
91000	Total Operating - Administrative	304	,492	97,149	10,610	12,205
92000	Asset Management Fee		-			
	Relocation Costs		-	-	-	-
	Tenant Services - Other		-			
92500	Total Tenant Services		-			
93100	Water		-	-	1,386	1,134
93200	Electricity		-	-	13,888	9,777
93300	Gas		-	-	-	-
93600	Sewer		-		3,078	2,720
93000	Total Utilities		-		18,352	13,631
94100	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Labor		307	231,093	8,011	23,651
	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations - Materials	5,	,706	5,611	30,896	10,324
94300	Ordinary Maintenance and Operations Contracts		144	25,366	31,062	17,997
94300	Garbage Service		-	-	-	-
94500	Employee Benefit Contributions		183	154,384	5,345	10,578
94000	Total Maintenance	6,	,340	416,454	75,314	62,550

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR CENTRAL OFFICE COST CENTER FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Revenues, Ex	penses and Changes in Net Position	Capital Projects Administration	Homes for Good COCC	Energy Performance Contracting	Fleet Services	Total
	ant Rental Revenue	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -		\$ 140,600
-	ement Fees	-	1,007,218	-	-	1,007,218
	lanagement Fees	-	94,200	-	-	94,200 314,865
70750 Other F	eping Fees	-	314,865 364,040	-	_	364,040
	ne Service Fees	_		_	_	449,748
	Government Grants	-	-	-	-	750
	nent Income - Unrestricted	-	-	5,766	_	5,766
	ge Interest Income	-	-	-,	-	-
71500 Other R		96,552	24,178	-	42,869	167,914
71600 Gain or	Loss on Sale of Capital Assets	-	-	-	-	-
72000 Investr	nent Income - Restricted					
70000 Total Re	evenue	96,552	1,804,501	5,766	42,869	2,404,501
91100 Adminis	trative Salaries	57,593	-	-	1,623	1,057,700
91200 Auditing	g Fees	-	-	-	-	794
91300 Manage	ement Fee	-	-	-	-	-
91400 Advertis	sing and Marketing	-	-	-	-	-
91500 Employe	ee Benefit contributions	33,068	81,825	-	533	593,703
	Expenses	3,568	-	-	7	123,471
91700 Legal Ex	kpense	-	-	-	-	40,576
91800 Travel		-	-	-	-	13,446
	ad Allocations	-	-	-		-
91900 Other		5,319	133,694		1,468	180,330
91000 Total O	perating - Administrative	99,548	215,519		3,631	2,010,020
92000 Asset M	lanagement Fee					
92200 Relocat	ion Costs	-	-	-	-	-
92400 Tenant	Services - Other					
92500 Total Te	enant Services					
93100 Water		-	-	-	_	2,520
93200 Electrici	tv	-	-	-	_	23,665
93300 Gas	-,	-	-	-		
93600 Sewer						5,798
93000 Total Ut	tilities	-	-	-	-	31,983
94100 Ordinai	ry Maintenance and Operations - Labor	-	-	-	-	263,255
94200 Ordinar	y Maintenance and Operations - Materials	-	-	-	-	52,643
94300 Ordinar	y Maintenance and Operations Contracts	35	-	-	-	85,299
-	e Service	-	-	-	-	-
94500 Employe	ee Benefit Contributions		-			170,652
94000 Total Ma	aintenance	35				571,849

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR CENTRAL OFFICE COST CENTER FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

		Board	Executive	Finance	Human Resources	Information Technology
95200	Protective Services					
96110	Property Insurance	-	-	-	-	-
96140	All Other Insurance	1,552	756	2,042	444	227
96100	Total insurance Premiums	1,552	756	2,042	444	227
96200	Other General Expenses	-	-	-	-	-
96300	Payments in Lieu of Taxes	-	-	-	-	-
	Bad debt - Tenant Rents			-		
96000	Total Other General Expenses		-	-		
96710	Interest Expense			-		
96900	Total Operating Expenses	6,651	517,785	346,400	179,187	233,020
97000	Operating Excess (Deficiency)	(6,651)	(517,785)	(346,400)	(178,437)	(233,020)
97200	Casualty Loss	-	-	-	-	-
97300	Housing Assistance Payments	-	-	-	-	-
97400	Depreciation Expense		-	-		
90000	Total Expenses	6,651	517,785	346,400	179,187	233,020
10091	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer Out	-	-	-	-	-
10092	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer Out	-	-	-	-	-
10093	Inter Program Transfers In	-	-	-	-	-
	Inter Program Transfers Out	-	-	-	-	-
10080	Special Item		-	-		-
10000	Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Over (Under) Total Expenses	\$ (6,651)	\$ (517,785)	\$ (346,400)	\$ (178,437)	\$ (233,020)
11030	Beginning Equity Prior Period Adjustments, Equity Transfers and Correction	6,651	473,671	305,512	175,500	222,807
11040	of Errors	-	-	-	-	-

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR CENTRAL OFFICE COST CENTER FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

		Fairview Administration	Maintenance Fee for Service	Day Island Building	Fairview Building
95200	Protective Services				
	Property Insurance	-	3,217	17,033	2,047
96140	All Other Insurance	4,591	-		
96100	Total insurance Premiums	4,591	3,217	17,033	2,047
96300	Other General Expenses Payments in Lieu of Taxes	-	7,587	-	-
	Bad debt - Tenant Rents	-	-		
96000	Total Other General Expenses	-	7,587		
96710	Interest Expense				
96900	Total Operating Expenses	315,423	524,407	121,309	90,433
97000	Operating Excess (Deficiency)	(315,423)	(70,344)	(121,309)	(90,433)
97100	Casualty Loss		-	-	-
97300	Housing Assistance Payments	-	-	-	-
97400	Depreciation Expense				
90000	Total Expenses	315,423	524,407	121,309	90,433
	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer Out Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer Out	-	-	-	-
10093	Inter Program Transfers In	-	-	-	-
10094	Inter Program Transfers Out	-	-	(1,990,283)	-
10080	Special Item			2,149,991	
10000	Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Over (Under) Total Expenses	\$ (315,423)	\$ (70,344)	\$ 38,399	\$ (90,433)
	Beginning Equity Prior Period Adjustments, Equity Transfers and Correction of Errors	276,044	19,521	(38,491) -	88,228

FINANCIAL DATA SCHEDULE – DETAIL FOR CENTRAL OFFICE COST CENTER FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Reven	ues, Expenses and Changes in Net Position	Capital Projects Administration	Homes for Good COCC	Energy Performance Contracting	Fleet Services	Total
95200	Protective Services					
	Property Insurance All Other Insurance	1,223	-	-	-	23,520 9,612
96100	Total insurance Premiums	1,223				33,132
96400	Other General Expenses Payments in Lieu of Taxes Bad debt - Tenant Rents Total Other General Expenses	602 - - 602	- - -	- - - -	- - - -	8,189 - - 8,189
96710	Interest Expense					
96900	Total Operating Expenses	101,408	215,519		3,631	2,655,173
97000	Operating Excess (Deficiency)	(4,856)	1,588,982	5,766	39,238	(250,672)
	Casualty Loss Housing Assistance Payments Depreciation Expense Total Expenses		215,519	- - -	67,588 71,219	- - - 2,722,761
10092 10093 10094	Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer Out Inter Project Excess Cash Transfer Out Inter Program Transfers In Inter Program Transfers Out Special Item Excess (Deficiency) of Total Revenue Over (Under) Total Expenses	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	331,726 - - - \$ 1,920,708	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -	- 331,726 (1,990,283) 2,149,991 \$ 173,174
11030 11040	Beginning Equity Prior Period Adjustments, Equity Transfers and Correction of Errors	13,375	(1,707,308)	-	- 52,161	(164,490) 52,621

SCHEDULE OF CAPITAL FUND PROGRAM FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

1. The Actual Modernization Costs on Modernization Project No. OR16P006501-14 is as follows:

Description	BLI		Funds pproved	Funds Expended	Funds Advanced	Funds Expended	
Operations	1406	\$	176,517	\$176,517	\$176,517	\$	176,517
Management improvement	1408		10,465	10,465	10,465		10,465
Administration	1410		96,528	96,528	96,528		96,528
Audit	1411		2,000	2,000	2,000		2,000
Fees and costs	1430		114,119	114,119	114,119		114,119
Site improvements	1450		43,011	43,011	43,011		43,011
Dwelling structures	1460		462,963	462,963	462,963		462,963
Dwelling equipment	1465		14,183	14,183	14,183		14,183
Non-dwelling structures	1470		40,526	40,526	40,526		40,526
Non-dwelling equipment	1475		5,072	5,072	5,072		5,072
Relocation costs	1495		-	-	-		-
Total		\$	965,384	\$965,384	\$965,384	\$	965,384

- 2. All modernization work in conjunction with this Capital Fund Program has been completed.
- 3. All modernization costs or liabilities incurred by Homes for Good regarding this project have been fully paid.
- 4. There are no undercharged mechanics, laborers, contractors or material-men's liens against such modernization work on the file in any public office where the same should be filed to be valid against such modernization work.
- 5. The time in which liens could be filed has expired.
- 6. There were no excess funds approved or advanced.

ł

SCHEDULE OF CAPITAL FUND PROGRAM (continued) FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Actual Modernization Cost Certificate	U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development Office of Public and Indian Housing	OMB Approval No. 2577-0157 (exp. 01/31/2017)	
Capital Fund Program (CFP)			
existing data sources, gathering and maintaining burden estimate or any other aspect of this collec Paperwork Reduction Project (2577-0044 and 01	the data needed, and completing and reviewing the ction of information, including suggestions for reduc (57), Office of Information Technology, U.S. Depart	nse, including the time for reviewing instructions, searching e collection of information. Send comments regarding this ing this burden, to the Reports Management Officer, ment of Housing and Urban Development, Washington, to, a collection of information unless that collection displays a	
Do not send this form to the above address			
will be used by HUD to determine whether the m		HUD to initiate the fiscal closeout process. The information d out. The information is essential for audit verification and oes not lend itself to confidentiality.	
PHA Name:		Modernization Project Number:	
Housing And Community Services	Agency of Lane County	OR16P006501-14	
The PHA hereby certifies to the Departm	ent of Housing and Urban Development as	s follows:	
1. That the total amount of Modernization	Cost (herein called the "Actual Modernization	Cost") of the Modernization Grant, is as shown below:	
A. Funds Approved		\$ 965,384.00	
B. Funds Disbursed		\$ 965,384.00	
C. Funds Expended (Actual Moder	mization Cost)	\$ 965,384.00	
D. Amount to be Recaptured (A-C)	\$ -0-	
E. Excess of Funds Disbursed (B-	C)	\$ -0-	
2. That all modernization work in conner	ction with the Modernization Grant has be	en completed;	
	Cost or liabilities therefor incurred by the P		
 That there are no undischarged mech work on file in any public office where 	nanics', laborers', contractors', or material- the same should be filed in order to be va	men's liens against such modernization Iid against such modernization work;	
5. That the time in which such liens cou			
	ee is subject to the audit requirements of t orm an audit in compliance with said requ	he Single Audit Act, 31 U.S.C. § 7501 et seq., as irements	
7. Please mark one:		in childing.	
A. This grant will be included in	the PHA's next fiscal year audit per the re	quirements of the Single Audit Act.	
	d in the PHA's next fiscal year audit per th		
	in, as well as any information provided in the accord		
Narning: HUD will prosecute false claims and state Name & Title of Authorized Signatory (type of		enallies. (18 U.S.C. 1001, 1010, 1012; 31 U.S.C. 3729, 3802)	
Jacob Fox, Executive Director			
Signature of Executive Director (or Autho	rized Designee):	Date:	
x /		12.7.17	
For HUD Use Only	0 (
The Cost Certificate is approved for au Approved for Audit (Director, Office of P X		Date: 12/13/17	
The costs shown above agree with HUI Approved: (Director, Office of Public Hou X	D verified costs (<u>if box 7A or 7B is marked</u> sing)	j): Date:	

141

DISCLOSURES AND COMMENTS REQUIRED BY STATE MINIMUM STANDARDS



Report of Independent Auditors on Compliance and on Internal Control Financial Reporting Based on an Audit of Financial Statements Performed in Accordance with Oregon Minimum Standards

Board of Commissioners of Homes For Good Housing Agency Eugene, Oregon

We have audited the basic financial statements of Homes For Good Housing Agency (the Agency), a component unit of Lane County, Oregon, and the aggregate discretely presented component units, as of and for the year ended September 30, 2018, and have issued our report thereon dated June 21, 2019. We conducted our audit in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America, the standards applicable to financial audits contained in Government Auditing Standards, issued by the Comptroller General of the United States, and the provisions of the Minimum Standards for Audits of Oregon Municipal Corporations, prescribed by the Secretary of State. Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the basic financial statements are free of material misstatement. Our report includes reference to other auditors who audited the financial statements of Hawthorn-At-29th LLC, New Winds Apartments Limited Partnership, Oaks at 14th LLC, Roosevelt Crossing Limited Partnership, Munsel Park Limited Partnership, Turtle Creek Apartments Limited Partnership, Bascom Village II LLC and Richardson Bridge LLC, discretely presented component units, as described in our report of the Agency's financial statements. The financial statements of New Winds Apartments Limited Partnerships, Turtle Creek Apartments Limited Partnership and Bascom Village II LLC and Richardson Bridge LLC were not audited in accordance with Government Auditing Standards or provisions of the Minimum Standards for Audits of Oregon Municipal Corporations.

Compliance

As part of obtaining reasonable assurance about whether the Agency's financial statements are free of material misstatement, we performed tests of its compliance with certain provisions of laws, regulations, contracts, grants, including provisions of Oregon Revised Statutes as specified in Oregon Administrative Rules (OAR) 162-10-000 to 162-10-330, as set forth below, noncompliance with which could have a direct and material effect on the determination of financial statement amounts:

- The use of approved depositories to secure the deposit of public funds.
- The requirements relating to debt.
- The requirements relating to insurance and fidelity bond coverage.
- The appropriate laws, rules and regulations pertaining to programs funded wholly or partially by other governmental agencies.
- The statutory requirements pertaining to the investment of public funds.
- The requirements pertaining to the awarding of public contracts and the construction of public improvements.

However, providing an opinion on compliance with those provisions was not an objective of our audit, and accordingly, we do not express such an opinion. The results of our tests disclosed no instances of noncompliance or other matters that are required to be reported under *Minimum Standards for Audits of Oregon Municipal Corporations*, prescribed by the Oregon Secretary of State.

Internal Control Over Financial Reporting

In planning and performing our audit of the financial statements, we considered the Agency's internal control over financial reporting (internal control) to determine the audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances for the purpose of expressing our opinions on the financial statements, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Agency's internal control. Accordingly, we do not express an opinion on the effectiveness of the Agency's internal control.

A *deficiency in internal control* exists when the design or operation of a control does not allow management or employees, in the normal course of performing their assigned functions, to prevent, or detect and correct, misstatements on a timely basis. A *material weakness* is a deficiency, or a combination of deficiencies, in internal control such that there is a reasonable possibility that a material misstatement of the entity's financial statements will not be prevented, or detected and corrected, on a timely basis. A *significant deficiency* is a deficiency, or a combination of deficiencies, in internal control such that there is a reasonable possibility that a material misstatement of the entity's financial statements will not be prevented, or detected and corrected, on a timely basis. A *significant deficiency* is a deficiency, or a combination of deficiencies, in internal control that is less severe than a material weakness, yet important enough to merit attention by those charged with governance.

Our consideration of internal control was for the limited purpose described in the first paragraph of this section and was not designed to identify all deficiencies in internal control that might be material weaknesses or significant deficiencies. Given these limitations, during our audit we did not identify any deficiencies in internal control that we consider to be material weaknesses. However, material weaknesses may exist that have not been identified.

Purpose of this Report

The purpose of this report is solely to describe the scope of our testing of internal control and compliance and the results of that testing, and not to provide an opinion on the effectiveness of the entity's internal control or on compliance. This report is an integral part of an audit performed in accordance with the provisions of the *Minimum Standards for Audits of Oregon Municipal Corporations* in considering the entity's internal control and compliance. Accordingly, this communication is not suitable for any other purpose.

James (. layanotta

For Moss Adams LLP Eugene, Oregon June 21, 2019

FEDERAL GRANT PROGRAMS



Report of Independent Auditors on Internal Control Over Financial Reporting and on Compliance and Other Matters Based on an Audit of Financial Statements Performed in Accordance with *Government Auditing Standards*

Board of Commissioners of Homes For Good Housing Agency Eugene, Oregon

We have audited, in accordance with the auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America and the standards applicable to financial audits contained in *Government Auditing Standards* issued by the Comptroller General of the United States, the financial statements of Homes For Good Housing Agency (the Agency), a component unit of Lane County, Oregon, and its discretely presented component units, as of and for the year ended September 30, 2018, and the related notes to the financial statements, which collectively comprise Agency's basic financial statements, and have issued our report thereon dated June 21, 2019. Our report includes reference to other auditors who audited the financial statements of the aggregate discretely presented component units as described in our report of the Agency's financial statements. The financial statements of New Winds Apartments Limited Partnerships, Oaks-At 14th LLC, Turtle Creek Apartments Limited Partnership, and Bascom Village II LLC were not audited in accordance with *Government Auditing Standards*.

Internal Control Over Financial Reporting

In planning and performing our audit of the financial statements, we considered the Agency's internal control over financial reporting (internal control) to determine the audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances for the purpose of expressing our opinions on the financial statements, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Agency's internal control. Accordingly, we do not express an opinion on the effectiveness of the Agency's internal control.

A *deficiency in internal control* exists when the design or operation of a control does not allow management or employees, in the normal course of performing their assigned functions, to prevent, or detect and correct, misstatements on a timely basis. A *material weakness* is a deficiency, or a combination of deficiencies, in internal control such that there is a reasonable possibility that a material misstatement of the entity's financial statements will not be prevented, or detected and corrected, on a timely basis. A *significant deficiency* is a deficiency, or a combination of deficiencies, in internal control such that here is a reasonable possibility that a material misstatement of the entity's financial statements will not be prevented, or detected and corrected, on a timely basis. A *significant deficiency* is a deficiency, or a combination of deficiencies, in internal control that is less severe than a material weakness, yet important enough to merit attention by those charged with governance.

Our consideration of internal control was for the limited purpose described in the first paragraph of this section and was not designed to identify all deficiencies in internal control that might be material weaknesses or significant deficiencies. Given these limitations, during our audit we did not identify any deficiencies in internal control that we consider to be material weaknesses. However, material weaknesses may exist that have not been identified.

Compliance and Other Matters

As part of obtaining reasonable assurance about whether the Agency's financial statements are free from material misstatement, we performed tests of its compliance with certain provisions of laws, regulations, contracts, and grant agreements, noncompliance with which could have a direct and material effect on the determination of financial statement amounts. However, providing an opinion on compliance with those provisions was not an objective of our audit, and accordingly, we do not express such an opinion. The results of our tests disclosed no instances of noncompliance or other matters that are required to be reported under *Government Auditing Standards*.

Purpose of this Report

The purpose of this report is solely to describe the scope of our testing of internal control and compliance and the results of that testing, and not to provide an opinion on the effectiveness of the Agency's internal control or on compliance. This report is an integral part of an audit performed in accordance with *Government Auditing Standards* in considering the entity's internal control and compliance. Accordingly, this communication is not suitable for any other purpose.

Moss Adams, LLP

Eugene, Oregon June 21, 2019



Report of Independent Auditors on Compliance for Each Major Federal Program and Report on Internal Control Over Compliance Required by the Uniform Guidance

Board of Commissioners of Homes for Good Housing Agency Eugene, Oregon

Report on Compliance for Each Major Federal Program

We have audited Homes for Good Housing Agency (the Agency), a component unit of Lane County, Oregon, compliance with the types of compliance requirements described in the *OMB Compliance Supplement* that could have a direct and material effect on each of the Agency's major federal programs for the year ended September 30, 2018. The Agency's major federal programs are identified in the summary of auditor's results section of the accompanying schedule of findings and questioned costs.

Management's Responsibility

Management is responsible for compliance with federal statutes, regulations, and the terms and conditions of its federal awards applicable to its federal programs.

Auditor's Responsibility

Our responsibility is to express an opinion on compliance for the Agency's major federal programs based on our audit of the types of compliance requirements referred to above. We conducted our audit of compliance in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America; the standards applicable to financial audits contained in *Government Auditing Standards*, issued by the Comptroller General of the United States; and the audit requirements of Title 2 U.S. *Code of Federal Regulations* Part 200, *Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles, and Audit Requirements for Federal Awards* (Uniform Guidance). Those standards and the Uniform Guidance require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether noncompliance with the types of compliance requirements referred to above that could have a direct and material effect on a major federal program occurred. An audit includes examining, on a test basis, evidence about the Agency's compliance with those requirements and performing such other procedures as we considered necessary in the circumstances.

We believe that our audit provides a reasonable basis for our opinion on compliance for each major federal program. However, our audit does not provide a legal determination of the Agency's compliance.

Opinion on the Major Federal Programs

In our opinion, the Agency complied, in all material respects, with the types of compliance requirements referred to above that could have a direct and material effect on its major federal programs for the year ended September 30, 2018.

Report on Internal Control Over Compliance

Management of the Agency is responsible for establishing and maintaining effective internal control over compliance with the types of compliance requirements referred to above. In planning and performing our audit of compliance, we considered the Agency's internal control over compliance with the types of requirements that could have a direct and material effect on the major federal programs to determine the auditing procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances for the purpose of expressing an opinion on compliance for the major federal programs and to test and report on internal control over compliance in accordance with the Uniform Guidance, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of internal control over compliance. Accordingly, we do not express an opinion on the effectiveness of the Agency's internal control over compliance.

A deficiency in internal control over compliance exists when the design or operation of a control over compliance does not allow management or employees, in the normal course of performing their assigned functions, to prevent, or detect and correct, noncompliance with a type of compliance requirement of a federal program on a timely basis. A material weakness in internal control over compliance is a deficiency, or a combination of deficiencies, in internal control over compliance such that there is a reasonable possibility that material noncompliance with a type of compliance requirement of a federal program will not be prevented, or detected and corrected, on a timely basis. A significant deficiency in internal control over compliance is a deficiency or a combination of deficiencies, in internal corrected, or a timely basis. A significant deficiency in internal control over compliance is a deficiency, or a combination of deficiencies, in internal control over compliance, yet important enough to merit attention by those charged with governance.

Our consideration of internal control over compliance was for the limited purpose described in the first paragraph of this section and was not designed to identify all deficiencies in internal control over compliance that might be material weaknesses or significant deficiencies. We did not identify any deficiencies in internal control over compliance that we consider to be material weaknesses. However, material weaknesses may exist that have not been identified.

The purpose of this report on internal control over compliance is solely to describe the scope of our testing of internal control over compliance and the results of that testing based on the requirements of the Uniform Guidance. Accordingly, this report is not suitable for any other purpose.

Moss Adams, LLP

Eugene, Oregon June 21, 2019

SCHEDULE OF EXPENDITURES OF FEDERAL AWARDS FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Federal Grantor/Program Title	Federal CFDA Number	Subgrant ID Number	2018 Expenditures	Amounts Provided to Subcipients
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development:				
Direct Programs: Housing Choice Vouchers	14.871	N/A	\$ 18,798,681	
Public Housing	14.850	N/A	1,843,777	
Public Housing Capital Fund	14.872	N/A	1,083,226	
Shelter Plus Care	14.238	N/A	471,629	
Resident Opportunity and Support Services- Service Coordinators	14.870	N/A	377,859	
Continuum of Care Program	14.267	N/A	478,090	
Low Income Housing Preservation and Resident Homeownership Act of 1990- Capital Grant - Village Oaks	14.U01	N/A	2,126,871	
Interest Reduction Payments - Rental and Corporation Housing for Lower Income Families Village Oaks Fourteen Pines	14.103 14.103	N/A N/A	,	
			399,441	
Passed through Oregon Housing and Community Services De Section 8 New Construction and Substantial Rehabilitation - Abbie Lane Apartments	pt 14.U02	Unknown	181,414	
Passed through State of Oregon: HOME Investment Partnership Program	14.239			
Camas Apartments Munsel Park		X001-265 0000008	634,318 670,726 1,305,044	
Passed through City of Eugene: HOME Investment Partnership Program	14.239			
Jacobs Lane Hawthorn-at-29th		98-02018 2009-02052	451,600 700,000	
Laurel Garden		96-02103	137,200	
Sheldon Village I		2002-02009	284,195	
Sheldon Village II		2002-02091	290,805	
Turtle Creek		2006-02013	565,000	
Walnut Park		9570643	515,000	
Willakenzie		Unknown	225,000	
Bascom Village II		Unknown	254,206	
			3,423,006 4,728,050	
Total Department of Housing and Urban Dev	30,489,038			

SCHEDULE OF EXPENDITURES OF FEDERAL AWARDS FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Federal Grantor/Program Title	Federal CFDA Number	Subgrant ID Number	2018 Expenditures	Amounts Provided to Subcipients
U.S. Department of Agriculture				
Direct Programs:				
Rural Rental Housing Loans - Camas Apartments Rural Rental Housing Loans - Norsemen Village	10.415 10.415	,	\$ 410,294 1,782,055	
			2,192,349	
Rural Rental Assistance Payments - Camas Apartmen Rural Rental Assistance Payments - Norsemen Village		N/A N/A	,	
			272,444	
Total Department of Agriculture		:	2,464,793	
U.S. Department of Energy				
Passed through Lane County, Oregon: Weatherization Assistance for Low Income Persons Bonneville Power Administration	81.042 81.042		196,841 539,918	
Total Department of Energy		:	736,759	
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services Passed through Lane County, Oregon-				
Low Income Home Energy Assistance	93.568	25765	516,984	
U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs VA Homeless Providers Grant and Per Deim Program	64.024	N/A	150,237	150,237
Total expenditures of federal awards		:	\$ 34,357,811	\$ 150,237

See accompanying notes to Schedule of Expenditures of Federal Awards.

NOTES TO SCHEDULE OF EXPENDITURES OF FEDERAL AWARDS FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

NOTE 1–BASIS OF PRESENTATION

The accompanying schedule of expenditures of federal awards (the "Schedule") includes the federal award activity of Homes for Good Housing Agency ("Homes for Good" or "Agency"), a component unit of Lane County, Oregon, and is presented on the accrual basis of accounting. The information in this schedule is presented in accordance with the requirements of Title 2 U.S. Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) Part 200, *Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles, and Audit Requirements for Federal Awards* (the "Uniform Guidance"). Because the Schedule presents only a selected portion of the operations of the Agency, it is not intended to and does not present the financial position, changes in net assets, or cash flows of Homes for Good.

NOTE 2–SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES

Expenditures reported on the Schedule are reported on the accrual basis of accounting. Such expenditures are recognized following the cost principles contained in the Uniform Guidance, wherein certain types of expenditures are not allowable or are limited as to reimbursement. The Agency has not elected to use the 10-percent de minimis indirect cost rate allowed under the Uniform Guidance.

NOTE 3–LOAN PROGRAMS

Homes for Good has received loans funded by programs of U.S. Department of Agriculture and the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development. The loans are included in the federal expenditures presented in the Schedule of Expenditures of Federal Awards; however these are not current year expenditures. There were no federal funds received for these items for the period ending September 30, 2018. The balance of the loans outstanding at September 30, 2018 consists of the following:

CFDA Number Progra	am Name	Outstanding Balance
10.415	Rural Rental Housing Loans	<u>\$2,159,439</u>
14.239	HOME Investment Partnership Program	<u>\$1,305,044</u>
14.239	HOME Investment Partnership Program	<u>\$3,423,006</u>
14.U01	Low Income Housing Preservation and Resident Homeownership Act of 1990 Capital Grant	<u>\$2,126,871</u>

HOMES FOR GOOD HOUSING AGENCY (A COMPONENT UNIT OF LANE COUNTY, OREGON) SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Section I - Summary of Auditor's Results

Financial Statements

Type of report the auditor issued on whether the financial statements audited were prepared in accordance with GAAP	Unmodified					
Internal control over financial reporting:						
 Material weakness(es) identified? 		Yes	\boxtimes	No		
Significant deficiency(ies) identified?		Yes	\boxtimes	None reported		
Noncompliance material to financial statements noted?		Yes	\boxtimes	No		
Federal Awards						
Internal control over major federal programs:						
 Material weakness(es) identified? 		Yes	\boxtimes	No		
 Significant deficiency(ies) identified? 		Yes	\boxtimes	None reported		
Any audit findings disclosed that are required to be reported in accordance with 2 CFR 200.516(a)?		Yes	\boxtimes	No		

Identification of major federal programs and type of auditor's report issued on compliance for major federal programs:

CFDA Numbers	Name of Federal Program or Cluster	Type of Auditor's Report Issued on Compliance for Major Federal Programs
10.415 14.239 14.871 14.U01	Rural Rental Housing Loans	Unmodified
	HOME Investment Partnership Program	Unmodified
	Housing Voucher Cluster	Unmodified
	Low Income Housing Prevention and Resident Ownership Act of 1990	Unmodified

Dollar threshold used to distinguish between type A and type B programs: \$<u>1,0</u>

\$<u>1,030,734</u>

🗌 Yes 🖂 No

Auditee qualified as low-risk auditee?

Section II - Financial Statement Findings

None reported

HOMES FOR GOOD HOUSING AGENCY (A COMPONENT UNIT OF LANE COUNTY, OREGON) SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS FOR THE YEAR ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2018

Section III - Federal Award Findings and Questioned Costs

None reported

Homes.People.Partnerships.Good.